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Date: August 2, 2021 

From: NationakArchives and Records Administration 

Subject: Reconstructed FBI File SV 66-1480, 11th NR-24th NR 

To: The File 

This memorandum briefly summarizes the status of missing original Federal Bureau of 
Investigation (FBI) case files or portions of case files in the President John F. Kennedy 
Assassination Records Collection (JFK Collection) and documents the National Archives and 
Records Administration's (NARA) efforts to reconstruct these records, where possible, from 
duplicate copies of documents located in other FBI files. 

As the JFK Collection was first compiled and reviewed in the 1990s, the Assassination Records 
Review Board and the FBI designated some records as "not believed relevant" (NBR) or "not 
assassination related" (NAR). The FBI retained custody of theNBR/NAR records and 
postponed their transfer to NARA until a later date. Every document or group of documents 
("serials"), however, received an indexed Record Identification Form (RIF) and FBI inventory 
sheet for insertion into the JFK Collection. 

In September 2011, several years prior to the 2017 re-review and transfer of the NBR/NAR 
material to the National Archives, a flood severely damaged thousands of feet of records at the 
FBI's AlexandriaRecords Center in Alexandria, Virginia. In June 2012, NARA approved the 
FBI's request for emergency destruction of 10,000 cubic feet of records that posed significant 
airborne health hazards. Among the damaged records were FBI field office files that contained 
postponed JFK Collection material designated as "pertaining to a matter unrelated to the JFK 
Assassination Investigation" or "not assassination related." 

This compilation represents NARA's efforts to reconstruct the original file or portions of the file, 
as completely as possible, with duplicate copies of documents located in the FBI field office and 
headquarters files within"the JFK Collection. Each reconstructed file or compilation contains a 
Record Identification Form, an explanatory cover memo, existing administrative documents 
available within the JFK Collection, and copies of identified duplicate documents. The table 
below summarizes the status of FBI file SV 66-1480, 11th NR through 24th NR. 

RIF Number FBI File List of Serials List of Identified Reconstructed 
Number From Inventory Serials at Status (None, 

Sheet NARA Partial, 
Complete) 

124-10185-10201 SV 66-1480 11th NR-24th NR 11th NR-17th Partial 
N R, 21 st-22nd 
NR 

NW 65994 Docld:32116535 Page:2 
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POSTPOIIBIIEIrr DIPORIIATIOM SBEBT (JPK 1IA'rBRIALS) 

__ +J~7_}~' __ page(s) withheld entirely at this location in the file. 
r One or more of the following statements, where indicated, 

[] 

[] 

explain this ,deletion (these deletions). . 

Deletions were made pursuant to the postponement 
rationale indicated below with no segregable material 
available for disclosure. All references relate to 
section 6 of the "President John F. K.ennedy Assassination 
Records Collection Act of 1992." 

[] Subsection 1A 

[] Subsection 1B 

[] Subsec~~on 1C 

[] Subsection 2 

[] Subsection 3 

[] Subsection 4 

[] Subsection 5 

(intelligence agent's identity) 

(intelligence source or method) 

(~t~er mattp.r relating to military 
defense, intelligence operations or 
the conduct of foreign relations) 

(living person who provided 
confidential information) 

(unwarranted invasion of privacy) 

(cooperating individual or foreign 
government, currently requiring 
protection) 

(se~urity or protective procedure, 
currently or expected to be utilized) 

Information pertained to a matt~r unrelated to the JFK 
Assassination investigation. 

For your information: ______________________________________ __ 

~The following number is to 
/ ,. regar~ng this page (these 

SV/ tot -Jig!; 
be used for reference 
pages): 

xxxxxxxxxx 
xxxxxxx:xxx 
xxxxxxx:xxx 
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~ JFK Inventory Sheet 

0 
(COMMITTEE FILES) 

10 
n • # 0: F11e : SV 66-1480 section #: 1 Re: CHURCH COMM. 
i:j ..... 
~ 

Serial un 
e,.,J 

Document Document Document Document 3rd Direct With- FBI Ref Duplicate 
un Nwnber Date Type· From To Agy Other Dupes ACTUAL PERT. Rev. Rel. held 3rd Agy Location Postponements 
"tI 
I:.l 
~ 03/24/75 :n HQ ALL SACS 0 NAR (\) 

:.. 
03/25/75 .TT SV HQ 0 NAR 

05/02/75 TT HQ ALL SACS 2 '2 0 NAR (L 
OS/20/75 TT HQ ALL SACS 0 NAR 

OS/28/75 MEMO HQ ALL EMPLOY 8 8 0 NAR 

09/04/75 TT HQ ALL SACS 3 3 6 0 NAR 

09/05/75 ·TT HQ AX 7 7 14 0 NAR 

09/07/75 'TT SV HQ 2 0 NAR 

10/09/75 TT HQ ALL SACS 2 2 0 NAR 

10/21/7.5 STATEMENT HQ . '22 22 22 22 22 NONE 

11/21/75 RS HQ SV 0 NAR 

11/20/75 NEWS ARTIC NY 0 
(';-

NAR 

12/05/75 RS HQ SV 0 NAR 

12/02/75 TRANSCRIPT CHURCH COM 61 61 0 NAR 

12/04/75 RS HQ SV 0 NAR 

12/02/75 TESTIMONY CHURCH COM 14 14 0 NAR 

Page: 
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0 
10 Serial Document n 
!; Number Date 
~ ..... 
~ 12/10/75 
un 
e,.,J 
un 12/05/75 
"tI 
I:.l 
~ 

012/09/75 (\) 

un 

12/06/75 

,12/30/75 

Document 
Type 

TT 

RS 

NEWS ARTIC 

NEWS ARTIC 

RS 

Document 
From 

HQ 

HQ 

SV 

SV 

HQ 

Document 
To 

ALL SACS 

SV 

SV 

11~/10/75 TRANSCRIPT CHURCH COM 

~2/05/75 LET THIRD PART ALL SACS 

12/05/75 LET THIRD PART 

~age: 2, 

Grand Totals ••.•• 

--End of Report •••• 

3rd 
Agy 

Direct With- FBI Ref Dupl icate 
Other Dupes ACTUAL PERT. Rev. Rel. held 3rd Agy Location. 

4 4 o 

o 

o 

o 

o 

77 77 o 

o 

8 8 o 

,----- J . J '---J~ 

1 0 1 221 11 232 2222 1 22 01 0 1 

----. 
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Postponements 

NAR 

NAR 

NAR 
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NAR 

NAR (, 
NAR 

NAR 

NAR 
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0-7 (Rev. 12-17-73) 

TO: SAC: 

o Ai bany 0 Houston 0 Oklahoma City 
CJ Alhuquerque 0 Indianapolis 0 Omaha 
r-' ~\l(>xandria 0 Jackson I 1 Philadelphia 
b ,\nehornge 0 Jacksonville D Pho('nix 
D .Ui::mta 0 Kansa~ City 0 Pittsburgh o f3~ltimore 0 Knoxvill c 0 Portl and o Birmingham 0 Las Vegas 0 Richmond o Boston 0 Li ttle Rock D Sacramento o Buffalo D Los Angeles 0 St. Louis 
o Butte 0 Louisville D Salt Lake City 
o Charlotte D1v!cmphis 0 San Antonio o Chicago D Minrni CJ San Diego 
o Cincinnati 0 ~1ilwaukee 0 Sun Froocisco 
D Cleveland 0 Minneapolis 0 San Juan 
D Columbia 0 r..lobile: 0 Savannah 
o Dallas 0 Newark 0 Seattle o Denver 0 New Haven 0 Springfield o Detroit 0 New Orl·cans 0 Tamp a 

TO LEGAT: 
o Bf.lirat 
CJ Bern o Bonn o Brasilia 
o Buenos Aires o Caracas o Hong Kong 
D London o Madrid' o Manila o Mexico City o Ottawa o Paris 
DRome o Singapore o Tel Aviv 
D Tokyo 

o El Paso 0 ~.ew''''York City 0 Washington Field 

CJJIOnOIUI~Norrolk . D Quantico 11/~1/75 

RE: SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE D~t(! -~"':""'-""---=~--...--
ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES 

I' 

Reten ti on Por appropri ate o P'nr in ronn~Lion :J optional LJ action 0 Surep, by -"'--____ _ 

r=:J The enclosed it: fol' your information. If used in n futUre report, 0 conceal ull 
. - :'OUl'CCS, '=:1 p8l'ophrnse cont.ents. '.' 

CJ EnclosQ!l are corrected pngr'S from report of SA .. ________ _ 
d(1U'd . • 

Remarks: 

Enclosed for your information is a copy ·of 

) 

an a:r:ticle by Mr. William Safire entitled "Mr. 
C.hurch 1 s Cover-Upll that appeared in the , 
November 20, 1975, issue of liThe New Y;.ork Times.": 

. J_ L. I i" -~~ 

Ene. 

Burile 
Urfile 

1m .~495.5 DocI(I: 32989494 
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~~': --Church'-s.Cover:!!2 
By ~Til.liam Safire 

WASHINGON, Nov. 19-0n Oct. 10, 
1963, the tnen-Attornt;y General of the 
United States .put ·his personal signa­
tUre on a document that launched and 
legitimatized one of the mo~t horren­
dous abuses of Fedenil police -power in 
this century. 

In Senator Frank Church's subcom­
mittee hearing room this wee I,. the 
authorized wiretapping and subse­
quent unauthorized bugging and at­
tempted blackmniling of Martin Luther 
King Jr. is being gingerly exam~ncd. 
with the "investigation" conducted in 

,,-such a way liS not to unduly em­
barrass officials of the Kennedy or 
Johnson Adminis~rations. 

With great care, the committee has 
focused 011 the F.B.I. Yesterday. when· 
the committee counsel fust set forth 
the result of shuffling through press 
clips, it seemed as if no Justice De- ,:, 
parlment had existed in 1962; today,' 
an F.B.I. witness pOinted out that it 
was Robert Kennedy \'lho authorized 
the wiretap of Dr. King. and that "the 
President of the United States and the 
Attol'ney General specificaliy discussed 
thofr concern of Communist influence 
with Dr. King." 

But the Chul'ch committee showed 
no 7.est ior getling further to the Ken­
nedy )'oot. of this precedent to Water­
gate eavssdropping. If. Senator Church 
wcrc willing to let the chipn fall where 
they may, he would call some knowl­
edgeable wilne5s'c~ into the glare of 
the camera lights {1nd ask them some 
qu.estipns that havf! gone unasked for 
thIrteen years. 

For c):ample, he could call Nicholas 
Katzenbach, Attorney General Ken­
nedy's deputy and 511CCeS50r. and ask 
What he know~ of the Kennedv de­
cision to wiretap Dr, King. Who at 
Justice concurred in the recommenda­
tion? How does the F_B.r. know the 1 
Prf'sident was consulted or informed? . 

AftJr Mr. Katzenbach assumed of­
fice, and the wiretappIng continued, 
he was told by angry newsmen that I 
the F,RI. wa~ ll'aking scurrilous' in­
formation about Dr, Kipg. Why did h~ 
wait for four months, and f(lr it thou­
sand telephonic interceptiiJlJs. to dis­
continue the officially appnF::d t~p? 

Of COUi'SQ, this sort of (estimony 
wouid erode Senalor Cii'.lIch's po!iticf'.l 
lias~. That is wlJv \'1() Ul) not see fl]r­
mer Assistant }O--,E.r. «\<e.;;l\lr C:lrt!id. 
(Dck~) Deloach. [.y.,,(.;)n Johnson':; 
p~rsonal COIll<lCt w'th ~r." f,B.!, in/the 
wit ness chair. Wh:'lt did "r~'iident 
:iuh:F;on f;no',y aho::t tho:' r 1j,,,:;,cH'r­
as,.~(~~in'[(lian pl'l! n'ld whr:1 did 11e 
hno\:: i~.? \Vhr,t Cfn1\'i'r~,\tj')ns to,-)~~ 
pl..t(,(- i,clwcen l\lr. DC](',1Ch 11.1;1 p!,('~i_ 
d.'1l1 ,rol;r!:,)~ (m ti1C' l,lrp!lIg 0'- Dr. 
r;"l.!!. (Jr a~·)(';)~'t thfo 'I~e: pf th,~ F,n.L In 

?ny ,,(b'r int:·,;..:;r . .,o intI) Lhe live::. or 
!I,,\!l 'C'lUJgU((ls? 

The committee is not asking embar­
rassing questions even wllen answers 
are readily available. A couple of 
weeks ago, at. an open hearing, an 
F.B.I. man· inadvertently, started to 
blu[t out an episode about newsmen 
who were weritapping in 1962 wit~ 
the apparent knowledge of Attorne:f 
General Kennedy. The tOO-Willing witl 
neS5 was promptly shooshe'ci into sil, 
lence, and told that such informatiod 
would be dC\'eloped only in executive 
session. Nobody raised an eyebrow. 

That pattern at containment by the 
Church commit tee is vividly shown by 
the handling of the buggings at the 
1964 Republican and Democratic con-
~~--~-------------------

ESSAY 

ventions which were ordered by Lyn­
don John~on. Such inva,sions. of politi- . 
cal headqUarters were worse than the 
crime committed at Watergate, sin'ce 
they involved the USe of the ·F.B,I., 
but the Church investigators seem to . 
be determined not to probe too deeply. 

If F.B.I. documents say that reports 
were made ,to specific Johnson aides, 
why are those men not given the 
same opportunity to publicly tell their 
story so avidly given the next Presi­
dent's men?, If Lyndon Johnson com­
mitted this impeachable high crime of 
using the F.B.I. to spy on political. 
opponents, who can be brought for, ,I 

. ward to tell us all about il? 
But 1hl't would cause emb;mass­

ment to Democrats, ;md Senator·1 
Church wants to embarrass profes­
sional employees of investigatory 
llgencies only. 1v. new sense of Con­
gr~ssional decorum exists, far from 
the sense of outrage expressed in the 
Senate Watergate committee's hear­
ing room. When it is revealed that the 
management of NBC News gave press 
credentials to L.B,J.'s spies at the 1964 
convention, everyhody blu~hcs der.iure-1 
ly-and nobody dcnlands to I\now. 
which network executive made w;1at: 
decision under what pressure, i 

I have been haranguing patient"­
readers for yea!'$ abUllt the double 
standard applied to Democriltlc and 
Republican political crimes. ,and had 
hoped the day would come when the 
hardball precedent.s set by the l~en­
,nedv uad Johnsotl men would bC' '~Iid 
befon> the public in o;i"mning detail. 

Obdolisly, DC'm(l·~,at Fn!nk Chulch 
; .. ll0l the man m <.\(: it. Hi~ ju,g\­
;1:~Ung indigna[j·JIj I.: •• 1I to,.) seh:c­
Uve: t;,~ tra:1 0[ high-l'~\"(~l rCS!ionsi­
hilit'J for til-:! Cr!lJ1d cmnmilled ag"inst 
D~ .. ",;.:ing, and (Hi1f~:-s is e··idp.ntly ~!}ing 
to he nil')l.\lPo t'1 ~()t)1. 

PI:\', \"1""1"-:\ think Lilt ,rtf" ,,~\ !lle 
!liil:(,~ "I~!' bl't')1 :hOilgh H: l'I'~ p.!~l 
ftll,'," ycar~ ,)t;r ll'\liti,"al lrad!t' '; \t'"'J:J!c. 
!.iW(' 1<:1~n;;u tha·. tl.t' (,r·I' 1.:1::" that 
hi:'~t:S y{)!~ <":0\1.':1 15 H:e tJl~t (.~ C(·,",,,,!",, 

109 u!). .. ,, __ --;1 ... 
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TO: 5 AC: ""- TOLEGAT: CJ Albnny O.IIouston o Oklahoma City 
1=.1 Albuquerq'.1e 0' Indi~mnpol is o Omaha o Bern o Alexandria D Jackson o Philudelphia D Bonn o Anchorpgc [..J Jacksonville C] Phoenix [:J Bras i1 in o Atlanta L-..-::J Kansas City o Pittsburgh D Bll'mos Aires o Dol timor(~ I:J Knoxville D Portland o Cameos o Birmi.ngham D Las Vegas C.J Ri chmond o Hong Kong o Boston D Litlle Rock o Sacramento o London o Duffulo o Los Angeles o SL Louis o Madrid 
D Butte o Louisville o Salt. Luke City D Manila o Chmlotte o ,Memphis o Sun i\nlonio o Mexico City 
D Chicago o Miami o SM Diego o Ottawa o Cincinnuti o ~Jil waukee o SM Fnnlcisco D Pnris 
D Cl eveiMcl o !'.tinncflPolis o Sun Juun o Romo 
D Columbia o ~fobile o Savannah D Tel Aviv o Dallas. o Newark o Seattle o Tokyo o Denver D N ('w Haven o Springfield 
D I)elroit D New Orleans D'l'ampn 
o El Paso o New York City . 0 Waf.hington Field 
o Honolulu o Norfolk o Quantico 

, DQt~ December 5, 1975 
TESTIMONY OF ASSISTANT TO THE DIRECTOR-­

DEPUTY ASSOCIATE DlRECTOR.J~ffiS B. ADAl1S 
·BEFORE 'l'RE SENATE SELECrr COMNITTEE ON 
12/2/75: 

C Retention For uppropl'inte 
D ~or infonntllioll I ] optional 0 action 0 Surep, by -------

D The (maloRed is for your inrOnlHllion. If used in a future rLlpon, D cOllcoul lIll 
.... sources, 0 pffi'uphrose conlenls. . . 

D Enclosed nro corrcctt:;ld poges from report of SA ------------­
tlnled -----------------------

Rcmarkst 

Re Bureau R/S of 12/4/75 'Y .. ~hich provided 
. excerpts of Mr. Adams' testimony. / 

Attached for your information and " . ~ . 
ass~stance, ~s the· complete: transcript ~,of 
above-referenc;ed testimon:l. 

~ 
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f 1 

lilt 54955 DO(Jld:329894WL~~..\ ~.3 & t- If/;). 1 
NW 65994 Docld:321Lti535-P-age..8-----------------------'-------.:.J 



.. ~ ...... ::;-c ~<Z~_=_ !:f";::;=~----,..-. .,.,-.. ------,..,...------ - --___ _ 
t. __ ... ----=-- '---. 

i - . .' , 
'.,J . .., 

. C . . . :: ._~. \~./ 
... ~ -<t. 

,.' 

. . . ... :: .. 
. -" 

" Vol. IS 
i 

t , 

, -. 
. '. 

... \" 

. Report of Proceedinge' 
.' . 

\ .. ' , 

Hearing held before 

• 

, .. '., .. : - '.: " 

• 

.. ~ .... ) .. 'i"!:./: .. ;;: .. :~: . 
. ".:~'~.;.: - :.--. 

. . 

'. - ~:. ~, ':' . 
. ' -., '. , 

.~ ~. , 
~ . ,. ~ . . 

. '1' 

. . ~ . .: 
" '. 

: ~" -;. .:. 

~le.ct: CQmnu.t:tee to Study GoVe1:n.m.ellt.al.0peJ::"ations. 

tv ith P.espect to Intelligence Activities ...... 

IN'l'ELLIGImCE INVEST I GA'l' I 01:1 

'. 

~f(t'~C~'fr . 

2Uesday, Docember 2, 1975 

. Washington, D. C. 

WARD & PAUL 
410 FIRST STREET, S. E. 

'VASHINGTON, D. C. 20003 

~4.9.5.5_. Dm::_Ld_.:..329894 94_Page 9'L 

NW 65994 Docld:32116535 Page 9 

(202) 544·6000 

) 
... ~ .. :., 

.. . 

.' . . . 
/ ..... . 

(;~ r Z 3c;(-/W 
~a; 2.~a:=- . 

DE Gl:'. 1975 

I __ ~. ':"~·I -..:~ .\l....f3,l\~lY~ .- . - r ~ 
--' ~ 

\ 



' • 
... 

. , . 

11 Senator Tm'ler •. The next witnesses to ~ppear before the 
.I 
~ f 12- Committee are Mr. James Adams, Assistant to the Director-., 
~ 13 Deputy Associate Director, Investigation, responsible for all 
~ 

14 investigative operations; Mr. t'l. Raymond \'lannall, Assistant 

15 Direcotor, l:ntelligence Division, responsible for internal 

16 security and foreign counterintelligence 'investigations; Mr. . -

17 John A. Mintz, Assistant Director, Legal Counsel Divis~on; 

18 Joseph G. Deegan, section Chief, extremist investigation~; 

19 Mr. Robert L.Schackelford, Section Chief, subversive 

20, 

21 

'0) 

,22 

investigatic:lns i Mr-. lIomer A. Newman, Jr., Assistant t-o section 

Chief, supervis~s extremist informants; Hr. Edward P. G~igaJ_1J.'; I 
Uni t Chief, supervises subversive informants; Joseph G. J<'"!U.': I , 

, ~ 
'.(' .. 

~ 
Ui .. 
= iL 
o .... 
.:, 

23 

24 

25 

Assistant Section Chief, Civil Rights section, Gener",.! Inv.,·,·t .. :.-

gative Division~ 

Gentlemen, will you all rise and be sworn. 

~ .... \ 

" ! 
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1 . Do you' solemnly swear ~he testimony you are about to give 

2 before this Committee is the truth, the \'lhole truth, and no thin 

3 but the truth, so help you God? 

4 Mr. Adams. I do. 

5 Hr. Wannall. I do. 

6 Mr. Mintz. I do. 

7 . Mr. Deegan. I do. 

8 Mr. Schackelford. I do. \ 

9 Mr. Newman. I do. 

10 Mr. Grigalus. I do. 

11 Mr. Kelley. I do. 

12 Senator Tower. It is intended that.Mr. Wannall \'1ill be 

13 the principal ''Ii tness, and we ''1ill calIon o.thers as questionin 

14-might require, and I would direct each of-you when you do 

15 respond, to identify yourselves·, please, fpr the record. 

16 I think that we will spend just a fe'Yl more mim,ltes to allo 1 

17 the members of the .committee to return from the floor. 

18 (A brief recess ''las taken.) 
I 

19 Senator Tower. The Committee will come to order. 

20 Mr. Wannall, according to data, informants provide '83 

21 percent of your intelligence information. 

22 Now, ''1ill you provide the Committee with some information 

23 on the.' cr.i tqria fer the aelcctionef informants? 

24 

25 
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1 TESTIMONX OF W. RAYNOND NANNALL, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, 

2 INTELLIGENCE DIVISION, FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION· 

3 ACCOMPANIEP BY: JAMES B. ADN-IS,. ASSISTAN.T TO THE 

4 PI RECTOR-DEPUTY ASSOCIA'.l;'E DIRECTOR (.INVES'TIGATr"ON) i 

5 JOHN A. MINTZ, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, LEGAL COUNSEL 

6 DIVISION; JOSEPH G. DEEGAN, SECTION CHIEFi ROBERT L. 

7 SCHACKELFORD, SECTION CHIEF; HOMER A. NEWMAN, JR., 

ASSISTANT TO SECTION. CHIEF: Em~ARD P. GRIGALUS, UNIT 

9 CHIEFi. AND JOSEPH G. KELLEY, ASSISTANT SECTION CHIEF, 

10 CIVIL RIGHTS SECTION, GENERAL INVESTIGATIVE DIVISION 

11 Mr. Wannall. Mr. ~hairman, that is not FBI data ~hat you 

12 have quoted. That was prepared by the General Accounting 

13 Office'. 

14 Senator Tower. That is GAO. 

15 Mr. Wannall. Based on a sampling of about 93 cases. 

16 Senator Tower. Would that appear to be a fairly accurate 

17 figure. 

18 Mr. Nannall. I have not seen any survey which the FBI 

19 itself has condUcted that would confirm that, but I think that 

20 we do get the principal portion of our information from live 

21 sources. 

22 Senator TQ\ver. It would be a relatively high percer.v, 

23 then? 

24 l-1r. ''Jannall. I would say yes. And your ques ,-' '. 

25 criteria? 

nw ~,5-,~.,B-o~·a.-29iJ9+94---P6ge 100 

NW 65'!Ji9irDodd:32116535 Page 12 



--_ .. _-_ .. _---

r 1 r .,; 1., ••• 
smn 18 190.3 

c· 
o o 
~ 
v 

r~ 
"'~' ~ 

n 

2l 
S .. 
c: 
o 
~ 

!'l 
0 
a 
0 
OJ 

U 
ci 

" .2 
'" c: 
-5; 
'" 3: 
W 
<Ii 

" ~ 
'" ~ 
'" ~ u: 
~ 
v 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

2.2 

23 

Senator Tower. What criteria do you use in the selection 

of informants? 

Mr. \vannall. Well, the criteria vary ,..,i th the needs. In 

our cases relating t6 extremist matters, surely in. order to get 

an informant who can meld into a group "'hich is engaged in a 

criminal type activity, you're going to have a different set 

of criteria. If you're talking about our internal security 

matters, I think we set rather high standards. W~ do require' 

~hat a preliminary inquiry be conducted which ~ould consist 

principally of checks of our h~adquarters indices, our field 

office indices, checks with other informants who are operating 

in the same area, and- in various (established sources such as 

local p6lice departments. 

. I ForloWing this, if it appears that the person is the type 

\'lho has credibility, can be depended' upon ~o be reliable, we 

would interview the individual in order to make a d~terrninati6n 

as to whether or not he will be willing to assist the FBI 

in discharging its responsibilities in. that. field .. 

Fo]"lowing that,. assuming that the. answer is positive, we 

would conduct a rather in depth investigation for. the purpose 
! 

of. further attempting to establish credibility and. reliability. 

Senator. Tower •. How. does the"I3ureau. distinguish between 

the. use of informants for law enforcement as opposed to 

. intelligence. collection?/ 
24 

25 
Is the 1uidarice different, Or is it the same, or what? 
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1 Mr. Wannall. Well, Mr. Adams can probably best address 

2 the use of infol.Tt1ants on criminal matters since he is over 

:3 the operational division on that. 

4 Mr. Adams. You do have somewhat of a dif'ference in the fac 

5 that a criminal informant in,a law cnfo~cement 'function, you 

6 are trying to develop evidence which'will be admissible in 

7 court for prosecution, whereas with intelligence, the informant 

.8 alone, your purpose could either be prosecution or it could be 

9 just for purposes of pure int~lligehce. 

10 The difficulty in both is retaining th~ confidentiality 

11 of the individual and protecting the individual, and trying to, 

12 through use of the informant, obtain evidence which could be 

'13 used independently of the testimony of the informant so that 

he can continue operating as a criminal informant. 

15 Senator Tower. Are these informants ever authorized to 

16 function as provocateurs? 

17 Mr. Adams. No, sir, they'·re not. We have strict regula~ 

18 tion~ against.using"informants as provocateurs~ This gets 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

into that delicate area of entrapment which has been addressed' 

by the courts on many occasions and has been' concluded by the 

courts that pro~iding an individual has a willingness to engag~ 

in an activity I the government has the 'right to provide him the 

,-opportunity. This does not mean, of course~ that mistakes don' 

occur in this area, but we take whatevev steps we can to 

avoid this. Even the 1m., has recognized that informants can 
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engage in criminal activity, and the courts have held that, 

especial]~.y the Supreme Court in the Newark Count,y Ca.se, that' 

the very d:i.ffic.ul ty of penetratin'g an ongoing operation, that 

an informant himself cCl:h engage in criminal activity, ~ut 

because there i's lacking this 'criminal intent to violate a 

law, we stay away from that. Our regulations fall short of tha • 

If 'ltle have a" situation where we felt that an informant 

has to becbme involved in some activity in order to protect 

or conceal his use as an infoL~ant, we go right to the United 

States Attorney or to the Attorney General to try to make sure 

11 ,we are not stepping out of bounds insofar as the USe of our 

"12 informants. 

13 Senator Tower. But you do use these informants and do 

14 instruct them to spread dissension among certain groups that 

15 they are info1l11ing on, do you not? 

16 Hr. Adams. \'1e did when we had the COINTELPRO programl?, 

" 1 

17 which were discontinued in 1971, and I think the Klan is probab y 
) 

18 one of the best" examples of a situation where"the'law was" 

19 in effect at the time. We heard the term States Rights used 

20 much more then than we hear it today. We saw in the Little 

21 Rock situation the President of the United States, in sending 

22 in the troops, pointing out the necessity to use local. law 

23 enforcement. We must have local law enforcement, to use the 

24 troops only as a last resort. 

25 And them you have a situation like this \.,rhere you do try 
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1 to preserve the respective roles in la,.., enforcement. )You have 

historical problems with the Klarl coming along. We had 

3 situations where the FBI and the Federal Government was almos~ 

4 powerless t6 act. We'had local taw enforce~ent officers in 

5 some areas participating in Klan violence. 

6 The instances mentioned by Mr. Rowe, everyone of those, 

7 he saw them from the lowest level of the informant. He didn';t 

see what action was taken with that information, as he pointed . .. 8 

9 out in his testimony. Our files show that this information was 

10 re~orted to the police departments in every instance. We 

'11 also knew that in certain instances the information, upon being 

12. 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

received, was not being acted upon. We also disseminated 

simultaneously through letterhead memoranda to the Department 

of Justice the problem, and here, here we were, the FBI, in ~ 

position where we had no authority in the aqsence of instructio 

from the Department of Justice, to make an arrest. 

Sections 241 and 242 don't cover it because you don't have 

evidence of a conspiracy, and it ultimately resulted in 

a situation where the Department called in united States 

Marshals who do hav~ authority similar to local law enforcement 

officials. 

So, historically, in those days, we were just as frus-

trated as anyone else was, and when we got information from 

someonq like Mr. Rowe, good information, reliable information, 

and it was passed on to those who had the responsibility to 
\ 
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1 do something about it, it was not always acted upon, as he 

" () 

~ 
2 indicated •. 

" c 
0 

~ 
3 Senator Tower. None of these cases, then, there was 

4 adequa-te. <?,vi.dence. of conspiracy to give you j urisdictioh to 

5 act? 

6 M~~ Adams. The Departmental rules at that time, an~ still 

7 require Department~l approval where you have a conspiracy. 

8 Under 241, it takes two or more persons acting together. You 

9 can have a mob scene, and you can have blacks and whites 

10 belting each other, but unless you can show that those that 

11 initiated the action acted in concert in a conspiracy, you have. 

12 no violation. 

13 Congress recognized this, and·it wasn't until +96~ 

14 that they came along and added Section 245 to the civil rights 

15 statute, 'Vlhich added punitive measures against an individual 

16 that didn't have to be a conspiracy. But this was a problem 

17 that the ,,,hole country was grappling,·lith: the President of 

18 the Unit~d States, Attorney General. We were in a situa~ion 

'" 0 
0 
0 
N 19 where we had rank lawlessness taking place, as you know from 
U 
c:i 
C 20 a memorandum \1e sent Y01,l that we sent .to the Attorney General. 
E 
en 
E 
':i 
'" 

21 The accomplishments we were able to obtain in preventing 
5: 
J 
vi 22 violence, and in neutralizing the Klan -- and that was one. 

.. 
~ 
Vi 23 of the reasons. 

n .... 
~ 

il: 
0 
.-< 24 Senator Tower. What was the Bureau's purpose in con-
'<t 

25 tinuing or urging the continued surveillance of the vietnam 
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1 Veterans Against the Viar? 

'" ., 
~ 

2 Was there a leg£timate law enforcement purpose, or was the 

" r: 
0 

& 
3 intent t.o halter political expression? 

I 

4 Mr. Adams. We had information on the Vietnam veterans 

5 Against the War that indicated that there were·subversive 

6 groups involved. They were going to North Vietnam and meeting 

7 with the Communist forces. They were going to Paris, attending 

8 meetings paid for and sponsored by' the Communist Pa'rty, the 

9 International Comrnunist Party. \'7e feel that we· had a very valid 

10 basis to direct our attention to the WAW. 

11 It started out, of course, with Gus Hall in 1967, \'7ho was 

12 head of the Communist Patty, USA, and the comments he made, 

13 and what it finally boiled down to was a situation where it 

14 split off into the Revolutionary Union, \vhich was a Maost 

15 group, and the hard-line Commul'iist group, and at that point 

16 factionalism developed in many of the chapters, and they closed. 

17 those chapters because there was no longer any intent to follow ' 

18 the natio~al organization. 

'" 0 
0 
0 
N 

19 But we had a valid basis for investigating it, and we 
U 
ci 
c 20 investigated chapters to determine if there was affiliation 
0 
0. 
r: 
{:; 
",. 

21 and subservience to the national office. 
~ 

ui 
ui 2.2 Senator Tower. Mr. Hart? 
;; 
~ 
iil senator ilart of Michigan. But in the process of chAsing 23 

n ~ ~ u: 
0 .... 

24 afte~ the Veterans Against the W&r, you got a lot of informatio .. 
25 that clearly has no relationship to any Federal 'criminal 

I 
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1 statute. 

2 !-1r. Adams. I agree, Senator. 

3 Senator Hart of l'1ichigan. Why don't you try to .shut that 

4 stuff.o·ff by s1mply t~:l~in<:f the. ·.:ige~·~, or .yom: .. ·· informant? 

," , ... ~: 
5 Hr. Adams. Here is the. problem tha·t ·you.·have wi.th that. 

6 When' youlre looking at an organization, do you report only the 

7 violent statements made by the group or do you also show that 

8 you may have one or two violent individuals, but you have 

9 ~ome of these church'groups that were mention~d, and others, 

10 that the whole intent of the group is not in violation of the 

11 statutes. You have to report the good, the favorable along 

12 with the unfavorable, and this is a problem. We wind up with 

13 information in our .files. We are accused of being vacuum 

14 cleaners, and you are a vacuum cleaner.' If you want to know the 
I 

15 real purpose of an organization, ,do you onl~ report the 

16 violent statements made ~nd the fact that it is by. a small 

17 minority, or do you aiso"sh~w the broad base pf the organizatio 

18 and \.,hat it .really is? 

19 And within that 'is where we have to have the guidelines 

20 we have talked about before. We have to narrow down, because 

21 we recogniz'c that we do wind up with too much information in 

22 our files. 

23 Senator Hart of Michigan. But in that vacuuming process: 

24 you are feeding into Departmental files the names of people 

25 \vho are r who have been engaged in basic First Amendment 
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1 exercises, ~nd this is what hangs some(of us up. r .: ., 
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N 
0 
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'" " ~ 
2 Hr. Adarns. It hangs me up. But in the same files I 

3 imagine everyone df you has been interviewed by the FBI, eithe " c: 
0 

1£ 

4 asking you about the qualifi~ations of some other Senator 

5 being considered for a Presid~ntial appointment, being inter-

6 vie,'led concerning some friend' who is applying for a job. 

7 Were you embarrassed to have that in the files Of the 

8 FBI? 

9 NOw,. someone can say, as reported at our last session, tha 

10. this is an indication, the mere fact that we have a name in our 

11 files has an onerous impression, a chilling effect. I agree. 

12 It can have, if someone wants to distort what we have in our 

·13 files, but if they recognize that we interviewed you'be~ause 

14 of considering· ~ man for the Supreme Court of the United 

15 States, and that isn.' t distorted or improperly used I I don I·t 

16 . see. where any harm is served ·by having that in our files. 

17 Senator Hart. Of Michigan. But if. I am. Reverend. Smith 

18 and. the vacuum. cleaner. picked up the fact.that .. I.was.helping 

'" 0 
0 

19 0 
N 

the veterans,. Vietnam Veterans Against. the War, and two years 
U 
ci 
c: 20 later a name check. is. asked. on Roverend Smith and. all· your 
2 
"" .E 
;; 21 file shows. is that he was. associated. two years ago. with a group 
'" !: 
ui 22 iii 

that was sufficient enough, held sufficient doubtful. patriotism 
;; 
~ no' ." t::,..J r. '" 

t . : u:: 
0 24 .... 

to jUR~ify turnina loose a lot of your efiergy in pursuit on 

them 
., 

25 Mr. Adams. This is a problem. 
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Senator ilart of Michigan. This is what should require 
. ) 

us to rethink this whole business. 

Mr. Adams. Absolutely. 

4 And this is what I hope the guidelines committees as well 

5 as the Congressional input are going to address themselves to. 

6 Senator Hart of Michigan. We've talked about a wide range 

7 of groups which the Bureau can and has had informant penetratio 

8 and report on. Your manual, the Bureau manual's definition 
~ 

of when an extremist or security investigation'may be under-

10 1 taken refers to groups whose activity either involves ~iolation 

11 of certain specified laws, or which may result in the violation 

12 of such law, and wheri.such an investigation is opened, then 

13 informants may be used. 

14 Another guideline ~a~s that domestic intelligence 

15 investigations now must be predicated on criminal violations. 

16 The agent need only cite a statute suggesting an investigation 
, 

17 relevant to a potential violation. Even now, with an improved, 

18 upgraded effort to avoid some of these problems, we are back 

19 
I 

agai!l ill a world of' possible violations or activities which 

20 may result in illegal acts. 

21 NOW, any constitutionally pro.tected exercise' of I the 

22 right to demonstrate, to assemble, to protest, to petition, 

23 conceivably may recult in violence or dicruption of a local 
J • 

24 town meeting, when a controversial social issue might result 

25 in disrupt.ion. It might be by hecklers rather than those holdin 
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the meeting. 

" 2 " ~' 
Does this mean that the Bureau should investigate all 

" c 
:3 0 

~ 
groups organizing or participating in such a m~eting because 

4 th'ey .may. resu:l t in violence, disruption? 

5 Mr. Adams. No, sir. 

6 Senator Hart of Hichigan. Isn I·t that how yo.u justify 

7 spying on almost every ,a:spect of ·Jthe. peace movement? 

8' Mr. Adams. No, sir. 'When we monitor demonstrations, we' 

9 monitor demonstrations where we have an indication that the 

10 demonstration itself is sponsored'by a group that we have an 

11 investigative interest in, a valid investigative int~rest in, 
oJ 
:> 
< 12 

r:~ : ' c 
0: 13 < 

or , .. here members of one of these groups af:e participating where' 

there is a 'potential that they might change the peaceful 
~ 

14 nature of the demonstration. 

15 But this is our closest question of trying to draw 

16 guidelines to avoid getting into an area of' infringing on the 

17 First Amendment rights of people, yet at the same time being 

18 a\ .. are of groups such as we have had in greater numbers in the 
M 
0 I 
0 
0 19 N 

past than we do 'at the present time, But we have had periods 
t.i 
ci 
c 20 where the d~monstrations have been rather severe, an~ the 
E "', 
oS 
~ 21 
" 

courts have said that the FBI has 'a 'right, and indeed a duty, 
~ 

w 22 vi to keep itself informed with respect to the possible commission 

" 1: 
Vl 23 of crime. It is not obliged to wear blinders until it may be 

r ~ 

t:: u: 
0 24 -< 

too late for prevention. 
<t 

25 And that's a good statement if applied in a clearcut 

nw 54955 DocI :32989494 Page 110 
NW 'ti5~4=E):ocld:~1'ffi'~~Pll'g:e...z2t=~~-------



------------~------------------------------------------------------------------------~----~----

. ( •. : - l .., l't 

smn 28 
o o 
o 
10 . 
.; 
". .,....., ~ 

'\. ,.1 ~ 

..,' 
" ~ 
" c: 
o 

.& 

end 5 ' 

'" 0 
0 
0 

'" u 
0 
e 
0 
0; 
c 

~ .., 
:: 
w 
vi 
<II 

~ 
·Vi 

u 

0 
~ 

ii: 
0 ... 
" 

.~ .. -
.,1913 

i case. Our problem is where we have ~ demonstration and w~ have 

2 

3 

5 

.6 

7. 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

to make a judgment call as to whether it is one that ~learly 

fits t~e.: .cri:teri~ of ,enabl·ing us to··~onit0-r the activities, and 
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Senator HClrt of Hichigan. Let's assume that the rule 

for open~ng an investigation on a group is narrowly drawn. The 

'\ 
Bureau manual states that'informants investigating a subversive 

o~g~niza~iQn shou}d~ot ~nly report on what that gro~p is 

doing but should look at and report on a.ctivities in which '. 

the group is participating. 

There is· a Section ,g1133 dealing with reporting. on 

connections with other groups., That section says that the 

field office shnl1 '''determine and report on any significant 

connection or cooperation with non-subversive groups." Any 

significant connection or cooperation with non-subversive 

groups. 

Now let's look at this in practice. In the spring of 

1969 there was a rather heated national debate over the 

instal1ntion of the anti-ballistic missile system. Some of us 

remember that. An ~BI informant and two FBI confidential 

sources ~eport~d on the plan's participants and activities 

of the Washington Area Citizens Coalition Against the ABM, 

particularly in open public debate in-a high school auditorium, 

\vhich included speakers from the Defense Departm~nt for the 

ABM and a scientist and defense analyst against'the ADM. 

The informants reported on the p1nnning for the meeting, 

the distribution of materials to ahurcheG and C::r"',h,...,... 1", -_ .... __ .... - , 

par'ticipation by local clergy I plans to seek resolution on t" 

25 J\13H from ncarby tmm councils. There was also informa i' :, ... ,1"1 
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1 plans for a snbsetluent. town mecting in \\fashington \'lith -the 

2 names of locnl political leaders \'1'110 v,ould attend. 

3 NOvl the information, the informant informa:tion came -as 

4 part of an inv"estig~tion ot an allegedly subversive 'group' 

5 participating in that coalition. Yet the information dealt 

6 with all aspects and c:tll ~articipc:tnts. The reports on the 

7 plans for the meeting and on th8 meeting itself were disseminat d 

8 to the Stc:tte Department, to military intelligence, and to, the 

9 1'7hi te House. 

10 IIOvl <10 we get into all of thc:tt? 

11 Mr. Adams. Well--

12 Senator Hart of Michigan. Or if you were to rerun it, 

13 '\'70uld you do it again? 

14 Mr. Adams. 0el1, not in 1975, compared to what 1969 

15 was. The problem we had at the time was where we had an 

16 informant who had reported that this groqp, this meeting was 

17 going to take place and it was going to be the Daily World, 

18 vlhich tvas the east coast communist newspaper thc:t t made conU1lents,! 

19 about it. They formed an organizational meeting. We took 

20 a quick look at it. The case apparently was opened in May.28, 

21 1969 c,tnu close~1. June 5 saying there was no problem \vith this 

22 organization. 

23 Now the problem we get into is if we take 'a quick look 

24 and get out, fine. Nelve had.casGs, though, whGre He have I 
\ 

25 stayed in too long. When youl,rc dealing ~ith security J;, JM J i 1·1" 
I 
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1 Soyic.t cspio.nagc\-{h:er€ they' can put onc'per'son in this eountr.y 

2 al1d th~y supported him Vl.i.th to.tal resources. of theSo.viet 

3. .Union, false identification, all. t·he 'money he needs, communi:" . ." '. '. . 
4 cations: networks ,sate'llite assistance, tlnd everything i and 

5 you're workinq with a paucity of information. 

6 The same problem exists to a certain extent in domestic 

7 securi ty. You don 1 t have a lot of black and \'/11i te si tua tions. 

8 So someone reports something to you which you feel~ you take 

9 a quick look at and there1s nothing to it, and I think that's 

10 wha t they did. 

11 Senator Hart of Michigan. You said that was 169. Let 

12 me bring you up to date, c;::loser .. to current, a current place 

13 on the calendar. 

14 This one is the fall of last year, 1975. President· 

15 Ford announced his new program with respect to amnesty, as 

16 he described it, for draft resistors. Follo~ing that there 

17 were several national conferences involving all the groups 

18 and individuals interested in unconditional amnesty. 

19 Now parenthetically, ,..,hile unconditional c;tmnesty is 

20 not against ..,- while unconditional' amne$ty is not yet the law, 

21 we ag~ecd thtlt adv0ctlting it is not against the law either. 

22 Mr. Adams. That's right! 

23 S'onator IIart of Hichigah. S.ol(te of: the sponsors \'l~:t:" 

I 

I 
I .. 
I r: 

0 ... 24 umbre'lla organizations involving about 50' diverse r:nllli.)~ . .' til'.! ' 
or 

25 the country. FOI informants provided .tluvance ii.··., .. 1·'! ie, 
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1 l)lans for the meeting and apparently attended and reported on 

N 

" " ~ 
2 the confe'rence. The Burea'u' S OVln repOl;ts described :the 

CJ 
c: 
0 

& 
3 participants as ,ht:Lving~ repr~sented d,~ver.se' pe~"speqti:ves 'on 

4 the issue of amnesty, including civil liberties and human 

5 rights groups, G.r. rights spokesmen, ~arents of.m~h killed 

6 in Vietnam, wives of ex-patriates in Canada, experts 'on draft 

7 counselling, religious groups interested in peace issues, 

8 delegates from student organizations, and, aides of House and 

9 SenClte rnembers, drafting legislation on amnesty. 

10 The informant apparently was attending in his role as 

11 a member of a,gr6up under inve~tigation as allegedly ~ubversive 

'12 and it described the topics of the workshop. ( 

13 Ironicall~r the Bureau office repbrt before them noted 

14 that in view of the location of the conference tit a theological 

15 seminary, the FBI would use restraint and limit its coverage 

16 to infbrmant reports. 

17 Now this isn't five or ten years ago. This is last 

18 fall.' 1\nd this is' a conference of 'people \'l,ho have the point 

'" 0 
0 
0 
N 

19 of view that I share, that the soener we have unconditional 
U 
ci 
.: 20, amnesty, tbo better for t.he soul of t.he cOl?-n try • 
B 
'" c: 
~ 
" 

21 Now what reason is it for a vacuum cleaner aPEroach on 
:: 
tJ 
<Ii 

22 'a thing like ~hat? Don't these instan~es' illustrate how broad 

OJ 
~ 

r. Vi 
~ 
~ 

u: 
0 

'"' 

23 informant intelligence really is, that wquld cause these groups 

24 in that setting having contact ,'lith other groups, all and 
<t 

25 everybocty is drawn into the vacuu~ and many names go into t~e 
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1 Bureau filcs. 

2 Is 'this what. we wilnt? ' 

3 Mr. Adams. 1111 let Mr. Wannall address him~elf to this. 

4 . He is particular knm'lledgeable as to this operiltio,ri. 

5 Mr. Wannall. Senator ilart, that was a case that was 

6 opened on November 14 and closed November 20, and the informati n 

7 which caused us to be inte'rested in it were really, two particul r 

8 items. One Na s tha t' a mambc r of the steering committee there, 

9 was a three man steering corhmi'ttce, and one of those members 

10 of the na tional confc)~ence was in fC1.ct C1. national officer 

11 of the VVAH in whom \'1e had suggested before we did have a 

12 legitimate investigative int~rest. 

13 -Senator Hart of Michigan. ~eli, I would almost say so Whlt 

14 at that point. 

15 Mr. I'Jannall. The second r8port \'1e had ,vas that the 

16 VVA'I-v would actively participate in an attemrit to pack the 

17 conference to take it over. And the third report we had --

18 Senator HC1.rt of Hichigan. And incidentally, all of the 

19 information that your Buffalo informant had given you with 

20 respect to the goals and aims of the VVA\-v gave you a list of 

21 goals \'lhi<;:h were completely ivi thin Constitutionally protected 

22 objectives. There wasn't a sin<]le item out of that VVAN that 
) 

23 jeopardizes the ,security of this country at all. 

24 ~lr. Wannall. Well, of,60urse, we"did'not r~ly entirely 

25 on the Buffalo informant, but even 'there we did. recej ", 
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1 from that informant information \'lhich I considered to be 

2 sign~ficant. 

3 The 13ufialq chapter- of the Vvll:.\v was the re-gion~l office 

covering New York and nor'thern New Jersey ~ It was one of the 

5 five most active VVAI'l chapters' in the country and at a 

6 national conference, or -at the regional conference, this 

7 informant reported information back tQ us that an attendee 

8 .at the conference announ~ed that he had run guns into Cuba 

9 prior'to the Castro take-over. He himself: said that he during 

10 the Cuban crisis had been under 24 hour suveillance. There 

il was also discussion at the conference of subjugating the 

12 VVAT;l to the revolutionary union. There were some individuals 

13 in the chapter or the regional~conference who were not in 

14 agreelnent wi,th us r but f'lr. Adams has adc1r'essed himself to the 

15 interest of the revolutionary union. 

16 So all of the information that we had on the VVA.'1 did 

17 not come from that source but even that particular source did 

18 giv~ us information which we considered to be of so~e 

19 significance in our appraisal'of the need for continuing the 

20 investigation of that particular chapter of the VVAW . 

21 SeHator Hart of Michigan. But does'it give you ,the 

22 right or does it create the need to go to a conference, even 

23 if it is a conference thClt might be taken over by t~e VVl;.W 

24 \"hen the subject matter is hoiV and. by \·,hat meCins shall 'de 

25 seek to achieve unconditional' amnesty? l'1hat threat? 
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••• 
nr. wa.nnnll. Our intercstj of course, was the VVJl.\l 

influence on a particul~r me~ting, if you ever happened to be 

holding Cl meeting, or \"ha'tever subject it 'das. 
.' . 

Senator Hart of Hichigan. Hhat if it \v-as a meeting to 

.·seek t~ .tn<.1.}~·c: luore. ~'ffective the food stamp system in this 

cp.un.try? 

, .'. ,Hi:: ~ .. , vlanrtaJ..L W01.l, :'of cQurs'~ ·there· had been some 

Senator lIa,rt of Hichigan. ~'lould the same. lo.gic fa,lIml? 

Mr. ~·7annai1. I think that if we found thai; if. the 

Communist Par:ty USA "-lii.s going to tn.ke, over the meeting. ~nd 

use it as a front for i t·s mm purposes, thcn~ would. be OJ. .10gi:c 

, ' 

in dol.ng· tha t. You have a w.hole'scope here and itls a matter. .. ' ". , ' .. '. \ 

of where yO~': dQ 

said before, we,0ill have' some guidance, not only from this 

committee but from the guidelines that arc being developed. 

But within the rationale of what welre doing tod~y, I was 

explaining to you our interest not in going to th.is thing and 
J 

not gath~ring everything there was about it. 

In fact, only one individual attended and re.ported to us, 

'" c 

~ 21 
and that waJs . the person \.,ho had, 'l'1ho ,,,as not developed for !, 

" $: 

ui . 22 vi 
this reason; an informant \'7ho had,been reporting on other 

., 
~ 

to' 23 
matters for some period of time. 

~ r u:: , , 
0 24 ... 

And as soon as we got the report of the ou tr .... : l'~ <. i 

of 

25 
meeting and the fact that in the period of some .--.,i· (' ',';". 
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1 discontinhed arty further interest. 

2 Senator Hart of I1ichigan., Heli, my time has expired 

3 b1:lt even thiS brief exchange" I think, indicates that if we 

4 really want to dontrol the dangers to our society of using 

5 informants to gather domestic political intelligence, we have 

6 to restrict sharplY domestic int~lligenceinv~stigations~ And 

7 that gets us into what I would like to raise 'with you when: 

8 my turn comes around again, and that's the use of warrants, 

9 ,obliging the Bureau to obtain n warrant before 'a full-fledged 

10 infor~ant can be directed by the'Bureau against a group or 

11 individuals . 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

I know you have objections to that and I would like to 

reviev' that' wi th you. 

Senator Mondale. pursue that question. 

Senator Hart of Michigan. I am talking now about an 

bbligation to obtain a warrant before you turn ~o~se ~ full­

fledged informant. I'm not talking about tipsters that run 

into you or you ~un into, or who walk in as information sources 

The Bureau has raised some objections l.n this memorandum to the 

Committee. 'l'he Bureau argues that such a '\varrant requirement 

" 
might be unconstitutional because it would violate the First 

Amendment rights of FBI informants to conununicate with their 

governmen t " 
I 

Now that's a concern for First Amendment rights that 

ought to hearten all the civil libertarians. 

UW 54955 Docld:32989494 Page 119 

NW 65994 Doclt1:32116535 Page31-



, 
f • J. 1.. 

~' g'sh '9' . ' 

r 

.J 
:l 
< 
A. 

oIJ 

C 
a: 
< 
J:. 

M 
0 
0 
0 
N 

U 
c:i 
,; 
E 
'" c 

~ 
'" ~ 
ui 
vi 
~ 

'" ~ 
Vi 
'" ~ 
i:i: 
0 
M 

<t 

-. 1922 

1 But why would that vary, why would a warrant requirement 

2 raise a serious constitutional question? 

3 Mr. Adams;. We,ll, for one thing it I S the practicahili ty 

4 of it or the'.impacticahility 'of'getting a warrant .which; 

5 ordinarily involves probable' cause to" show that a crime has 

6 been or is about to be committed. 

7 I~ the intelligence field we are not dealing necessarily 

8 with' an imminent criminal action. '(.ve' reo dealing with activi tie 

9 _s}lch as with the Socialist ~'lorkers Party, which we have 

10 discussed be'fore, where they say publicly' we're not. to engage 

11 in any violent activity today, but we guarantee you we still 

12 subscribe to the tenets of communism and that \'111en the time 

13 is ripe, we're going to rise up and help overthrow the pnited 

14 States. 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

Well, now, you can't show probable cause if' they're about 

to do it because the~'re telling you they'r~ not going to do it 

and you know they're not going to do it at this particu~ar 

moment. 

It's just,the mixture somewhat of trying to mix in a 

criminal procedure with an intelligence gathering function, and 

we can't find any practical way of doing it. We have a particula. 

22 Organization. We may have an informant that not only belongs 

23 to the Communist Party, but belongs to several other organizatio 

24 and as part of his function he may be sent out by the Communist 
\ 

25 Party to try to infiltrate one of these clean organizations. , 
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1 Tt~e don I t, have -pr,obable cause fQ:r him' to :tn,rget, against 
; : -. .. . 

2 that org,ani~'ation', 'but yet we should b~ able to receive in:t;orma 
, , 

3 tion from him that he a~ a Conu:nunist Party membf=!r, even 

4 though in an informant status, is going to that organi.zat.l.on' 

5 and don I t worry about it. He I re making no, headV{ay on i1;.' 

6 It's just from our standpoint the possibility of informant~, 

7 the Supreme Court has held that infor~ants per se do not 

8 violate 'the First, Fourth, or' Fifth Amendments. They have 

9 recognized the necessity 'thilt the government has to have 

10 individuals i'lho \'1i11 assist them in carrying out their 
\ 

11 governmental duties. 

12 Senator Hart of 'Hichigan. ',r 'm not sure 'r 've heard anythi g " 

13 yet in response to the constitutional question, the very 

14 practical question that you addressed. 

I 

15 Quickly, you are right that the court has said that the 

16 use of the informant per se is not a violation of constitutiona 

17 rights of the subject under investigation. But Congress 

I 
18 can prescribe so~e safeguards, some rules and some standards, 

19 just as we have with respect to your use of electronic 

20 . surveillance, and could do it with respect to informants. 

21 Th~t's qu~te different from saying that the warran~ 

22 procedure itself would be unconstitutional. \ 

23 But with respect to the fact that you~couldn't show 

24 probable cause I and therefore ~ you could.n' t get a "warrant, 

25 therefore you oppose the propbsal to require you to get a 
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warrant. ~t seems to beg the question . 

Assuming tha·t you say th.at since we use informants a'nd 

investigate groups which maY,only engage in lawful activi~ies 

but which might engage in activities that can result in 

violence or illegal acts, a~d you can't use the warrant, but 

Congress could say that the use of informants is subject to 

such abuse and poses such a thr,eat to legitimate activity, 

ihcluding the willingness of people to assemble and discuss 

the anti-ballistic missile .system-,· and we don't want you to 

use them uniess you have indication of criminal activity or 

unless you prcisent your request to a magistr~te, in the same, 

fashio~ as you'are required to do with respect to, in most 

cases, to wir~ta~ . 

This is an option available to Congress. 

Senator Tower. Senator Schweiker. 

Senator Schweiker. Thank you very much. 

Mr. Wannall, what's the difference between a potential 

security informant and a security informant? 
\ 
\ 

Mr. Wannall. I mentioned earlier, Senator'Schweiker, 

that in developing an .informant we do a preliminary check on 

him before talking with him and then we do a further in-depth 

background check. 

A potential security informant is someon~ who is under 

consideration before he is aprroved by' headquarters for use as' 

an informant. He is someone who is under current consideration. 

llli'l4955 Docld: 32989494 Paye 122 
NW 6-~§:OCltl~-11'-6.§35-~-34l;<1==~=======~====================~ 



i' I .. 
• ~ .. ".. • «J 

r 

gsh 12 

o 
o 
o 
'" ,j. 
't 
III 

, N 
o 
t'I 

" " ! 
" c 
o 
6: 

J 
::> 
0( 
0.. 

oil 

o 
It 
0( 

~ 

'" 0 
0 
0 
N 

U 
ci 
c 
£ 
CI 

E 
~ 
'" 3 
ui 
vi 
... 
" ~ 
;;; 

- ~ 
u:: 
0 .... 
<t 

1925 

1 On some occasions that person will have been develOped to a 

2 ~oint where he is in fact furnishing information and we are 

engag.ed .in checkihg uP.on his :r;elia.!=,ili ty .. . , 

. . 
4 In some instances he m'ay be paid for iriforma tioh furnishe 

\ 

" 5 but it has not gotten to·the point yet where we have satisfied 

6 ourselves that he meets all 'of our cri ter ia . 11hen he does, 

7 the field must submit its recommendations to headquarters, and 

8 headquarters will pass upon whether that individual is an 

9 approved FBI informant. 

10 Senator Schweiker. So it's really the first step of· 

11 being an informant, I guess. 

12 Mr. ~-1annall.. It is a preliminary step, one of . the 

13 preliminary steps. 

14 Senator Schweiker. In the Rowe case, in :the Rowe 

15 testimony that ~e just heard, ,:"hat was the rationale again 

16 for not intervening when violence was known? 

17 I know we asked you several times but I'm still having 

18 trouble understanding what the rationaJ.,e, Hr. Vlannall, ,'las 
\ 

19 in not intervening in the ROvle situation when viole'nce was 

20 known. 

21 Mr. ~·lannall. Senator Scr.·.'leiker, Hr. Adams did address 

22 himself to that. If you have no objection, I'll ask him to 

23 ans\o!Cr that. 

24 Senator Schwciker. l'I.ll. right. 

25 l-1r. Adams. 1'he problem we had at the time, and it's the 
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problem too'ay,: we are an investigative agency. He do not 

:have police powers like t·he United States marshalls \do, 

About 17'95, I g.uess, or sQm:e period l,ike tha:t, max:shalls have 
/ 

had _,the .au·th6rity: that. almos:t:: borders on'whata sher.iff/.has .. 

ive are the investigat{ve agency of the Department of Justice 

~nd during these times the Department of Justice had ~s maintai 

the role of an investigative agency. We were to report'on v 

activities to £urnish the information to the 'local police, 

who had an obl~gation .to .. act. We furnished it to the Dep.artJ.nen 

of Justice. 

In those areas where the local police did riot act, it 
I 

resulted finally in the Attorney General sending 50'0 United 

States marshalls down to guarantee the safety of people who 

were trying to march in protest of their civil rights. 

This was an extraordinary measure because it came at a 

time of civil righs versus federal rights, and yet there was 

a breakdown in law enforcement in certain areas of the country, 

This doesn't mean to indict all law enforcement agencies 

in itself at the time either because many of them did act 

upon the information that wa$ furnished to them. But we 

have no authority to make an arrest on the spot because we 

would not have had evidence that there was a_conspiracy 

available. We can do absolutely nothing in that r~gard. 

In Little Rock, the ~ecision wa~ made, for instance, that 

if any arrests need to be madG, the Army should make them and 
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next .to- the Army~ . the" United. S.tates ma~.shal.ls .should: make them'., 

no.t the FBI, even though we developed the v.io.:I.!3-tions • 

And Qver the' years-, as' you kri-ow, ". at. the time there were many 

que'stions :raised. ·~vhy. doesn't the FBI',stop this1 .Wtly 'don-'·t 

you do something about it? . 

Well, we took the other route and 'effectively destroyed 

the Klan as far as committing acts of violence, and of course 

we exceeded statutory guidelines in that area. 

Senator Schweiker. What \'lOuld be \,lrong, .just following 

up your point there, Hr' •. Adams, with setting up a program, 

sinc~ ~tfs obvious to me that a l~t of informers are going~to' 

have pre-kn00ledge of.violence of using U.s. marshalls on some 

kirid of a long-range brisis t6 prevent violence? 

Mr. Adams. We do. We have them in Bostbn in connection 

with the busing incident. We are investigating the violations 

under the'Civ~l'Rights 4ct. But the marshallS are in Boston, 

they are in Louisville, I believe at the same time, and this 

is the apprbach, that the Federal goverrunent finally recognized 

was the solution to the problem where,You had to have added 

Federal import. 

Senator Schweiker. But instead of waiting until it 

gets to a Bostqn state, which is obviously a pretty'advanced 
\ 

confrontation, shouldn't we hClve som .... ··~ere a coordinated progFa 
~~-

tha t when you go up the lad'der of cc .. ·.: ·,:tnd in the Fl3I, thCl t 

on an imncdiate'and fairly contcrnpor2ry basi~r that kind of 
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1 help can be sought instantly as opposed to waiting until it 

'2 gets to a Boston state? 

3 I realize it's a departt?re from the p~st. I'm not 

4 saying 'it isn.' t ~. Bu:u, i·t seems .. to me. 'we neeCl.:- a,·.he:tter ~emedy 

5 than ,"e have. 
.' >. 

6 Mr. Adams. Well;" fortuna·tely.r_,,";er.re at·a time.where 

7 conditions have subs,id~cl in the country, even fr'om the '60s 

8 and the '70s and periods or '50s and '60s.' W~.report to the 

9 Department of Justice on potential tr'oublespots around the' 

10 coun~ry as we learn of them so that the Department will be 

11 aware, of them. The planning for' Bos,ton', for instance, took 

12 place a year in advance with state ufficials, city bfficials, 

13 the Department of lTustice and the FBI sitting down together, 

14 saying, how are we going to protect the situation in Boston? 

15 I think we've learned a lot from the days back in the 

16 early '60s. But the government had no mechanics which protecte 

17 people at tha t time. 

18 Senator Schweiker. I'd like to go, if I may I, to the 

19 Robert Hardy case. I know he is not a witness but he 

20 was a witness before the House. But since this affects my 

21 state, I'd like to ask ·.r-1r. ~'lannall. Nr. Hardy, of course, was 

22 the FBI informer who ultimately led and planned and organized 

23 a raid on the Camden draft hoard. An· 1 according t.o Mr. Hardy"s 
r;;-} 

24 testimony hefore our coromi ttec, he s:: ;..~ that in advance of the 

25 raid someone in ·the Department had c·/I.m acknowledged the fact 
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1 
that they had all the informati,?n they needed to clamp down 

2 
on the conspiracy and could arrest ~eople at that point in time, 

3 \ 

and yet: no arrests were made. 

4 
Why, Mr. Wannall, was this true? 

5 
Nr. Nannall. vlell, I can answer that based only on "the 

6 
material that I have reviewed, Senator Schweiker. It-was not 

7 
a case handled in my division but I think I can an~wer your 

8 
question. 

9 
There was, in fact, a representative of the Department 

10 
of Justice on the spot counselling and advising continuously 

11 "'--
as that case progressed as to \.,hat JPoint the" arrest should be 

12 made and we"were being guided by those to our mentors, the 

13 ones who are responsible for making decisions of that sort." 

14 So I" think that Mr. IIardy's statement t:.o the" effect that 

15 there was someone in the Department there is perfectly "true. 

16 §enator Schweiker. That responsibility rests with wHo 

under your procedures? 

18 Mr. Wannall. We investigate decisions on making arrests, 

19 \'lhcn they should be made, and decisions with regard to 

20 
pr?secutio~s are ~ade ~ither"by the united States attorneys 

21 or by Federals in the Dcpartm~nt. 
22 Mr. Adams. At this time that pnrtic~lar case did have 

23 a departmen tal ~ ttorney on th~ scene: (\.\¥ .;u.use ther.e arc flue~tions" 
24 f c6nspiracy. Conspiracy"is a toug~ ~iolation to prove and 

2,5 :>ometimes a. qucs1;:ion of do you "have tl1G added value of catching 
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1930 

someone in the commission: of the crime as further proof, 

rather than relying on. one informant and some circumstantial 

evidence to prove the violation. 

Senator Schweiker. Well,. in this case, though, they 

even had a dry run .. They could have arrested them on the 

dry run. 

That's getting pretty close to conspiracy, it seems to 

me. They had a dry run and they could have arrested them on 

the dry run. 

I'd like to know why fhey didn't arrest them on the dry 

run. \'lho was this Department of Justice official who made 

that decision? 

Hr. Adams. Guy Goodwin was the Department official. 

Senator Sdl"leiker. Next I'd like. to ask back in 19q5, 

during the height of the effort to destroy the Klan, as you 

pu~ it a few moments ago, I believe the FBt has released 

figu~es that we had someth~ng like 2,000 informers of some 

kind or another infiltrating the'Klan out of rough~y 10,000 
, 

estimated membership. 

I believe these are either .FBI figures or estimates. 

That would mean that one out of every five members of the Klan 

at that point .',laS .an informant paid by the government. 

And I believe the figure goes on ~o indicate that 70 
(;r; 

percent of the new members of the Kl<t: t.hat year were FBI 

25 informants. 

'1 
I 

I , 
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1 Isn't this an awfully overwhelming quantity' of people 

2 ·to put in an effort such as that? I'm not criticizing that 

3 you shouldn't have informants in the Klan -and know what's 

4 going on for violence, but it seems to me that thiS is the 

5 tail wagging the dog. 

6 Fo~ example, today we suppoSedly have only ~594 t6tal 
. \ 

7 ihforrnahts forboth\domestic informants and potential informant 

8 and that here we had 2,000' just in the Kla·n alone. 

.-
9 Mr. Adams. Well, this number 2,000 did incJude all 

10 ·raci~l matters, informants at that particular time~ and I 

11 think the~igures we tr~ed to reconsttuct as to the actual 

12 number of Klan informants in relation to Klan members was aroun 

13 6 percent, I think, after we had read ?ome of the· testimony. 

14 Now the problem we had on the Klan is the Klan had a 

15 group called the Action Group. 'This\was the group that,You 

16 remember from Mr. Rowe's testimony, that he was left af­
) 

17 ter 'the meeting. He attended the open meetings and heard 

18 all of the hurrahs and this type of thing from information, 

19 but he never kriew what was going on becausB each one had an 

20 action group that went out and considered th'emselvcs in the 

21 missionary field. 

22 Theirs was the violence. 

23 In order to penetrate those, it takes, you have to direct 

24 as many informants as you possibly can. against it. Dear in 

25 . mind that I think the nevfspapcrs, the President and Congress an 
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everyone is concerned about the murder qf the civil rights 

workers, the Linia Kent ::ase·, the Viola Liuzzo case, the 

.bombings of the church in Birmingham. We were faced with one 

'tremendous problem at that time. 

Senator Schweiker. I acknowledge that. 

t-1r. Adams. Our only approach was through informants 

and through the use of informants we solved these cases, the 

ones that were solved. Some of the bombing cases we have 

never solved. They are extremely difficult •. 

These informants', as we told the Atd:orney General, and 

as we told the President, that we had moved informants like 

1·1r. Rowe up to the top leadership. He was tjle bodyguard to the 

head man. He was in a position where he could forewarn us 

of violence, could help us on cases that had transpired, and 

yet we knew and conceived that this could continue forever 
I: 

unless we can create enough disruption ~hat these members will 

realize that if I go out and murder three civil rights workers, 

even though the sheriff and other law enforcement officers are 

in on it, if that were the case and with some of them it' was 

the case, that I ,-lould be caught. And that's what we did and 

that's why violence stopped, was because the Klan was insecure 

and just like you say, 20 percent, they thought 50 percent of 

" 
their members ul timatcly were Klan memp-ers .;tnd they' didn ,I t 

24 dare enCJu'<Je .in these acts ·of violence because they knevl they 

25couldnlt control the conspiracy any longer. 

UW .'i4.Q55 Docld: 3 t>989494 . Page 130 

NW 65994 Docld:32116535 Page 42 / 



\ 

• 

" ,. 

gsh 

0 

f 
·r 
" "' 
N 
0 
<'< , 
'" " $ 
" c 
0 

&. 

..., 
0 
0 
0 
N 

U 
ci 
c: 
E 
en 
.!: 
£: 

' .. 
'" :: 
ui 
iii 

" ~ 
Vi 
~ .. 
~ 

ii: 
0 .... 
ot 

. . 

20 

~ ,. 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

., 
. I' 

1933 

Senator Schweiker. Hy time is expired. I just have 

one quick question. 

Is it correct that in 1971 we're using around 6500 

infor.mers for black gpetto situations? 

Mr .. Adams. I'm not sure if that's the year. We did 
; 

'have one yeal;' vlhere we had a number lik~ that which probably 

had been around 6000, and that was the time when the cities 
. / 

were being burned, Detroit~ Washington, areas like this.· We 

were given a mandate to know what the situation is, where is 

10 violence going to break out, what next? 

11 They weren't informants like an individual penetrating 

. 
12 an organization. 'l'hey were listening posts in the communi ty 

. 13. that would help tell ~s that we have a group here that's gettin 

14 ready to start another firG-figh~ or something. 

15 Senator Tower. At this point, there .are three more 

16 Sen~to~s remaining for questioning. If we can try to get 

17 everything in in the first round, we will not have a second 

18 round and I, think we can ·finish around 1:00, and we can. go 

, 
19 on and terminate the proceedings. 

20 However, If anyone feels that they have another question 

21 that they want to retu~n to, we can come back here by 2:00. 

22 Senator Mondale'2 

23 Senator t-1ondale. Mr~ Adams, it seems to me that the 

24 record is now fairly clqar that when the FBI operates in the 

25 field.of cr~me investigating, it may be the best professional 
mt549.55 D cld: 32989494 Page 131 

, II 

NW 659i94 IJOCld:3111G535 Page 43 

r 
t .. 
\''" . 
t . 

L. 

, 
\..---_. 



- --

" 
. ,. 

J '~;' 

~ 
., 

gsh 2.1 
0 
0 
0 

'" I .; ., 
j. {' 

In 

N 
0 

! ' N 

:! 
~ 
0 
c 
0 

~ 

.1 
j 

i I 
< 

~ 
Co. 

! i 
il 

a 
cr 

I (. 

I ~. 

I 
: } 
I 
I 

,! 

'" o· 
0 
0 
N 

cj 

d. 
c· 
0 a. 
c 
~ .., 
~. 

ui 
vi 
~ .. 
~ 
Vi 

('\ " 
ii: 
0 ... ., 

1· 

2 

3. 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

·22 

23 

24 

25 

1934 

organiz~tio~ of its kind·in the world. And when the FBI acts 

in the field of political idea$, it has bungled its job, it 

ha~ interfered with' the civil liberties, and finally, in the 

last month or bolO, through its public disclosures I neape:d 

shame upon itself and really' led toward an, undermining of 

the crucial public confidence in'an essential' la\~ enforcement 

agency of this. country. 

In a real sense, history has repeated itself because it 

was precisely that problem that led to the creation of the FBI 

in 192t1. 

"-
In World War I, the Bureau of Investigation ~trayed from 

its law enforcement functions and became an arbiter and 

protector of political ideas. And through the interference 
. . 

of civil liberties and Palmer Raids and the rest, the public 

became so offended that later through M~. Justice Stone and' 

Mr. Hoover, the FBI was created. And the first statement 

by Hr. Stone' was that never again will this Justice Department 

get involved in political ideas. 

And yef~here we are again looking at a record where with 
\ 

Martin Luther King, with anti-war resistors, with -- we even 

had testimony this morning of m~etings with the Couricil o~ 

Churches. Secretly'we are investigating this vague, ill-define 

impo~sible to define idea of investigating dangerous ideas. 

It seems to be the basis of the·strategy th~t people 

can I t protect themselve's, that you somehow need to use the 
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tools of law enforcement to protect people from subversive 

" 2 " ~ 
or dangerous~ ideas, which I find strange and quite profoundly 

" c 3 0 

6: at odds with the philosophy of American government. 

4 I started in politics years ago and the first thing we 

5 had to do was to get the communists out of our parts and out, 

6 of the union. He did a very fine job. As far as I knm", and 

7 I'm beginning to wonder, but as far as I know, we had no help 

8 from the FDI or the CIA. We just raruned them out o~ the meetin s 

9 oU' the grounds that they w~ren't Democrats and they weren't 

10 good union leaders when ,we didn't want anything to do with them 

11 And yet, 013 see time and time again that we're going ,to 
.I 
:l 
< .. 12' protect the blacks from Martin Luther King because he's 

("'; oil 

0 
c: 
< 13 dangerous, that we've going to protect veterans from whatever 
~ 

14 it is, and we're going to protect the Council of Churches 

15 from the veterans, and so on, and it just gets so gummy 'and 
) 

16 confused and ill-defined and dangerous, that don't you agree 

17 with me that we have to control this, to restrain it, so that 

18 precisely what is expected of the FBI is known by you, by the 
\ 

'" 0 
0 
0 
N 19 public, ,and that ypu can justify your actions when we ask 
U 

'0 
c" 20 you? 
0 
0-
c 

~ 
'" 

21 Mr. Adams. I agree with that, Senator, and I would like 
3: 
W 
vi 22 to point out that when the Attorney G~neral made his statement 
~ 

" ~ 
.n 

0 
~ 

'" ~ u: 
0 
~ 

23 r1r. Hoover subscribes to it, we follr:,':cd that policy for about 

24 ten years until the president' of the , . .iter] States said that 
" 

25 we should, investigate the i-Jazi Party. 

I , / 
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I for one feel that we should investigate the Nazi Party. 

I feel that'our investigation of the Nazi Party resulted in 

the fact that in World War II, as contrasted with World War I, 

, ' 

~here wasn't 'one single incident of' foreign directed sabotage 

\"hic'h took place in .the United States. 

Senator Hondale. And under the criminal' lah' yo'u could 
\ 

have investigated these issues of sabotage. 

Isn't sabotage a crime?' 

Mr. Adams. Sabotage is a crime. 

G 

Senator Mondala. Could you have investigated that? 

Mr. Adams. ~fter it harpened. 

Senator Hondale. You see, every time we get'involved 

in political ideas, you d~fend yourself on the basis of' 

crimes that could have been co~nitted. It's very interesting, 

In my opinion, you have to stand here if ¥ou're going to 

I: . 
coritinue what you're now doing and as I understand it, you 

I' 

still insis~ that you did the right thing with the Vietnam 

Veterans Against the War, and investigating the Council of 

Churches, and this can still go on: This can still-go on under 

your in.terpretation of ~our present powers, what you try to 

justify on the grounds of your law enforcement activities 

in terms of criminal matters. 

Mr. Adams. The law docs :not say we have to wa~t, until 

we have been rnurdbred before we can 

Senator M6ndale. Absolutely, but that's the field of 
I' 
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la\'l again. You're trying to defend apples wjth ornnges. That,' ~ 

the law. You can do that . 

Mr. Adams. That's right, but how do you find out which 

of the 20;000 Bund members might have been a saboteur. You 

don't hnve probable cause to inve?tigate anyone, but you can 

direct nn intellig~nce operation against the German-American 

Bund, the same thing \.,e did after Congress said --

Senator Mondale. Couldri't you get a warr~nt for that? 

Why did you object to 'going to court for authority for that? 
/ 

Mr. Adams. Because we don't have probable cause to 

go ngainst an individual and the law doesn't provide for 

probable cau~e, to investigate an organization. 

There were activities which did. take place, like one time 

they outlined the Communist Party 

Senator !10ndale. What I don't understand is why it 
( 

wouldn't be better for the FBI for us to define authority 

that you could use in the kind of Donn situation where under 

court authority you'can investigate where there is probable 

cause or reasonnble cause to suspect sabotage and the res~. 

vlouldn't that make a lot more sense than. just making these 

decisi~ns on your own? 

,Mr. Adams. \'i'e have expressed cC':l1plete concurrence in 

that. l'le feel that vlc're goi,ng to <Jr: !}1~·:)eat to death in the 

next 100 years, you're damn~d if you ia, and ~amned if you 

don't if ~1<J. don I t have a delinea tion of our responsibility 

1m- 54955 Docld: 2989494 Page 135 
NWi)~4=6OCld:921"fU5:JsrP"""aiTge""~"'>1I4i'i"r~~~~~~~~~=~==~·=~~=~===========~= 



... 1. ~ 
". gsh"25 • 1938 

0 
0 
0 
<D 
.t 
'It 

1 11'1 

f' N 
0 

\ <'</ .. 2 '- .. 
~ 

in this area. But I Hon"t agree "Ii th you, Sena tor, tha t we' 

'have bungled the intelligence o'l?era.tions in the United States . 

" c: 3 0 

~ 
I agree with you that we have made some mistakes. Hr. Kelley. 

4 has set a pattern of being as forthright as any Director of the 

5 FBI in acknowledging mistakes that, had been made, but I think 

6 that as you said, and I' believe Senator Tower said, and 

7, Senator Church, that we have to watch these hearings because 

8 of the necessity that 've must concentrate on these areas of 

J 

9 .abuse.( We must not lose sight ~f the 

" 10 overall law enforcement and intelligence conununity, and I 

11 still feel that this is the freest counery in the world. 

12 I've travelled much, as I'm sure you hav~, and I know we have 

13 made some mistakes, but I feel that the people in the United 

14 States are less chilled by the mistakes we have made than they 

15 are'by the fact that there are 20,000 murders a year in th~ 
il 

16 United States and they can't walk out of their houses at night 

17 and feel safe. 

18 'Senator Mondale. That's correct, and isn't that an 

'" 0 
0 
0 
N 

19 argument then, Mr. Adams, for strengthening our powers to go 
U 
ci 
c 20 after those who commit crimes rather than strengthening or 
.c: 
'" E 
f;; 

'" 
21 continuing a policy which we now see undermines ·the public 

s: 
ui 
ui 22 confidence you need to do your -job. 
~ 

" ~ 
U; 23 Mr. Adams. Absolutely. The mistakes we have made are 

~ 
~ .. 
~ 

u: 
0 
~ 

24 what have brought on this embarrassment to us. 
'It 

25 lim not blaming the Committee. I'm saying we made some 
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mistakes and in doing so this is what has hurt the FBI. But 

at the same ::':ime I donlt feel that a balanced picture comes 

out, as you have said yourselves, because of the necessity 

of zercjng in on abuses. 

I think that we have done one tremendous job. I think 

the accoinpli~hments in the Klan was the finest hour of the 

FBI and yet, I'm. sure in dealing with the Klan tb,at \ve made 

,some mistakes. But I just don't agree with bungling. 
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1 Senator Mondale. I don't want to argue over terms, but 

2 I think I sense an agreement that the FBI has gotten into troub E 

3 over it in the political idea trouble, and that that's ",here we 

4 need to have new legal standards. 

5 Mr. Adams. Yes, I agree with that. 

6 senator Tower. Senator Huddleston. 

7 Senator Huddleston. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

8 Mr. Adams, these two instanc.es we have studied at· some 

9 length seems to have been an inclination on the part of 

the Bureau to establish. a notion about an individual or a group 10. 

11 which seems to be very hard to ever change or dislodge. In 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

1'7 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

the case of Dr. King, where the supposition was that he was 

being influenced by Communist individuals, extensive investi-

gat ion was made, surveillance, reports came back indicating tha 

this in fact was untrue, and directions continued to go'out 

to intensify the investigation. There never seemed to be a 

willingness on the part of the Bureau to accept its own facts. 

Ms. 600k testified this morning that somethin~ si~ilar 

to that happened with the Vietnam Veterans Against the War, tha 

every piece of information that she supplied to the Bureau 

seemed to indicate that the Bureau was, not correct in its 

assumption that this organization planned to commit violence, 
/ 

or that it was being manipulated, and yet you seemed to insist 
~ . 

that this investigation go on, and ~~'. _5 information was used 

against the i~dividuals. 

J 
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Now, are there instances where the Bureau has admitted tha 

its first assumptions were wrong and they have changed their 

course? 

Hr. Adams. We have admitted that. We have also sl;lOwn 

from one of the cases that Senator Hart brought up, that after 

five days we closed the case. We were told something by· an. 

ind~vidua1 tbat there WaS a concern of an adverse influence 

in it, and we looked into it. On the Martin Luther King 

si~uat~on there was no testimony to the effect that we just 

dragged on and on, or a~mitted that we dragged on and on and 

on, ad infinitum. The wiret~ps on Martin Luther King were 

all approved by the Attorney General. Microphon~s on Martin 

Luther King were approved by another Attorney General. This 

wasn't the FBI, 'and the reason they were approved was that 

there was a basis to continue the investigation up to a point. 

What I testified to was that we were imprope~ in discredi 

Dr. King, but it's just like 

Senator Huddleston. The Committee has before it memo rand 

written by high officials of the Bureau indicating that the 

information they were receiving from the field, from these 

surveillance met;:hods, did not confirm what their supposition 

was. 

Mr. Adams. That memorandum was ,;,\)t on Dr. King. That 
~:. 

was on anoth~r individual th~t I thi':o"somehow got mixed up' 

in the discussion,one.where the was can we make people 
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I prove they aren't a Communist before we will agree not to 

2 investigate them. 

3 But the young lady. appearing this morning making the 

4 comment that she. never knew o~ anything she told us that 

'5 she considers herse'lf a true· member of the WAH-\'lSO inasmuch 

6 as she feels in general agreement of the principles of it, and 

7 agreed to cooperate with the FBI in providing information regar -

8 ing the organization to aid in preventing violent individuals 

9 from a~;sociating themselves with the WAW-WSO. She is most 
.~ 

10 concerned about efforts.by the Revolutionary Union to take over 

11 the VVAW-WSO, and she is working actively to prevent this .. 

12 I think that we have a basis for investigating the VVA\'v-

13 WSO in certain areas today. In other areas we have stopped 

14 the investigation. They don't agree with these principles 

15 laid down by the --

16 Senator Huddleston. That report was the basis of your 

17 continuing to pay informants and continuing to utilize that 

18 information against. members who certainly had not been involved 

19' 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

in violence, and a~parently to get them fired from their job 

or whatever? 

Mr. Adams. It all gets back to the fact that even in the 

criminal law field, you have to detect crime, and you have to 

prevent crime, and you can't wait unt~l something happens. The 
;~ 

Attorney General has clearly spoken :.' that area, and even our 

25 statutory jurisdiction provides tha~ we don't --
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Senator Huddleston •. Well, of course welve had considerabl 

'evidence this morning where no attempt was made to prevent 

co 
c: 3 0 

€. 
crime, when you had information that it was going to occur. 

'·4 But 11m sure there are instances where you have. 

5 Mr. Adams. We disseminated every single item which he 

6 reported to us. 

7 Senator Huddleston. To a police department which you 

8 knew was an accomplice to the crime. 

9 Mr. Adams. Not necessarily. 

10 Senator Huddleston. Your informant had told you that, 

11 hadnlt he? 

12 Mr. Adams. Well, the informant is on one leve'l. We have 
I 

13 other informants, and we have other information. 

14 Senator Huddleston. Yes, but you were aware that he 

15 had worked with certain members of the Birmingham police in 

16 order to 

17 Mr. Adams. Yes. He furnished many other instances also~ 

18 Senator Huddleston. So you werenlt really doing a whole 
M 
0 
0 
0 
N 

19 lot to prevent that incident by telling the people. who were 
U 
c:i 
c 20 already part of it. 
E 
en 
E 
~ 
" 

21 Mr. Adams. We were doing everything we could lawfully 
:: 
ui 
vi ,22 do at the time, and finally the situation was corrected, so tha 

" ~ 

r'\ 
V; 

l:: 

,23 when the Departmen.t, agreeing ~hat we had no further. juris-

ii: 
~ 24 diction, could sent the United states Marshal down to ,perform' 
ot 

25 certain law enforcement functicins. 
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Senator Huddleston', Now, the Committee has received 

documents which indicated that in one situation the FBI assiste 

an informant who had bee'1 established in a white hate group 

to es~ablish a rival white hate group, and that the Bureau paid 

his expenses in setting UF this rival organization. 

Now, does this not put the Bureau in a position of bei~g 

responsible for what ac~ions the rival white hate group might 

have undertaken? 

Mr. Adams. I'd like to see if one of the other gentlemen 

knows that specific case, because I don't think we set up a 

spec.ific group. 

This is Joe Deegan, 

Mr. Deegan. Senatcr, it's my understanding that the 

lnformant we're talking about decided to break off from the 

group he was with. H~ was with t~e Macon Klan group 01' 

the United Klans of America, and he decided to break off. This 

was in compliance with our regulations.- His breaking off, 

we did not pay him to set up the organization. He did it 

on his own •. We paid him for the information he furnished 
, , 

us concerning the operat~on, We did not sponsor the organiza-

tion. 

Senat'or Huddleston. Concerning the new organization that 

he set up, he continued to advise you 0:: the activities of that 

organization? 

Mr. De'egan.. He continued to adv):, ~ us of that organiza tio 
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~ 1 .,.. and- other organizations. He would advise us of planned 
. r:; . 

0 

Oli 2 activities. 
,~ 

co 
c 3 0 

€. 
Senator HUddle:ston. The· new organization that he formed, 

4 did it operate in a very similar manner to the previous ,one? 

.5 Mr. Deegan. No, it did not, . and it did not last that 

6 long •. 

7 Senator Huddleston •. There's also evidence of an FBI 

8 informant in the Black Panther Party who had a position of 

9 responsibility within the Party with the know~edge of his 

10 FBI contact of supplying members with weapons and instructing 

·1 

11 
.I 
:l 
0( 12 a. 

them in how to use those weapons. presumabiy thiswus in the 

knowledge of the Bureau, and he later became -- came in contact 
J ci$ 

I "" 
a 
a: :)..3 < 
3: 

with the group that was contracting for murder, and he partici-

I 14 I 
I 

pated in this group with the knowledge of the FBI agent, and 

I 15 this group did in fact stalk a victim\who was later killed with 

! ) 
16 

I 17 
I 
I 18 I 

the weapon supplied by this individual, presumably' all in the 
I: 

knowledge of the FBI. 

How does this square with your enforcement and crime 

I 
M 
0 
0 
0 19 '" 

preventIon responsibilities. 
ti 
0 
c 20 ~r. Deegan .. Senator, I'm not familiar with that ~articula 
.2 
'" c 

~ 21 
'" 

case.· It· does not square with our po~icy in all respects, and 
3: 
w 22 vi 

I wou~d have to look at that particular case you're talking 
~ 
C) 

e 
iii 23 about to give you an answer. ..i 

'" ~ 

~ 
ii: 
0 24 .... 

Sen'ator Huddle'ston" I don I t have the documentation on tha 
<f 

25 particular pase, but it brings up the point as to what kind of 
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control you exercised over this kind of informant in this- kind 

of an o~ganization and to. what 'extent an effort is made to 

prevent these inf6rmant~ from engaging inth~ ~ind 6f thing 

that you are supposedly tryin~ to prevent. 

Mr. Adams. A good example of this was Mr. ROWe, who becamE 

active in an action group, and we told him to get .. out or 

we would no longer use him as an informant, in spite of the 

information he had furnished .in the past. 

We have had cases, Senator, where we have had 

$enator Huddleston. But you also told him to participate 

in violent activities . 

Mr. Adams. We did not tell him to participate in violent 

activities. 

S~nator Huddleston. That's what he said. 

Mr. Adams. I know that's \'lhat he said. But. that's what 

lawsuits are. all about, is that there. are. two sides to the 

issue, and our agents. handling. this have. advised. us, and I 

believe have advised. your. staff, that at no time did they 

advise him to engage. in violenced 

senator. Huddleston. Just to do what was. necessary to 

get the information, ~ believe maybe might have been his 

instructions. 

Mr. Adams. J I don't think they made any such statement 

to him'along that line, and we -have informants,· we have 

) informants who have gotten involved in the violation o~ the law 
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1 

2 

3 

and we have immediately converted their status from an informan 
) 

to the subject, and have prosecuted I would'say, offhand, I 

can think of around 20 informants that we have prosecuted for 

4 vi~lating the laws, once it'came to our attention, and even 

,5 to show you our policy of disseminating information on violence 

6 in·this case, during the review of the matter, the agents told 

7 me t'hat they found on.e ci(lse ""here their agE!nt had been working 

8 24 hours a day, and he was a little late in disseminating the 

9 information to the police department. No viol~nce_occurred,. 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

'16 

17 

18 

'19 

·20 

21 

23 

24 

25 

but it showed up in a file review, and he was censured for 

his delay in properly' notifying local authorities. 

So we not only have a policy, I feel that we do follow 

reasonable safeguards., in order to carry it Qut, including' perio ic 

review of all informant, files. 

Senator Huddleston. Well, Mr. Rowe's statement is 

substantiatd'd to some' extent with the aCknOWledgete~.t by the 

agent in charge that if you Ire going to be a Klansman and you 

happen to be with someone and they decide to.do something, tha~ 

he couldn't be an angel. These were the words of the agent" 

and be a good informant •. He wouldn't take the lead~ but the 

implication is that he would h~ve to go along and would h?ve 

to be invo~ved if he was going to maintain his credibility. 

. Mr. Adams •. There's no quest~on but that -an informan:t at 

times. will have to be· present. during d~monstrations, riots, 

fistfights that take place, but I believe his statement was 
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to the effect that -- and l was' sitting in the back of the 

room and I don't recall it exactly, but some of them were 

beat with chains, and I·didn't hear whether he said he beat 

someone with a chain or not, but I rather doubt that he did 

because it's one thing being present, and it's another thing 

taking an active part in criminal actions. 

Senator Huddleston. He was close enough to get his 

throat cut.. 

How does the gathering of information --

Senator Tower. Senator Mathias is here, and I think that 

we probably should recess a few minutes. 

Could we have Senator Mathias' questions and then should 

. 
we convene this afternoon? 

Senator Huddleston. I'm finished. I just had ~ne more 

question. 

Senator Tower. Go ahead. 

Senator Huddleston. I wanted to ask how the selection of 

information about an individual's personal life, .social, sex 

life and becoming involved in that sex life or social life 

is a requirement for law enforcement orlcrime prevention. 
'\ 
./ 

Mr. Adams. Our agent handlers have advised us on Mr. 

Rowe, that they gave him no such instruction, they had no 

such knowledge 'concerning it~ and I can't see where it would 

be.of any value whatsoever. 

Senator Huddleston. You aren 't u',;,J rc of any case where 
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these instructions, were given to an agent or an informant? 

Mr. Adams. To get ipvolved in s~xual activity? 'No, sir. 

" " 3 0 

& 
Senator Huddleston.' Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

4 Senator Tower. Senator Mathias. 

5 SeDator Mathias. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

6 I would like ,to come back very briefly to the Fourth 

7 Amendment consider~tions in connection with the use of inforrnan s 

8 and in posing these questions we're not thinking of the one 

'\ 9 time volunteer wno walks in to an FBI office and says I have 

'I 
I 

I 10 a story I want to tell you and that's the only time that you 

11 may see him. I'm thinking of the kind of situations in which 
oJ 
:> 
< 12 

~~ : 0' 
c: 13 < 

there is a more extended relationship which coul~ be of varying 

degrees. It might be in one case that the same individual 
~ 

14 will' have some usefulness in a number of situations. But when 

i 15 I 
I 

" 
I 
I 16 

the FBI orders a regular agent to engage in a search, the first 
, " 

test is a judicial warrant, and what I woul~ like~to explore 

17 with you is the difference between a one time search which 

18 requires a warrant, and which you get when you make that 
t') 
0 
0 
0 19 N 

search, and a continuous search which uses an inforrn~nt, or 
u 
ci 
r! 20 the case of a continuous search which uses a regular undercover 
0 
c, 
.= 
:; 21 .., 

~gent, someone who is totally under your control, and is in a 
~ 

ui 22, vi 
slightly different category than an informant. 

" ~ 
Vi 23 Mr. Adams. Well, we get th~re into the fact that the / 

n 
0 24 .. Supreme Court has sti1l held that the use of inf<;>rrnants docs' 

.' 

.. 
25 

not invade any of these constitutionally protected areas, ,and 
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1 if a person want q to tell an informant something that isn't 

protected by the Supreme Court. 

An actual search for legal evidence, that is a protected 

4 item, but information and the use of informants have been 

5 con~istently held as not positig any constitutional problems .. 

6 Senator Mathias. I would agree, if' you're talking about 

7 the fellow who ~alks in off the ,s.treet, as I said earlier t 

8 but is it true that under existing procedures informants are 
I 

9 given background checks? 

10 Mr. Adams. Yes, sir. 

11 Senator Mathias. And ~hey are subject to a testing period 

12 Mr. Adams~ That's right, to verify ~nd make sure they 

13 are providing to us reliable information. 

14 Senator Mathias. And during the period that the relation-

15 ship continues, they are rather closely controlled by the 

16 handling agents. 

17 'Mr. Adams. That's true. 

Senator Mathias. So in effect they can come in a very 

19 practical way agents themselves to the FBI." 

20 Mr •. Adams., They can dq nothing --

21 Senator Mathias. Certainly agents in the common law use 

22 of the word~ 
J 

23 Mr. Adams. That's right, they can do nothing, and we 

24 instruct our agents that an informant can do nothing that the 

25 .. agent himself cannot do, and if the agent can work himself into 
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1 an organization in an undercover capacity, he can sit there and 

2 glean all the information that he wants, and that is not in the 

3 Constitution as a protected area. But we do have this problem. 
\ 

4 Senator Mathias. But if a regular agent who is a inember 

5 of the FBI attempted to en·ter these premises, he would require 

6 a warrant? 

7 Mr. Adams. No, sir, if a regular -- it depends on the \ 

8 purpose for which he is entering. If a regular agent by 

9 concealing his identity, by -- was admitted as·a member of the 

10 Conununist: Party, he can a,ttend Conununist Party meetings, and he 

11 can enter the premises,· he can enter the building, and there's 

12 no constitutionally invaded area there. 

13 Senator Mathias. And so you feel. that anyone who has 

14 a less formal relationship with the Bureau than.a.regular 

.15· agent, who can undertak~ a continuous surveillance operation 

16 as an undercover.agent.or as an informant.--

17 

.18 

19 

.20 

21 

22. 

23 

24 

Mr. Adams. As long as he commits no illegal acts. 
\. 

Senator Mathias. Let me ask you.why you. feel that it is 

impractibal to.require.a warrant since,.as I underst~nd it, 

headquarters must approve the use of an informant. Is that 

degree of formal action required? 
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Mr. Adams. The main ~ifficulty is the particularity 

w'hich has to be shown in obtaining a search warrant. You 
I " 2 0 

I ~ 

I 
'" c 3 0 

&. 

have to go after particular evidence. You have to specify 

what you're going after, and an informant operates in an ' 
4 

area that you just cannot specify. He doesn't know what's 
5 

, goin~ to be discussed at that meeting. It may be a plot to 
6 

blow up the Capitol again or it may be a plot to blow up the 
7 

State Department building. 
8 

Senator Mathias. If it werG a criloinal investigation, 
9 

/ 

you would have little 'difficulty with probable cause, wouldn't 
10 

you? 
11 

.J 
;) 

Mr. Adams. We would have difficulty in ~ warrant to, 
f"". ~ , 12 ., use someone as,an informant in that area because the same 

0 
cr 13 <l: 
3 ~ifficulty of particularity exists. We can't specify. 

14 

I 15 i' 
Senator Mathias. I understand the problem because it's 

very similar, to one that we discussed earlier in connection 
\ 

16 
say wiretaps on a national security problem. 

, 17 
Mr. Adams. That's it, and there we face the problem of 

18 
'" 0 

where the Sov~et, an individual identified as a Soviet spy 
0 
0 19 N 

u' 
d 

in a friendly country and they tell us he's been a Soviet spy 

r: 20 
2 
'" .= 

there ana now he's coming to the United States, and if we can't 
J::. 21 ;; 
:; show under a probable cause warrant, if we couldn't show that 
ui 

22 vi 

" ~ 
he was actually erigaging in espionage in the United States, 

ri 23 
u: we COUldn't get a wiretap under the probable cause requirements 
0 24 ... 
'" which have been discussed~ If the good fairy didn't drop the 

25 
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1 evidence injour hands that this individual is here conducting 

2 espionage, we again wOQld fall short of this, and thatls 

3 why welre still groping with it. 

4 Senator Mathias. When you say fall short, y?U really, 

5 you would be falling short of the requirements 'of the Fourth 

6 Amendmen·t. 

7 Mr. Adams. Thatls right, except for the. fact that the 

8 'President, under this Constitutional pow~rs, to Rrotect this 

9 nation and make sure that it survives first, first· of all 

10 national survival, and these are the areas that not only ~he 

11 President hut the Attorney General are congerned in and welre 

12 ~ll hoping that somehow we can reach a legi~lative middle 

13 ground in here. 

14 Senator Mathias. Which we d~scussed in the other nationa 

/15 security area as to curtaillin~a warrant to that particular 

16 need. 

17 Mr. Adams. And if you could get away from probable 

18 cause andlg~t some degree of reasonable c~use and get some 

19 'Il'etilod of s,ealing indefinitely your i.nterest, say, in an 

20 ongoing espionage case and can work out those difficulties, 

21 we may get their yet. 

22' Senator Mathias. And you donlt despair of finding tllat 

23 middle ground? 

24 Mr. Adams. I donlt be~ause I think that to~ay ehere'l~ 

25 more of an open mind between Congress and the Executive Dranch 
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and the' FBI and everyone concerning the need to ~et these 

q.reas resolved. 

Senator Nathias. And you believe that the Department, 

if we could come together, would support, would agree to that 

kind of a warrant requirement if we could agree on the language. 

I-1r. Adams. If vle car~ Hork out problems and the Attorney 

General is personally interested in that also. 

8 
\ ' 

Senator Mathias. Do you think that this agreemen~ might 

9 extend to some of those other areas. that \'-Ie talked about? 

10 Mr. Adams. I think that that would be a lnuch gre~ter 

'11 difficulty in an area of domeitic intelligence informa~t who 

12 reports on many different operations and different types of 

13 activities that might come up rather than say in a Soviet 

14 espionage or, a foreign espionage case whore you do h~ve a littl 

15 more degree of specificity to deai with. 

16 Senator Mathias. I sugg~st that we ,arrange to get 

17 toqether und tryout some drafts \'lith euch other, but in the 

18 m!=antime, of course, there's another alternative and that 

19 NO'\lIc1 be ·the USG' of \.,iretap procedure by ,,'hich the Attorney 

20 GGnerul must approve a wiretap before it is placed, 'and the 

21 same general process could be used for informants, since 

22· you come to headquarters any way. 

23 Hr. Adams. That could~be an alte: :it:·~tive. I think it 

24 would be a very burdensome al terna ti VI:! '::J I think B·t some 

25 . poirit after We att-c"1ck the major abuses, or Hhat are considered 
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1 major abuses of, Congress and get over this hurdle, I think 

2 welre still going to have to recogniz~ that heads of agencies 

3 have to accept the responsibility for ma~aging that agency 

4 and we can't just keep pushing evety operational problem up 

5 to the top because there just aren't enough hours in the.-day. 

6 Senator Mathias. But the reason that parallel suggests 

7 (itself is of course the fact that the wiretap deals generally 

8 with one level of information in one sense of gathering 

. 9 informa tion . You hear \,,11 a t you hear from the tap. 

10 M~. Adams. But you Ire dealing in a much smaller number 

11 also . 

12 Senator Hathias. Smaller number, but that's all -the 

13 more reason. \"hen an informant goes in, lYe has all of his 

14 senses. He's gathering all of the information a human being 

15 can acquire from a situation and has access to more information 

16 than the average wiretap. 

17 And it would seem to me that for that reason a .parallel 

18 process m~ght be useful and in order . 

19 Mr. Adams. Mr. Mintz.pointed out one oth~r main 

20 distinction. to me which I had overlooked from our prior 

21 discussions, which is the fact that with an informant h~ is 

22- more in.the position of being a concentral monitor in that one 

23 of the two parties to the conversation agrees, such as like 

24 concentral monitoring of telephones and microphon~s and 

25 anything else versus the wiretap itself where the individual 
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1 whose telephone is being tapped is not ,aware and there is" 

2 and nei ther of the blO parties talking had agreed that their 

3 conv,ersa tion could be moni tored • 

4 Senator Mathias. r find that one difficult to accept. 

5 If I'm the third party overhearing a conversation that is takin 

6 place in a room ~~lere I am, and my true character isn't perceiv 

7 by the two people who are t~lking, ',in effect theY haven't 

8 consented to my overhearing my conversation'. Then they consent 

9 if they believe that I am their friend or the ii, a partisan 

10 of theirs. 

11 But if they kriew in fact that I was an informant for 

12 someone ~lsc, they wouldn't be cohsenting. 

13 Nr. lI.dams. ~'lell, that's like I believe Senator IIart 

i4 raised earlier, that the courts thus far have made this 

15 distinction with no difficulty~ but that doesn't mean that 

16 ,there may not be some legislative compromise which might be 

17 addressed. 

18 Senator Mathias. Well, I particularly appreciate"your 
\ 

19 a t,ti tude in being willing to work on these problems because 

20 I think that's the most important thing that can evolve from 

21 these hea~ings, so that we can actually look at the Fourth 

22 Amendment as the standard that we, have t,., achieve. But the 

23" way \ve, get there is obvious ly gO,ing to ; :;~~.1. lot easier if we 

,24 can work toward t~lem together. 

25 I' just have one final question, ;'i.r. Chairman, and that 
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aeals with whether we shouldn'~impose a standard of probabl~, 

cause that a crime has been committed as a means of controlling 

the use of informants and B1e kind of information that they 

collect. 

D,o you feel that' this wO\;t1d be too restrictive? 

Mr. Adams. Yes, sir, I do. 
, , 

When I loo~ at informants and I see that each year 

informants provide us, locate 5000 dahgerous fugitives, they 
l. 

provide subjects in 2000 more cases, they recover $86 million 

in stolenCproperty and contraba~d, and that's irrespective 

of what \V'e give the local lavl enf orcem(:!n t and other Federal 

agencies, which is almost a ~omparable figure, we have almost 

reached a point in th,e cr'iminal law where we'don,t have much 

left. And in the i~telligence field we still, I think when 

we carve all of the problems away, we still have to make su~e 

that we have the means tq gather information which will permit 

us to be aware of the identity of individuals and organizations 

that are acting to overthrow the government of the united 

States. And I think we still'have some areas to look hard 

,at as we have discussed, but I think informants are here to, 

stay. They are absolutely e'ssential to law enforcement. 

Everyone uses informants. '1'he press has informants, Congress 

has infotmants, iou have individuals in your crnrunpnity that 

you rely on, not for ulterior purposes, but to let you know 

what's the feel of the people, am + serving them properly, 
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am I carrying out this? 

It's here to say. It's been here throughout history 

and \ there will always be' informants. And theJ thing we want to 

avoid is abuses. like provocateurs, criminal activities~ and 

to ensure that ""~ have safeguards that will prevent tha't. 

But we do need informants. 

Senator Tower. Senator Hart, do ypu have any further 

questions? 

Sena tor Hart of t.lichigan. Yes. I ask unanimous request 

perhaps with a view to giving balance to the record, the 

groups that we have discussed this morning into which the 

Bureau has put informants, in popular language, our liberal 

g·roups -- I would ask unanimous consent that. be printed in 

the record, the sll:mmary of the opening of. the headquarters 

file by the Bureau' of Dr. Carl McIntyre when he announced 

that he was organizing a group to counter the American Civil 

Liberties Union and other "liberal and communist groups," 

is not a l~ft o~ly pre-occupation. 

Senator Tower. Nithout objection, so ordered. 

(The material referred to follows:) 
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Senator Tower.. Any more quest;Lons? 

1959 

Then the Committee "lill have an Executive Session this 

afternoon in Room 3110 iri the Dirksen Building at 3:00, and 

I hope everyone will be in attendanc~. 

Tomorrow morning we will·hear .from Courtney Evans, 

Cartha DeLoac~. ·Tomorrow afternoon, former Attorneys General 
/ 

Ramsey Clark and Edward Katzenbach. 

The Committee, the hearings are recessed until 10:00 

a.m. tomorrow morning. 

(Hl1ereupon, at 1:10 'o'clock p.m., the hearing in the 

above mentioned matter was concluded, to reconvene on Wednesd~y 

December 3rd, 1975, at 10:00 o'clock a.ln.) 
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QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

• • 
• . . '. You' do use informants and do instruct them to 

spread dissention among certain groups that they are 

informing on, do you not? 

We did when we had the COINTEL programs which were 

discontinued in 1971, and I think the Klan is probably one 

of the best examples of a situation where the law was 

ineffective at the time. We heard the term, State's Rights 

used much more than we hear today. We saw with the 

Little Rock situation the President of the united States 

sending in the troops pointing out the necessity to use 

local law enforcement. We must have local law enforcement 

use the troops only as a last resort. When you have a 

situation
l 

like this where you do try to preserve the 

respective roles in law enforcement, you have historical 

problems. 

With the Klan coming along, we had situations where 

the FBI and the Federal Government was almost powerless 

to act. We had local law enforcement officers in some 

areas participating in Klan violence. Th'e incidents 

mentioned by Mr. Rowe--everyone of those fie saw them from the 

lowest level--the informant. He didn't see what action 

was taken with that information as he pointed out during 

his testimony. 'Our files show that this 'information was 

reported to the police departments in every instance. 

We also know that in certain instances the infor-

mation upon being received was not being acted upon. We 

also disseminated simultaneously through letterhead 
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QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

• 
memorandum to the Department of Justice the problem. 

And here we were--the FBI--in a position where we had no 

/ authority in the absence of an instruction from the 

Department of Justice to make an arrest. Section 241 

and 242 don't cover it because you don't\have evidence 

of a conspiracy. It ultimately resulted in a situation 

where the Department called in U. S. Marshals who do have 

authority similar to local law enforcement officials. 

So historically, in those days, we were just as 

frustrated as anyone else was, that when we got information 
/ I 

from someone like Mr. Rowe--good information, reliable 

information--and it was passed on to those who had the 

responsibility to do something about it, it was not always 

acted upon as he indicated. 

In none of these cases, then, there was adequa,te 
/ 

evidence of conspiracy to give you jurisdiction to act. 

The Departmental rules at that time, and still do, 

require Departmental approval where you have a conspiracy. 

Under 241, it takes two or more persons acting together. 

You can have a mob scene and you can have blacks and whites 

belting each other, but unless you can show that those that 

initiated the action acted 'in concert, in a conspiracy, you 

have no violation. 

Congress recogn~zed this and it wasn't until 1968 

that they came along and added Section '245 to the Civil 

Rights Statute which added punitive measure,s against an 

- 2 -
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QUESTION: 

MR ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

MR~ ADAMS: 

• 
individual. There didn't have' to be a conspiracy. This 

was a problem that the whole country was grappling with--

the President of the United States, Attorneys General--we 

were in a situation where we had rank lawlessness taking 

place. As you know from the memorandum we sent you that 

we sent to the Attorney General the accomplishments we were 

able to obtain in preventing violence and in neutralizing 

the Klan and that was one of the reasons . 

•... A local town meeting on a controversial social 

issue might result in disruption. It might be by hecklers 

rather than by those holding the meeting. Does this 

mean that the Bureau should investigate all groups 

organizing or participating in such meetings because 

they may result in violent government disruption? 

No sir, and we don't .... 

Isn't that how you justify spying on almost every 

aspect of the peace movement? 

No sir. When we monitor demonstrations, ,we monitor 

demonstrations where we have an indication that the 

demonstration itself is sponsored by a group that we have 

an investigative interest in, a valid investigative 

interest in, or where members of one of these groups are 

participating where there is a potential that they might 

change the peaceful nature of the demonstration. 

This is our closest question of trying to draw 

guidelines to avoid getting into an area of infringing 

on the 1st Amendment right, yet at the same time, being 

- 3 -
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, 
aware of groups such as we have· had in greater numbers 

in the past than we do at the present time. We have had 

periods where the demonstrations have been rather severe 

and the courts have said that the FBI has the right, 

and indeed the duty~ to keep itself informed with respect 

to the possible commission of crime. It is not obliged 

to wear blinders until it may be too late for prevention. 

Now that's a good statement if applied in a clear-cut 

case. 

Our problem is where we have a demonstration and 

we have to make a judgment call as to whether it is one 

that clearly fits the criteria of enabling us to monitor 

the activities. That's where I think most of our disagreei 

ments fall. 

QUESTION: In the Rowe Case, in the Rowe testimony that we just 

heard, what was the rationale again for not intervening when 

violence was known about. I know we have asked this several 

times--I'm still having trouble understanding what the 

rationale, Mr. Wannall, was in not intervening in the Rowe 

situation when violence was known. 

MR. WANNAI.,L: Senator Schweiker, Mr. Adams did address himself to 

that and if you have no objections, I'll ask that he be 

the one to answer the question. 

MR. ADAMS: The problem we had at the time, and it is the problem 

today, we are an investigative agency; we do not have 

police powers even like the U. S. Marshals do. The Marshals 

- 4 -
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• 
since about 1795 I guess, or some period like that, had 

authorities that almost border on what a sheriff has. We 

are the investigative agency of the Department of Justice, 

and during these times the Department of Justice had us 

maintain the role of an investigative agency. 

We were to report on activities. We furnished the 

information to the l.ocal police who had an obligation to 

aet. We furnished it to the Department of Justice in those 
\ 

areas where the local police did not act. It resulted 

finally in the Attorney General sending 500 U. S. Marshals 

down to guarantee the ~afety of people who were trying to 

march in protest of their civil rights. 

This was an extraordinary measure because it came at 

a time of Civil Rights versus Federal Rights and yet' there 

, was a breakdown in law enforcement in certain areas of the 

country. This doesn't mean to indict all law enforcement 

agencies in the South'at the time eithe~because many of 

them did act, upon the information .that was furnished to 

them. But we have no authority to make an arrest on the 

spot because we would not have had evidence that was a 

conspiracy available. We could do absolutely nothing in 

that regard. In Little Rock the decision was made, for 

instance, that if any arrests need to be made, the Army 

should make them. And next to the Army, the U. S. Marshals 

should make them--not the FBI, even though we developed 

the violations. We have over the years as you know at the 

- 5 -
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QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

MR ADAMS: 

• 
/ 

Time there were many questJons· raised. Why doesn't the 

FBI stop this? Why don't you do something about it? Well, 

we took the other route and effectively destroyed the Klan 

as far as committing acts of violence and, of course, we 

exceeded statutory guidelines in that area. 

What would be wrong, just following up on your point 

there, Mr. Adams, with setting up a program since it is 

obvious to me that a lot of our informers are going to 

have preknowledge of violence of uS,ing U. S. Marshals on 

some kind of long-range bas~s to prevent violence? 

We do. We have them in Boston in connection with 

the busing incident. We are investigating the violations 
/ 

under the Civil Rights Act, but the Marshals are in 

Boston. They are in Louisville, I believe, at the same 

time and this is the approach that the Federal Government 

finally recognized. 

On an immediate and fairly contemporary basis that 

kind of help can be sought instantly as opposed to waiting 

till it gets to a Boston state. I realize a departure from 

the past and not saying it isn't, but it seems to me we need 

a better remedy than we have. 

Well, fortunately we are at a time where conditions have 

subsided in the country even from the 60's and the 70's, or 

50's and 60's. We report to the Department of Justice on 

potential trouble spots around the country as we learn of them 

so that the Department will be aware of them. The pl~~ning 

-6-
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QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

for Boston, for instance, took'place a year in advance, with 

state officials, city officials, the Department of Justice 

and the FBI sitting down together saying "How are we going to 

protect the situation in Boston ll ? I think we have learned a 

lot from the days back in the early 60's. But, the Government 

had no mechanics ''lhich protected people at that, time. 

Next I would like to ask, back in 1965, I guess during 

the height of the effort to destroy the Klans as you put it 

a few moments ago, I'believe the FBI has released figures that 

we had something like 2,000 informers of some kind or another 

infiltrating the Klan out of roughly 10,000 estimated member­

ship. 

That's right. 

I believe these are FBI figures or estimates. ' That would 

mean that lout of every 5 members of the Klan at that point 

was an informant paid by the Government and I, believe the 

figure goes on to indicate that 70 percent of the new members 

in the Klan that year were FBI informants. Isn't that an 

awful overwhelming quantity of people to put in an effort such 

as that? I'm not criticizing that we shouldn't have informants 

in the Klan and know what is going on to revert violence but it 

just seems to me that the tail is sort of wagging the dog. For 

example today we supposedly have only 1594 total informants, 

both domestic informants and potential informants. Yet, here 

we have 2,000 in just the Klan alone. 

Well, this number of 2,000 did include all racial matters 

and informants at that particular time and I think the figures 
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QUESTION} 

MR. ADAMS: 

• 
we tried to reconstruct as to 'the actual, numbezof Klan 

informants in relaton to Klan members was around 6 percent, I 

think after we had read some of the testimony on it. Isn't that 

right, Bill? Now the problem we had on the Klan is the Klan 

had a group called the Action Group. This was the group if you 

remember from Mr. Rowe's testimony that he was left out of in 

the beginning. He attended the open meetings land heard all the 

hoorahs and this type of information but he never knew what was 

going on because each one had an Action Group that went out and 

considered themselves in the missionary field. Theirs was the 

violence. In order to penetrate those you have to direct as 

many informants as you possibly can against it. Bear in mind 

that I think the newspapers, the President, Congress, everyone, 

was concerned about the murder of the three civil rights 

workers, th'e Lemul Penn case, the Violet Liuzzo case, the 

bombings of the church in Birmingham. We were faced with one 

tremendous problem at that time. 

I acknowledge that. 

Our only approach was through informants. Through the 
\ 

use of informants we solved these cases. The ones that were 

solved. There were some of the bombing cases we never solved. 

They're extremely difficult, but, these informants as we told 

the Attorney General and as we told Ithe President, we moved 
\ 

informants like lI~r. Rowe up to the top leadership. He was the 

bodyguard to the head man. He was in.a position where he 

could se,e that this could continue forever unless we could 
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create enough disruption that these members will realize that 

if I go out and murder three civil rights, even though the 

Sheriff and other law enforcement officers are in on it, if 

that were the case, and in some of that was the case, that I 

will be caught, and that's what we did, and that's why violence 

stopped because the Klan was insecure and just like you say 
I 

20 percent, they thought 50 percent of their members ultimately 

were Klan members, and they didn't dare engage in these acts of 

violence because they knew they couldn't control the conspiracy 

any longer. 

Ql1ESTION: I just have one quick question. Is it correct that in 

1971 we were using around 6500 informers for a black ghetto 

situation? 

MR ADAMS: I'm not sure if that's the year. We did have a year 

where we had a number like that of around 6000 and that was 

the time when the cities were being burned. Detroit, Washington, 

areas like this, we were given a mandate to know what the 

situation is, where is violence going to break out next. They 

weren't informants like an individual that is penetrating an 

organization. They were listening posts in the community that 

would help tell us that we have another group here that is 
J 

getting ready to start another fire fight or something . 

QUESTION: .•. Without going into that subject further of course we 

have had considerable evidence this morning where no attempt 

-9-



MR. ADM-iS: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADAHS: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADMiS: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

• 
We disseminated every single item which he reported to us. 

To a police department which you knew was an accomplice to 

the crime. 

Not necessarily knew. 

Your informant told you that, hadn't he? 

The informant is on one level. We have other informants 

and we have other information. 

You were aware that he had worked with certain members of 

the Birmingham Police in order ... 

That's right. He furnished many other instances also. 

So you really( weren't doing a whole lot to prevent that 

incident by telling the people who were already a part of it. 
• I 

We were doing everything we could lawfully do at the 

time and finally the situation was corrected when the Department 

agreeing that we had no further jurisdiction, sent~the U.S. 

Marshals down to perform certain law enforcement functions . 

... This brings up the point as to what kind of control 

you can exercise over this kirid of informant and to this 

kind of organization and to what extent an effort is made to 

prevent these informants from engaging in the kind of thing 

that you were supposedly trying to prevent. 

A good example of this was Mr. Rowe who became active in 

an Action Group and we told him to get out or we were no longer 

using him as an informant in spite of the information he had 

furnished in the past. We have cases, 'genator where we have had 

But you also told him to participate in violent activities 

" Illi 54955 DocI(l: 32989494 Page 90 -10-
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MR. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

• 
We did not 'tell him to participate in violent activities. 

That's what he said. 

I know that's what he says, but that's what lawsuits 

are all about is that there are two sides to issues and our 

Agent hanqlers have advised us, ~nd I believe have advised your 

staff members, that at no ti~e did the~ advise him to engage 

in violence. 

Just to do what was necessary to get the information. 

I do not think they made any such statement to him 

along that line either and we have informants who have gotten 

involved in the violation of a law and we have immediately 

converted their status from an inrormant to the subject and 

have prosecuted I would say off hand, I can' think of around 

20 informants that we have prosecuted for violating the laws 
\ 

once it came to our attention arid even to show you our policy 

of disseminating information on violence in this case during 

the review of the matter the Agents have told me that they 

found one case where an Agent had been working 24 hours a 

day and he was a little late in disseminating the information 

to the police department. No violence occurred but it showed 

up in a file review and he was censured for his delay in 

properly notifying local authorities. s6 we not only 

have a policy, I feel that we do fo119w reasonable safeguards 
. , 

in order to carry it but, including periodic review of all 

informant files. 

Mr. Rowe's statement is sUbstantiated to some extent with 

an acknowledgment by the Agent in Charge that if he were going 

}lli~4955 Docld: 32989494 Page 91 -11-
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'-
~. ADAMS: 

QUESTION: 

QUESTION: 

MR. ADAMS: 

-. 
to be a Klansman and he happened to be with someone and they 

decided to do something, he couldn't be an angel. These are 

words of the Agent. And be a good informant. He wouldn't 

take the lead but the implication is that he would have 

to go along or would have to be involved if he was going 

to maintain his liability as a ---

There is no question that an informant at times will 

have to be present during demonstrations, riots, fistfights' 

that take place but I believe his statement was to the 

effect that, and I was sitting in the back of the room and I do 

not recall it exactly, but that some of them were beat with 
/ 

chains and I did not hear whether he said he beat someone with 

a chain or not but I rather doubt that he did, because it is 

one thing being present, it is another thing taking ·an 

active part in a criminal action. 

It's true. He was close enought to get his throat cut 

apparently. 

How does the colle9tion of information about an 

individual's personal life, social, sex life and becoming 

involved in that sex life or social life is a requirement for 

law enforcement or crime prevention. 

Our Agent handlers have advised us on Mr. Rowe that 

they gave him no such instruction, they had no s~ch knowledge 

concerning it and I can't see where it would be of any 

value whatsoever. 

-12-
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• • 
QUESTION: You don't know of any such case where these instructions 

I ' 

were given to an Agent ,or an informant? 

MR. ADAMS: To get involved in sexual activity? No Sir. 

I nw 54955 Docld: 32989494 
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NR 05 (3 vJ.~ P L A HI . 

10:34PM· NITEL 12/10/75 GHS 

TO ALL SACS 

PH or'l DIRECTOR 

ITIR~CTOR'g APPEA~ANCE BEFORE SENATE SELEct COMMITTEE . 
ONINTELlIGE~!CEACTIVITIES, DECEfYJBER 10, 1975 

.A COpy OF TH; sTATEr~ENT .I DELIVERED BEFORE THE SENATE 

SELECT CdMMITTEE ON iNTEllIGENCE ACTIVITIES TODAY HAS BEEN 

Sf:: r\jT A.LL OFFICES. FOR YOUR IN.FORi'fJP-,T 10 ~I" THEF~E FOLLOVlS A 

SYNOPSIZED ACCOUNT OF THE MAJ~R AREAS OF THE COMMITTEE'S 

. ·QUESTIONS TO r1E9 TOGETHER vJITH '~'1Y RESPONSES~ 

(l)REGAPDHIG FBI If\IFORMA~JTS, QUESTIONS If/ERE ASl~ED 

IJJHETHER ''COURT APPROVAL SHOULD EfE R\EQUIRED FOR FBI USE OF 

HIFORl0ANTS IN INVESTIGATIONS OF O~GANIZATIONS (-MY RESPONSE 

~';AS THIH THE CONTROLS \!JHICH EXIST TODAY OIJER· USE OF UWORl1~tns 

ARE SATISFACTORY); HOW CAN FBI KEEP INFORMANTS OP~RATING 

WITHIN PROPER LIMITS SO THEY DO NOT INJADE RIGHTS OF OTHtR 

PERSONS .(MY RESPONSE WAS tHAT RElIANC~ MUST BE PLACED ON THE 

INDIVIDUAL .AGENTS HANDLHIG INFORr1AfHS Pd\1]) THOSE .SUPERVISInG 

THE ~,GE~HS' l.vORK, THAT I~lFOR!YIMJTS \,JHO \jIOL,~,TE THE LA!.,; CA~I BE 

/ 
/ 

j 

I 

ASAC ..... -~tt'IIfMJ ......... -

GILBERT--'\r-'C>/oIIO<i ....... 

KEEFE· 
-++~-""J' 

LONERGAN--i"~~"'" 
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• 
PROSF;:CUTED --' AS C{.I.N. t>.NY .4G1!:NT \'}HO COU~ISELS Ar,] H1FOR~1~~!T TO 

CO~~lY1IT \!IOL.'~.TIONS)9 A~JD DID FOR:'1E.R KLAN INFORM"\~)T Gfl.RY ROVJE 

TESTIFY ACCU~ATELY WHEN HE TOLD THE CO~MITTEE 'ON DECEMBER 2 

TH.C\T Hr.: INFORMED FBI OF PLA~n\ED ACTS OF \JIOLENCG: BUT' FBI 

DID NOT ACT .TO PREVENt THEM (MY RESPONSE WAS THAT ROWE'S 

T ~S T I [vj 0 ~JY \>! PS NOT Ace UR ATE) • 

. (2) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS RF.GARDING IIYiPROPER 

CONDUCT'BY FBI Er1PLOYEES, I ST,I\.TED TH~.T ALLEGED VIOLATIOr-jS OF 

LA\'J BY FBI PERSO[\JNEL. SHOULD BE INVESTIG{.I,TED BY THE FBI OR 

OTHER APPROPRIATE .AGENCY; THP.T THE H1SPECTION DIVISION Hl\S 

. CONDUCTED HJQUIRIE.S REG?I.RDHlG ALLEG.AT.IONS.OF r'lISCO~lDUCT; 

THAT AN OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL RESPONSIBILITY HAS JUST 

BEEN ESTABLISHED IN THE JUSTICE DEPART~ENT~ AND WE WILL ADVISE 

THAT OFFICE OF OUR MAJ~R INVESTIGATIONS OF DEPARTMENTAL PERSONNEL, 

INCLUDING FBI E.f.1PLOYEE6, FOR ALLEGED VIOLil.TIONS OF LA\'I, R.EGULATIO~18, 

OR ST.H!DARDS OF CONDUCT; THIH I I:JOllL.D RESERV.E COM~1ENT 

RE:G.~RDING P.OSSIBLE, CREP,TJON OF'.p. NAT.I0N.'~L INSPECTOR GE~JER.C\L 

TO CONSIDER MATTERS OF,MISCONDUCT BY E~PLOYEES OF ANY FEDERAL 

AGE NCY. 
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PAGte. THREE 

(3) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIOG!S CO~JCERNING H{->,RASSMEtH OF 

M~RT'INLUTHER l<PlG," JR., I STATED THAT THE PERSONS I;]HO ISSUED 

THE OR'DERS It/HICH RESULTED IN SUCH' HARASS"'1E!H SHOIJLD' FACE THE' 

RESPO[llSIBILITY FOR IT, RATHER THAN THOSE U~mER THEM liJHO 'CARR,lED 
.' 

OUT SUCH ORDERS .IN GO,Ob FAITH; THAT THE FBI STILL HAS RECORDINGS 

RESULTING FROM SLECTRON.IC SURIJElLl,~ANCES OF XING; THAT \j}E RETAI N 

RECORDINGS FOR TEN YEARS BUT t'lE ALSO Ht,VE AGREED TO A REQUEST . . ,~ 

FROM THE SENATE NOT TO DESTROY INFORMATION IN OUR FILES WHILE 

CONGRESSIONAL INQUIRIES ARE BEING CONDUCTED; THAT I l;1~VE ~10T 

REVI~WED THE KING TAPES; THAT IF'THE CciMMITTEE REQUEST~D TO . ' 

'RE\IIElJ! THE KI [~G TAPES, TH·[ REQUEST, liJOULD BE REFERRED TO THE 

AtTORNEY GENERAL. 

(4) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIO[~S REGARDH1G'UHET,HER IT 1.'IOlJLD' 

BE P,DVANTAGEOUS TO SEP.t1RATE THE ,FBI C:RH1UJALINIJESTIGATIVE 
, . 

RESPONSIBILITIES .l\ND OUR INTELLIGE[~CE Fur,1CTIOt0S, I SL~TED 

THAT WE HAVE FOUND THE TWO AREAS TO,BE COMPATIBLE, ~ND I· 

FEEL TH::: FBI IS DOING A SPLENDID JOB IN BOTH AREAS. 
1 

. ' 

(5 ) I N RES P 0 N SET 0 QUE S T ION S' CON C E R ~I HI G THE AD E QUA C Y 
, t" . , 

OF CONTROLS O'N REQUESTS FROM THE WHITE HOUSE A~)D FRm~ OTHER' 

GOVERrmE~rc AGENCIES FOR FBI INVESTIGATIO~,lS O'R FO]\ INFOR~1ATION 

'/ 
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• 
P.l\GE FOUR 

FRO[~ OUR FILES, I STATED TH{\.T \I!HE{I] 'SUCH REoUtSTS .4RE MADE 

ORALLY, THEY,SHOULD B'E COnFIRMED IN' \'IRITH\.3; TH~;T \ljE vJOULD 

WELGO~E ANY LEGISLATIVE GUI~ELINES nH~ CONGRESS FEELS WbULD 
'1 

PROTECT THE FBI FROM THE POSSIBILITyi'.OF DA1HISAN r'lIS·USE. 
$ 

- I I~ 

A FULl TRM'}SCRIPT OF THE QUESTIO\~g AND r~rJS\!JERS lJlI~L BE 
.', 

FURNISHED TO EACH OFFICE AS SOON AS IT IS AVAILABLE. 

ALL LEGATS ADVISED SEPARATELY~ 

END 

PLS ACK FOR 2 TELS 

, 
L VV FB I AL B A ~)y 

{lC l< FOR T\'J 0 CLR 

T KS 

\. 
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Routing Slip • 
0-7 (Hcv. 12--17 _' 

(Copies to Offices Ch eckC!d) 
)-

TO: 5 AC: 

o Albany 
Cl Albllquerque 
o A\l'xandria 
[::1 An chorugc 

o Houston 
D Inciianapolis 
CJ Jack~()n 
o Jacksonville o Atlanta 

o Baltimore o Binnin~hrul\ o Boston 
o Buffalo 
o ButLe 
o Charlotte 
D Chicago o Cincinnati 
[-=:1 Clevelal1d 
Cl Columbia 
o Dallas 
r:J Denv<;r 
r':J Detro) L 
o El Paso 
Cl Honolulu 

RE: 

o Kansas CiLy o Knoxvilh> 
D Los Vegas 
o Little Rock o Los Angeles 

~ 0 Louisville 
o Mcmphis 
O'i."linmi o Mihi.'flu,kee 
o i\1inncnpolis o Mobile o Newark o New Haven 
D New Or} cans o New York City 
(:I Norfolk 

[ I Oklnhoma City 
D Omaha o Phil no<>lphia 
o Pbo(>nix 
o Pitlsburgh 
o Portland, 
o Richmon~ 
D SUCnllllcnto o SL Loui~ 
D SnIt Luke Cit.y 
o Snn Antonio o San Diego 
o San Francisco 
o San .Juan o Savannah 
o SealllE' 
D Springfield 
D Tampa. o Washington Ficld 
o Quantico 

TO LEGAT: o Beirut 
o Bern o Bnnn 
o Brasilia 
o BUl'no~ i\ires 
CJ Carncns 
o Hong Kong 
L."l London o ~ludrid 
CJ Manila o ~Ip.xko City 
o Ottawo 
DPMis 
DRoine o Singapore 
C] Tel Aviv o Tokyo 

1DlRECTORS APPEARANCE BEFORE SENATE SELECT , 
~ , CO~rnITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES, 
~ DECEMBER 10, 1975 
1 
,1, 

~ 
1 

· .j 

Retention For uppropriut,e o for infonnat.ion :-:J optional D ilction r. I SUI'CP, by. __ _ 

o The ~nclosed 'is for your infonllUtion. If uscd in u future report, Dconeeol 011 
sourees, 0 pnrnphrnsc coni.ents. 

D Enclosed HI'O t~orrcclcd pages from report. of SA 
elated . • 

Remarks: 

ReButel to all SACs and Legats, 12/10/75. 

· Enclosed for each OffiGe and Legat is 
lone copy of the transcript of qu~stions which 
Jwere asked Mr. Kelley during captioned appearance, 
1 along wit Kelley's answers to th~eJue~tions. 
j &~-- ~~J.- '//7 
! "lt~·~ .. 
i 
1 • 

1 
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III 
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~ 

Wednesday, December 10, 1975 

4 

5 United States Senate, 

6 Select Committee to study Governmental 

7 Operations with Respect to 

8 Intelligence Activities, 

9 washington, D. C. 

10 The Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 10:10 

11 o'clock a.m.~ in Room 318, Russell Senate Office Building, 
.J 
::l 
0( 12 0.. 

the honorable Frank Church (Chairman of the Committee) 
~ 

C 
II: 13 0( 

presiding. 
3 

14 Present: Senators Church (presiding), Hart of Michigan, 

15 Mondale, Huddleston, Hart of Colorado, Baker, Goldwater and 

16 Mathias. 

17 
Also present: William G. Miller, Staff Director; Frederi 

18 
A. o. Schwarz, Jr., Chief Counsel; Curtis R. Smothers, Minorit 

'" 0 
0 

19 0 
N 

Counsel; Paul Michel, Joseph diGenova, Barbara Banoff, Frederi 

U 
ci 
e: 20 

Baron, Mark Gitenstein, Loch Johnson, David Bushong, Charles 
E 
C\ 

.= 

.s; 21 
'" 

Lombard, John Bayly, Charles Kirbow, Michael Madigan, Bob 

:: 
ui 22 ui 

Kelley, John Elliff, Elliot Maxwell, Andy Postal, Pat Shea, 
~ 

" ~ 23 III 
Michael Epstein and Burt Wides, Professional Staff Members. .. 

'" ~ 
ii: 
0 24 ... 
<f 

25 The Chairman. The Committee's witness this morning is 
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~ 1 In 

N 
the Honorable Clarence M •. K~lley, the Director of the Federal 

0 
N .. 2 ., 
~ 

Bureau of Investigation • 
" .. 

" 3 0 

~ 
Mr. Kelley was appointed Director in July of 1973 in a 

4 troubled time for the FBI. His experience as an innovative 

5 law enforcement administrator in charge of the Kansas City 

6 Police Department for over ten years, and his previous work as 

7 a Special Agent of the FBI have made him uniquely qualified 
I 

8 to lead the Bureau. 

9 The Select Committee is grateful for the coopera,tion 

10 extended by Director Kelley in the course of its inquiry over 

11 the past months. The Committee is also. impressed by the 
.J 
:l 
( 12 Q, openness of the FBI's witnesses before this Committee, and 
til 

C 
a: 13 ( 

their willingness to consider the need for legislation to 
:I: 

14 clarify the Bureau's intelligence responsibility. 

15 It is important to remember from the ou~set that this 

16 Committee is examining only a small portion of the FBI's 

17 activities. Our hearings have concentrated on FBI domestic 

18 intelligence operations. ~e have consistently expressed our 
.., 
0 ! 
0 

i9 0 
N 

admiration and support for the Bureau's criminal investigative 
cJ 
ci 
c 20 
0 

and law enforcement work, and we recognize the vital importanc 
) 

c;, 
" ~ 21 .. of counterespionage in the modern world. But domestic 
:: 
ui 22 iii intellig~nce has raised many difficult qu~stions. 

" ~ 
u; 23 The Committee has also concentrated on the past rather -~ 
ii: 
0 24 ... than on present FBI activities. The a~uses brought to light 
'<t 

25 in our hearings occurred years and even decades before Directo 
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Kelley took charge. 

The Staff has advised the Committee that under Director 

Kelley the FBI has taken significant steps tp rethink previous 

policies and to establish new safeguards against abuse. The 

FBI is now placing greater emphasis on foreign related intelli 

gence operations, and less on purely domestic surveillance. 

The FBI is working more closely with the Justice Department in 

developing policies and standards for intelligence. These 

are welcome developments. 

Nevertheless, many important issues remain unresolved. 

Therefore, we have invited Director Kelley to share with the 

Committee his views on some of the considerations the Congress 

should take into account in thinking about the future of 

FBI intelligence. Among these issues are whether FBI surveil'- ' 

lance should extend beyond the investigation of persons 

likely to commit specific crimes; whether there should be 

outside supervision or approval before the FBI conducts certai 

types of investigations or uses certain surveillance technique 

whether foreign related intelligence activi±ies should be 

strictly separated from the FBI's domestic law enforcement 

functions, and what should be done to the information already 

in' the FBI files and that which may go into those files in 

the future. 

The Committee looks forward to a constructive exchange 

of views with Director Kelley this morning, with Attorney 
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General Levi tomorrow, and with both the FBI a~d the Justice 

Department in the next months as the committee considers 

recommendations that will strengthen the American people's 

confidence in the Federal Bureau of Investigation. That 

confidence is vital for the effective enforcement of Federal 

law and for the security of the nation against foreign 

,espionage. 

Director Kelley, we are pleased to welcome you, and if 

you would have a prepared statement you would like to lead off 

with, please proceed. 
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1 STATEMENT OF THE HONORABLE CLARENCE M. KELLEY, 

2 DIRECTOR, FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION 
., 

3 Mr. Kelley. Thank you very much, Senator Church and 

4 gentlemen. 

5 I welcome the interest which this Committee has shown in 

6 the FBI and most particularly in our operations in the /intelli 

? gence and internal security fields. 

8 I share your high regard for the rights guaranteed by the 

9 Constitution and laws of the United States. Throughout my 

10 35 year career in law enforcement you will find the same insis 

11 tence, as has been expressed by this Committee, upon programs 

12 of law enforcement that are themselves f,ully consistent with 

13 law. 

14 I also have strongly supported the concept of legislative 

15 oversight. In fact, ,at the time my appointment as Director of 

16 the FBI and was being considered by the Senate JUdiciary 

17 /Committee two and one half years ago, I told the members of 

18 that Committee of my firm belief in Congressional oversight. 

19 This Committee has completed the most exhaustive study 

20 of our intelligence 'and security operations that has ever been 
I 

21 undertaken by anyone outside the FBI oth~r than the present 

22 Attorney General. At the outset, we pledged our fullest 

23 cooperation and promised to be as candid and forthright as 

24 possible in respgnding to your questions and complying with yo r 

25 requests. 
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I believe we have lived up to those promises. 

The members and staff of thi~ Committee have had unprece-

dented access to FBI information. 

You have talked to the personnel who conduct security-type 

investigations and who are) personally involved in every facet 

of our day~to-day intelligence operations. " 

You have attended numerous briefings by FBI officials who 

have sought to familiarize the Committee and its staff with 
J 

all major areas of our activities and operations in the nation 1 

security and intelligence fields. 

In brief, you have had firsthand examination of these 

matters that is unmatched at any time in the history of the 

Congress. 

\ 

As this Committee has stated, these hearings have, of 

necessity, forcused largely on certain errors and abuses. I 

credit this Committee for its forthright recognition that the 

hearings do not give a full or balanced account of the FBI's 

record of performance. 
I 

It is perhaps in the nature of such hearings t? focus 

on abuses to the exclusion of positive accomplishments of the 

organization. 

The Counterintelligence Programs which have received the 

lion's share of public attention and cr~tical comment constitut d 

an infinitesimal portion of our overal~ work. 

A Justice Department Committee w~ich was formed last year 
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1 to conduct a thorough study of the FBI's Counterintellig.e.nce 

2 Programs has reported that in th~ five basic ones it- fo~nd 

3 3,247 Counterintelligence Programs were submitted to FBI 

4 Headquarters from 1956 to 1971. Of this total, 2,370, 

5 less than three fourths, were approved. 

6 \ I repeat, the vast majority of those 3,247 proposals were 

7· being devis~d, considered, and many were rejected, in an era 

8· when the FBI was handling an average of 700,000 investigative 

9 matters per year. 

10 Nonetheless, the criticism which has been expressed 

11 regarding the Counterintelligence Programs is most legitimate 

12 and understandable. 

13 The question might well be asked what I had in mind when 

14 I stated last year that for the FBI to have done less than it 

15 did under the circumstances then ex~sting would have been an 

16 abdication of its responsibilities to the American people •. 

17 What I'said then, in 1974, and what I believe today, is 

18 that the FBI employees involved in these programs did what the 

19 felt was expected of them by the President, the Attorney Gener 1, 

20 the Congress, and the people of the United States. 
l 

21 Bomb explosions rocked public and private offices and 

22 buildings; rioters led by revolutionary extremists laid seige 

23 to military, industrial, and educational facilities; and 

24 killings, mairnings, and other atrocities accompanied such 

25 acts of violence from New England to'California. 

'. 
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1 The victims of: these acts were human beings, men, women, 

2 and children. As is the case in time of peril, whether real or 

3 perceived, they looked to their Government, their elected and 

4 appointed leadership, and to the FBI and other law enforcement 

5 agencies to protect their lives, their property, and their 

6 rights. 

7 There were many calls for action~ from Members of Congress 

8 and others, but few guidelines were furnished. Xhe FBI and oth r 

9 law enforcement agencies were besieged by demands, i~patient 

10 demands, for immediate action. 

11 FBI employees recognized the danger; felt they had a 

12 responsibility to respond; and in good faith initiated actions 

13 designed to counter conspiritorial efforts of self-proclaimed 

14 revolutionary groups, and to neutralize violent'activities~ 

15 In the development and execution of these programs, 

16 mistakes of judgment admittedly were made. 

17 Our concern over whatever abuses occurred in the Counter-

18 'intelligence Programs, and there were some substantial ones, 

19 should not obscure the underlying purpose of those programs. 

20 We must recognize that situations have occurred in the 

21 past and will arise in the future where the Government may well 

22 be expected to depart from its traditional ~ole, in the FBI's 

23 case, as an investigative and intelligence-gathering 

24 agency, and take affirmative steps whic"h· are needed to meet 

25 an imminent threat· to human life 
, 

.or property. 
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1 In short, if we learn a murder or bombing" is to be carried 

2 out now, can we truly meet our responsibilities by inves~igatin , 

3 only after the crime has occurred, or should we have the 

4 ability to prevent? I refer to those instanc~s where there is 

5 a strong sense of urgency because of an imminent threat to 

6 human life. 

7 Where there exists the potential to penetrate and disrupt, 

8 the Congress must consider th~ questio~ of whether or not such 

9 preventive action should be available to the FBI. 

10 These matters are currently being addressed by a task 

11 force in the Justice Department, including the FBI, 

12 and I am confident that Departmental guidelines and controls 

~" 

13 be developed in cooperation with pertinent Committees of Congre s 

14 to insure that such measures are used in an entirely responsibl 
/ 

15 manner. 

16 Probably the most important· question here today is what 

17 assurances I can give that the errors and abuses which arose 

18 under the Counterintelligence Programs will not occur again? 

19 First, let me assure the Committee that some very sub-

20 stantial changes have been made in key areas of the FBI's 

21 methods of operations since I took the oath of office as 

22 Director on July 9, 1973. 

23 Today we place a high premium on openness, openness 

24 both within and without the service. 

25 I have instituted a program of open, frank discussion 
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in the decision-making process which insures that no future 
.;. 
~ 1 '" N 
0 

program or major policy decision will ever be adopted without a 
N ., 2 .. 
~ 

full and critical review of its propriety. 
., 
c 3 0 

~ 

4 Participatory management has become a fact in the FBI. 

·5 I have made it known throughout our Headquarters and 

6 Field Divisions that I welcome all employees, regardless of 

7 position o,r degree of experience, to contribute their thoughts. 

8 and suggestions, and to voice whatever criticisms or 

9 reservations they may have concerning any area of our· operation • 

10 The ultimate decisions in the Bureau are mine, and I take 

11 full responsibility for them. My goal is to achieve maximum 
.J 

critical analysis among our personnel without in any manner 
:l 
( 12 II. 

.e 

weakening or undermining our basic command structure. 0 
a: 13 ( 

3: 

14 The results of this program have been most beneficial, to 

me personally, to the FBI's disciplined performance, and to 
'. 15 
i l 

16 the morale of our employees. 

17 In addition,- since some of the mistakes of. the past 

18 were"--occasioned by direct orders from higher authorities outsid 

'" the FBI, we have welcomed Attorney General Edward Levi!s 
0 
0 
0 19 N 

u 
guidance, counsel, and his continuous availability, in his ci 

" 20 
B 
'" own words, _~ as a '1 ightning rod I to deflect improper requests." " 
~ 21 ro 
~ 

Within days after taking office, Attorney General Levi iii 22 ui 
~ 

" ~ 
iii 23 instructed that I immediately report to him any requests 
~ 

'" .. 
or practices which, in my judgment, were improper or which, u: 

0 24 .... 
<t 

~5 
considering the context of the request, I believed presented 
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the appearances of impropriety • 

0 

'" .. 2 " ~ 
I am pleased to report to this Committee as I have to the 

" c 3 0 

a: 
Attorney General that during my nearly two and one half years a 

4 Director under two Presidents and three Attorneys General, no 

5 one has approached me or made overtures, directly or otherwise, 

6 to use the FBI for partisan political or other improper 

? purposes. 

8 I can assure you that I would not for a moment consider 

9 honoring' any such request. 

10 I can assure you, too, in my administration of the FBI 

11 I routinely bring to the attention of the Attorney General and 
.I 
::l 
( 12 Q. the Deputy Attorney General major policy questions, including 
01$ 

C 
II: 13 « those which arise in my continuing review of our operations and 
~ 

14 practices. These are discussed openly and candidly in order 

, 15 ,I 
that the Attorney General can exercise his responsibilities 

7 

I 
I 16 over the FBI. 

17 I am convinced that the basic structure of the,FBI today 

"-

18 is sound. But it would be a mistake to think that integrity 

'" 0 
0 

19 0 

'" 
can be assured only through institutional means., 

u 
ci 
.: 20 Integrity is a human quality. It depends upon the 
E 
'" c: 

~ 21 
'" 

char~cter of the person who occupies the office of the 
s: 
w 22 en Director and every member of the FBI under him. 

" ~ 
Vi 23 I am proud of the 19,000 men and women with whom it is 
~ 
ii: 
0 24 .... my honor to serve today. Their dedication, their professional'sm, 
... 

25 their standards, and the self-discipline which they personally 
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1 demand of themselves and expect of their associates are the 

2 nation's ultimate assurance of proper and responsible conduct 

~ 3 at all times by the FBI. 

4 The Congress and the members of this Committee in 

5 particular have gained a great insight into the. problems 

. 6 confronting the FBI in the.security and intelligence fields, 

7 problems which all too often we have left to resolve without 

8 sufficient guidance from the Executive Branch or' the Congress 

9 itself. 

10 As in all human endeavors, errors of judgment have been 

11 made. But no one who is looking for the cause of our 

12 

13 

J failures should confine his search solely to the FBI, or even 

to the Executive Branch. 

14 The Congress itself has long possessed the mechanism for 

15 FBI oversight; yet, seldom has it been exercised. 

16 An initial step was taken in the Senate in 1973 when the 

17 Committee on the JUdi.ciary established a Subconunittee on FBI 

18 Oversight. Hearings had been commenced, and· we were fully 

19 committed to maximum participation with the members of that 

20 Subcommittee. 

21 I laud their efforts. However, . those efforts are of very 

22 recent origin in terms of the FBI's history. 

23 One of the greatest benefits of the study this Committee 

24 has made is the expert knowledge you have gained of the complex 

25 problems confronting the FBI. But I respectfully submit that 

Iffi' 54955 DocId: 989494 Page 171 

NW 65994 Docld:32116535 Page 103 



smn 
0 
0 
0 
ID 

.t .. 
In 

OJ 
0 

'" "' " ~ 
" c 
0 

~ 

'" o 
o 
o 
'" U 
ci 

" E 
C\ 
c: 

~ 
~ 
ui 
iii 

13 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

2459 

those benefits are wasted if they do not lead to the n'ext step I 

a step that I believe is absolute;Ly essential, a legislative 

charter, expressing Congressional determination of intelligence 

jurisdiction for the FBI. 

Action to resolve the problems confronting us in the 

security. and intelligence fields is urgently needed; and it 

must be undertaken in a forthright manner. Neither the CQngres 

nor the public can afford to look the other way, leaving it to 

the FBI to do what must be done, as too often has occurred in 

10 the past. 

11 This means too that Congress must assume a c~ntinuing role 

12 not in the initial decision-making process but in the review of 

13 our performance. 

14 I would caution against a too-ready reliance upon the 

15 courts to do our tough thinking for us. Some proposals that 

16 have been advanced during these hearings would extend the ro~e F 

17 of the courts into the early stages of the investigative 

18 process and, thereby, would take over what historically have 

19 been Executive Branch decisions. 

20 I frankly feel that such a trend, if unchecked j would 

21 seriously undermine the independence of the Judiciary and cast 

22 them in a role not contemplated by the authors of our 

23 Constitution. Judicial review cannot be a substitute for Con-

24 gressional oversight or Executive decision. 

25 The FBI urgently needs a clear and workable determination 
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of our jurisdiction in the intelligence field,'a jurisdictional 

statement that the Congress finds ,to be responsive to both 
I 

the will and the needs of the American people. 

Senators, first and foremost, I am a police officer, a 

career police officer. In.'my police experience, the must 

frustrating of all problems that I have discover.ed facing 

law enforcement~in this country, Federal, state, and local, is 

when demands are made of them to perform their traditional 

role as protector of life and property wi.thout clear and 

understandable legal bases to do so. 

I recognize that tpe formulation of such a legislative 

charter will be a most precise and demanding task. 

It must be sufficiently flexible that it does not stifle 

the FBlls effectiveness in combating the growing incidence 

of crime and violence across the United States. That charter 

must clearly'addresg the demonstrated problems of the past; 

yet, it must amply recognize the fact that times change ·and 

so also(do the nature and thrust of our criminal and subversive 

challenges. 
\ 

The fact that the Department of Justice has commenced 

the formulation of operational guidelines governing our 
'\ 

intelligence activities does not in any manner diminish the nee 

for legislation. The responsibility/for conferring juris-

diction resides with the Congress. 

In this regard, I am troubled by some proposals which 
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" 

1 question the need for intelligence gathering, suggesting that 

2 information needed for the prevention of violence can be 

3 acquired in the normal course of criminal investigations. 

4 As a practical matter, the line between intelligence 

5 work and regular criminal investigations is often difficult 

6 to describe. What begins as an intelligence investigation may 
/ 

7 well end in arrest and prosecution of the subject. But there 

8 are some fundamental differences between these investigations 

9 that should be recognized, differences in scope, in objective 

10 and in the time of initiation. In the usual criminal case, a 

11 crime has occurred and it remains only for the Government to 

12 identify the perpetrator and to collect sufficient evidence 

13 for prosecution. Since the investigation normally follows 

14 the elements of the crime, the scope of the inquiry is 

15 limited and fairly well defined. 

16 By contrast, intelligence work involves the gathering of 

17 information, not necessarily evidence. The purpose may well b 

18 not to prosecute, but to thwart crime or to insure that the 

19 Governmen~ has enough information to meet any future crisis 

20 or emergency. The inquiry is necessarily broad because it 

21 must tell us not only the nature of the threat, but also wheth r 

22 the threat is imminent, the persons involved, and the 

23 means by which the threat will be carried out. The ability 

24 of the Government to prevent criminal acts is dependent on 

25 our anticipation of those criminal acts. Anticipation, 
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~ 
certainly, reasonable people can differ on these issues. 

4 Given the opportunity, I am confident that the continuing need 

5 for intelligence work can be documented to the full satisfactio 

6 of the Congress. W~ recognize that what is at stake here is 

7 the interests of the FBI, but rather the interests of every 

8 citizen of this country. We recog~ize also that the resolutio 

9 of these matters will demand extensive and thoug~tful, 

10 deliberation by the Congress. ,To this end, I pledge the 

11 complete cooperation of the Bureau with this Committee or 
.J 
:l 
( 12 Q. 

. 
its successors in this important task. 

<is 
C 
a: 13 ( 

In any event, you have my unqualified assurance as 
~ 

14 Director that we will carry out both the letter and the spirit 

15 of such legislation as the Congress may_ enact. 

16 That is the 'substance of my prepared statement. 

17 I would also like to say extemporaneously that I note 

18 that ,on this panel are some gentlemen who were on the Judiciar 

'" 0 
0 

19 0 
N 

Committee Which heard my test~mony at the time I was presented 
cJ 
ci 
r! 20 to them for candidacy as Director of the FBI. At that time 
0 
0. 

" :i: 21 '" '" 
I took very seriously the charge which may possibly result 

:: 
ui 22 vi in the deliberation of this Committee and of the full Senate. 

" ~ 
Lii 23 I have been well aware of the problems of the FBI since that .. 
'" ~ u: 
0 24 ... time. I have also been well aware of the capabilities of 
'It 

25 the FBI to discharge those responsibilities. I don't take 
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them lightly. I am of sufficient experience and age that I' 

have pledged myself to do what is good and pro"per. I say this 

not as a self~serving statement but in order that we might 

place in context my position within the FBI. I could seek 

sanctuary and perhaps a safe sanctuary by saying during t~e 

period these things occurred I was with the local police' 

department in Kansas City, Missouri. Prior to that time, 

however, I was in the FBI. 

During the time I was with the FBI, during the time I 

was with the police department, I continued throughout that 

period a close acquaintance with and a strong affection for 

the FBI. 

I only want to point out that based on those years, based 

on those observations, we have here a very fine and very 

~ensitive and a very capable organization. I feel that there 
\ 

is much that can still be done. I know that we are not withou 

fault. I know that from those experiences I have had •. We 

will not be completely without fault in the future. But I 

assure you that we look upon this inquiry, we look upon any 
( 

mandate which you may feel you have, that you should look at -

this is good and proper, and we do not intend I only want 

to place in your thinking the fact that you have here a 

matchles~ organization, one which I continue to say was 

not motivated in some of these instances, and in most of 

them, and I cannot justify some, that the motivation was of th 
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best. I am not pleading, as does a defense attorney. I am 

only putting in your thinking ffly objective observations as 

a citizen who is somewhat concerned about the future of this 

organization. It is too precious for us to have it in 

a condition of jeopardy. 

Thank you ver~ much. 

The Chairman. Thank you, Director Kelley. 

I want to turn first to Senator Hart who won ' t be able 

to remain through the whole morning. I think he has one, 

q~estion he would like to ask. 

/ 
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Senator Hart of Micfligan'. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

0 
N 
to 2 '" ~ 

Senator Mathias and I have JUdic;i,.ary Committee hearings at 10:3 . 

" '" 3 0 

a: 
Iahve several questions, and I'm sure they'll be 

4 covered by others, but the ones that I have is a result of 

5 reading your testimony and listening to it this morning, and 

6 it relates to your comment at the foot of page 10 and at the 

7 top of 11. 

8 There you are indicating that you caution us about 

9 extending the court's role in the early stages of investigation 

10 suggesting that this might take us beyound the role comtemplate 

11 for the courts under the Constutution. 
.I 
:l 
< 12 II. 

Now as you have said,aside from the so-called national 
lIS 
C 
a: 1.3 < 

security wiretap problem, the main focus of our discussjons 
~ 

14 and concern has been on the possibility requiring court 

15 approval for the use of informants, informants directed to 

16 penettate and report on some group. 

c 

17 And one of the witnesses yesterday, Professor Dorsen, 

18 pointed our that really those informants are the most pervasive 

19 type of an eavesdropping devic·e. It is a human device. It's 

20 really, an informant is really more intrusive on my privacy 

21 than a bug or a tap because he can follow me anywhere. He 

22 can as~ me questions to get information the government would 

23 like to have. 

24 Now we certainly involve the courts in approval of the 

25 wiretaps for physical searches with the intent of the drafters 
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1 of the Constitution to have a'neutral third party magistrate 

2 screen use of certain investigati-::e techniques.. And the 

3 infor~ant is such a technique. He·functions sort of like a 

4 general warrant, and I don't see why requiring court approval 

5 would violate the role envisaged for the courts. 

6 And as I leave, I would like to get your reactions to 

7 my feelings., 

8 Hr. Kelley. I do not feel that there is any Use of the 

9 informant in intrusion, \'lhich is to this extent objectionable. 

10 It has of course been approved, the concept of the informant, 

11 by numerous court dec,isions. 

12 Let us go down not to the moral connotation of the use 

13 of the informant. 

14 I think, as in many cases, that is a matter of balance. 

15 You have only very few \vays of solving cri~es. You have 

16 basically in the use of the informant, I think, the protectiQn 
'--

17 of the right of the victi~ to be victimized. You have within 
" 

18 the Constitution certain'grants that are under ordinary 

i9 circumstances abrogation of rights. The right of search and 

20 seizure, which, of course, can't be unreasonable, but none-

21 theless, you have e1e right. 

22 I think that were 've to lose the right of the informant, 

23 we \vould lose to a great measure our capability of doing our 

24 job. 

25 Now I'm not arguing with you, Senator, that it is not an 
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1 unusual/procedure. I'm not even going to say that it is not 

2 an intrusion, because it is. But it has to be one I think 

3 that is by virtue of the benefits must be counted. 

4 We don't like to use it. We don't like the pro~lems that 

5 are attendant. We take great care. 

6 N'm" you say about the court having possibility taking 

7 jurisdiction over them and guiding. I think that possibly we 

8 could pre~ent the matter to the court but ,,,hat are they going 

g, to do insofar as monitoring their effort? Are they going to 

10 have to follow it all the vlay through? 

11 Also, there iSi of course, urgency in the other contacts . 

12 Must the court be 60ntacted for each and approval of the court 

13 given for each contact? 

14 The~e are a great many problems insofar as administration 

15 of it. 

16 I frankly feel, and again, all I can do is give you my 

idea I frankly feel that there is a satisfactory control ove 

18 the informants as ,'1e nm" exercise it today. Yes, there are 

i9 going to be some \"ho will get beyond our cdntrol, but this 

20 is going to happen no matter \\'ha t you do. 

21 Senator Hart of Michigan. Well,:t appreciate your 

22 reaction. 

23 I was not suggesting that there is ponsideration here to 

24 prohibit informants. I was reflecting a vie,·] that I felt and 

25 hold that the use of an informant does require some balance, as 
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1 you yourself said, and I \-,ould be more comfortable with a 

2 third party making a judgment as to ~Ilhether the intrusion is 

3 warranted by the particular circumstance. But I do understand 
I, 

4 your position. 

5 Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

6 The Chairman. Thank you, Senator Hart. 

7 (Senator Hart leaves the hearing room.) 

8 The Chairman. Senator Baker, do you have questions? 

9 Senator Baker. !?-'lr. Chairman, thank you very much. 

10 Mr. Kelley, I have a great respect for you and your 

11 organization and I personally regret that L~e organization is 

12 in political distress, b~t we've both got to recognize that . 
13 it is, along with other agencies an~ departr,lents of the 

14 government. ", 

15 I think you probably vlOuld ag'ree ''lith me that even though 

16 that is extraordinarily unpleasant and in many respects 

17 un~ortunate, that it also has a plus side. That is, it gives 

18 us an indication of our future direction and the opportunity, 
, 

19 at least, to improve the level of competency and service of 

20 the government itself.' 

21 With that hopeful note, vlOuld you be agreeable then to 

22 volunteering for me any suggestions you have on ho\'l to improve 

23 the responsiveness of the Federal Bureau of Investigation, or 

\ 

24 indeed, for any other law enforcement agencies of the goverlli"llen I 

25 to the Congress, to the Attorney General, to the President, and 
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, 
1 beyond that, would you give me any suggestioni'you have on 

2 hm'1 you would provide the methods ~ the access, the documents, 

3 the records, the authority, for the Congress to perform its 

4 essential, I believe, essential oversight responsibility to 

5 see that these functions, these delicate functions are being 

6 undertaken properly, 

? And before you anS,'ler I let me tell you tvlO or three thing 

8 I am concerned about. 

9 It hasn I t been long ago that the FBI Director "las not 

10 even confirmed by the Senate of the United States. I believe 

11 you are the first one to be confirmed by the Senate of the 

12 United States. I think that is a movement in ele right 

13 direction. I think the FBI has taken on a stature that, an 

14 additional importance that requ~res it to have closer supervisi n 

15 and scrutiny by us. 

16 At the same time I rather doubt that ,'Ie can become 

17 involved in the daily relationship bet\veen you and the Attorney 

18 General. 

\ Therefore, I tend to believe that the Attorney General 

20 needs to be more directly involved in the operatipns of the 

21 FBI. 

22 I \'lOuld appreciate any comments on that. 

23 Secdnd, I 'rather believe that major decisions of the 

24 intelligence cOf!Ui1.uni ty and the FBI ought to be in \vri ting, so 

25 that the Congress can, if it needs to in the future, take a 
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1 look at these decisions and the process by which they were 

2 made to decide that you are or you are not performing your 
, . .' 

3 seryices dili~ently. 

4 I don't think you can have oversight unless you have 

5 access to records, and in many cases records don't exist 

6 . and in some cases the people who made those decisions are nmv 

7 departed and in other cases you have conflicts. 

8 How would you suggest, then that you improve the'quality 

9 of service of your a~ency? How i·70Ulc1 you propose that you 

10 increase the opportunity for oversight of the Congress of the 

11 United States? What other suggestions do you have for improvin 

12 the level of law enforcement in the essential activity that 

13 is required? 

14 Mr. Xelley. I would possibly be repetitious in answering 

15 this Senator I but I g,et a great deal of pleasure from telling 

16 ,,;hat I think is necessary and what I hope that I have follm..;red, 

17 one 'Nhich is beyond my control, but ,..;rhich I think is very 
( 

18 iwportant is that the position of Director, the one to which 

great attention should be paid in choosing the ~an who will 

20 properly acquit himself. 

21 I feel that the JUdiciary Committee, at least in going 

22 over me, did a pretty good job. I feel that it is most 

23 necessary that care be taken that his philosophy, 11'is means 

24 of management, his facility to adapt to change, 11is tendency 

25 toward consulting \,;'i th other members of the official family, 

UW54955 Docld: 2989494J Page 183 

NW 65994 Docld:32116535 Page 115 



----

o 
o 
o 
Ij) 

.t 
'<t 

'1~7 
N 
o 
N .. .. 
S 
" r::: o 
~ 

oJ 
;l 
( 
a. 
oil 
Q 
II: 
( 

~ 

'" o 
o 
o 

'" c.i 
ci 
c: 
o 
en 
c: 

~ 
'" !: 
ui 
vi 

2471 

1 that he be ,villing to, for example, go through oversight ",ith 

2 no reticence, and that I think that he should be chosen very 

3 carefully. 

4 I think further that he should be responsible for those 

5 matters which indtcate impropriety or illegali,ty. 

6 Senator Baker. Could you stop for just a second? 11ho 

-' 
? does he ''lork for? Does the Director, in your vie\'l, work for 

8 the President of the United States, for the Attorney General, 
l 

9 for the Justi'ce Department, for the Executive Branch?' 
" ' 

10 Who does the executive,of the FBI, the Director of the 

11 

12 

13 

FBI, be responsible to, who should he be responsible to?' 
J 

Mr. Kelley. Jurisdictionally, to the Attorn~y General, 

but I think this is such an important field of influence that 

14 it is not'at all unlikely that we c~n expand it to the 

15 judiciary, the legislative, and of course, we are under the 

16 Attorney General. 

17 Senator Baker. Do you have any problems with tl)e idea 

18 of the President of the United States calling t~e Director of 

19 the FBI and asking for performance of a particular task? 

20 Does that give you any difficulty? Or do you think that 

21 the relationship between the FB'I Director and the President 

22 is such that that is desirable, or should it he conduit~d 

'. 

23 throu~h the ~ttorney General? 

24 are ICellcy. I think it should be in the great majority 

I 

25 of the cases conduited through the Attorney General. There 
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1 has been traditionally some acceptance of the fact that if 

2 the President .wants to see and talk ,.,ri th the Director, he 
, 

3 may do so, call him directly. 

4 It has been my practice in such an event to thereafter 

5 rebort to the Attorney General, whoever it might be, that I 

6 have been called over and I discussed and was told. And this 

7 ,'las revealed in full to them. 

8 Senator Baker. I suppose we could pass a statute that 

9 saya the President has to go through the Attorney General, 

10 although I rather 'suspect it ",ould be a little presumptuous. 

11 But to go ele next step, do you think it is necessary 

12 for the pursuit of effective oversight on the\ part of the 

13 Congress, to have some.sort of document written, or at least 

14 some sort of account of a Presiden~ial order or an order of 

15 the Attorney General given to a Director of the FBI? 

16 Do you think that these trings need to be'handled in 

17 a ·more formal "lay? 

18 Mr. Kelley. Personally, it would be ~y practice in 

19 the event I receive such an order, to request that it be 

20 documented ~ This is a protection as \vell as a clarification 

21 as to vlhether or not it should be placed as part of· legislatio 

22 I frankly would like to reserve that for some more considera-

23 tion. 

24 I don't know whether it would be,· but:I think that it 

25 can be wo~ted very easily. 
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1 Senator Baker.- Mr. Xelley, Attorney General Levi, I 

2 believe, has- already established some sort of agency or 

3 function within the Departsent that is serving as tile equivalen 

4 I suppose, of an Inspector General of the Justice Deparbnent, 

5 including the FBI. 

6 Are you familiar with the steps that Mr. Levi has 

taken in that respect? I think he calls it the Office of 

8 Professional Responsibility. 

'9 Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir, I'm familiar with it. 

10 Senator Baker. Do you have any comment on that? Hill 

11 you give us any observations as to whether you think that 

12 will be useful, helpful, or whether it will not be useful or 

13 helpful, ho',., it affects the FBI, how you visualiZe your 

14 relationship to it in the future? 

15 
Mr. Kelley. I donlt object to this, which is to some 

16 
extent an oversight I,d thin the Department of Justice under the 

17 
Attorney General. 

18 
Frankly, it just came out. I have not considered it 

_19 
completely, but to the general concept," yes, I very definitely 

20 
subscribe. 

21 
Senator Baker. How would you feel about extending that 

22 
concept of government-wide operation, a national Inspector 

23 
General who is involved with an oversight of all of the 

24 
agencies of government as they interface with the Constitutiona ly 

25 
protected rights of the individual citizen? ~'lould you care 
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1 to conunent on .that, or 't'lOuld you rather save that for a 't'lh:tle? 

2 Mr. Kelley. I would like to ~eserve that one. 

3 Senator Baker. lim not surprised. \vould you think about 

4 it and let us know what you think about it? 

5 Mr. Kelley. I will .. 

6 Sena'cor Baker. All right. Mr. Chairman, thank you very 

7 much. 

8 The Chairman. Senator Huddleston .. 

,Senator Huddleston. Thank you, Hr. Chairman. 

10 Mr. Kelley, you describe on page 4 the conditions that 

11 existed when much of the abuse that we have ~alked about during 

" 12 this inquiry occurred, indicating that the people within the , 

13 Bureau felt like they were doing \'lhat \'las expected of them 

14 by the President, by ti1e Attorney General, the Congress and 

15 the people of the United States. 

16 Does not this suggest that there has been a reaction 

17 there to prevailing attitudes.that night have existed in the 
J 

18 country because of certain circumstances rather than any 

19 clear and specific direct instructions that might have been 

20 received from proper authorities? And if that is the case, 

21 is it possible in developing this charter, this guideline, 

22 to provide for that kind of specific instruction? 

23 Mr. Kelley. I think so, yes. I think that they can 
[ 

24 logically be incorporated and that 

25 Senator Huddleston~ You can see there would be a continu ng 
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1 danger if any agency is left to simply react to ''lhatever the 

2 attitudes m~y he.at a s~ecific ti~e in ,this country because 

3 Hr. Kelley. Senator; I don't contemplate it might be 

4 a continuing danger, but it certainly ''lould be. a very acceptab e 

5 guidepost Vlhereby we can, in the event such a need seems 

6 to arise, knmv \vhat \'7e can do. 

7 Senator Huddleston. Well, in pursuing the area which 

8 Senator Hart '-las discussing, that is ",hether or not ,,,,e can 

9 provide sufficient guidelines would replac~ a decision by the 

10 court in determining whRt action might be proper and specific-

11 ally in protecting individual's rights, can't we also 

12 provide the restrictions and guidelines and the various 

13 techniques that might be used? 

14 For instance, supposing we do establish the fact, as 

15 hap already ,been done, that informants are necessary and 

16 desirable. rIm: do 'ive keep that informant operating \'7:j.thin the 

17 proper limits so that he in fact is not violating individual 

18 l:iights? 

19 Mr. Kslley. Well, of course, much of the reliance must 

20 be placed on the agent and·the supervision of the FBI to assure 

21 that there is no infring~nent of rights. 

22 Senator Huddleston. But this is an aware ,'Ie I ve gotten 

23 into some difficulty in the past. ~ve have assumed that the 

24 particular action was necessary, that there was a present 

25 threat that some intelligence programs should be initiated, but 
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1 in many cases it has gone beyond what ~'lOuld appear to have' been 

2 necessary to have addressed the original threat . 

3 How do \'1e keep \·]i thin the proper balance there? 

4 Mr. Kelley. Well, .actually, it's just about like any 

5 other offense. It is an invasion of the other individual's 

6 right and it is by an officer and an FBI agent is an officer. 

7 There's the possibility of criminal prosecution against him. 

8 This is one which I t.~ink might flm., if he counsels-

9 the informant. 

10 Now insofar as his inability to control the informant, 
c 

11 I don't suppose that would warrant prosecution, but there is 

12 still supervisory contiol over that agent and over that 

13 informant by insisting that control is exercised on a continuin 

14 basis. 

15 Senator Huddleston. It brings up an interesting point 

16 as to ~lhether or not a law enforcement agency ought to be 

17 very alert to any lat-] violations of its own members or anyone 

18 else. 

19 If a White House official asks the FBI or someone to do 

20 something unlav.Tful,' the ques·cion seems to me to occur as to 

21 whether or not that is not a violation that should be reported 

22 by the FBI. 

23 Hr. Kelley. I think that any violation which comes to 

24 our attention/should either be handled by us or the proper 

25 authority. 
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1 Senator Huddleston. But that hasn't been the case in the 

2 past. .. 

3 Hr. Kelley. v1ell, I don't know what you're referring 

4 to but I \.,rould think your statement is proper. 

5 Senator Huddleston. Hell, "7e certainly have evidence 

6 of unlm'lful activity taking place in various projects that 

7. have been undertaken, which certainly \vere not brought to 

8 l~ght ''lillingly by the FBI or\ by other la,'.' enforcement agencies 

9 The question that I'm really concerned about is ,as 

10 we attempt to draw a guideline and charters that would give 

11 the Agency the best flexibility that they may need, a wide 

12 range of threats, hm" do we control \-That happens within each 

I 

13 of those actions to keep them from going beyond what 

14 wa~ intended to begin with? 

15 

16 

17 

18 

~ 19 
u 
o 
.: 20 
s 
'" .= 
~ 21 
:: 
ui 
iii 22 

25 
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Senator .Huddleston. Not only informants but the agents 
.. 
c 3 0 

& 
themselves as they go into surveillance, wiretaps, or whatever 

4 intelligence gathering techniques. 

5 The original thrust of my quest~on was, even though we 

6 may be able to provide guidelines of a broad nature, 'how do 

7 we control the techniques that might be used, that inithemselv s 

8 might be used, that in themselves might be a serious violation 

9 of the rights. 

10 Mr. Kelley. Well, first,· I don't know whether it's 

11 germane to your question but I do feel that it should be point d 
oJ 
:l 
< 12 II. out that the association to, the relationship between the 
<IS 

0 
a: 13 < informant and his agent handler is a very confidential one, 
;l: 

14 and I doubt very seriously whether we could have any guide-

15 lines, where there might be an extension of any monitors here 

16 because thereby you do have a descruction of that relationship 

" 17 Insofar as the activities of agents, informants' or others 

': 
18 which may_be illegal, we have on many occasions lear.ned of 

'" 0 
0 

19 0 
<II 

violations of the law on the part of informants, and either 
U 
C 
r: 20 prosecuted 'ourselves, through the reporting of it ~o the 
E 
'" .E 
-5; 21 
'" 

United States Attorney, or turned it over to the local authori y. 
;: 
ui 22 vi We have done this on many a time, many occasions. Insofar 
~. 

" ~ 
23 Ui as our own personnel, we ~ave an internal organization, the 

'" -u: 
0 24 
~ 

Inspection Division, which reviews this type of activity, and 
... 

~ 25 if there be any violation, yes, no question about it, we would 
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pursue it to the point of prosecution. 

l Senator Huddleston. But it could be helped by periodic 
.' 

review. 

Mr. Kelley. We do, on an annual basis, review the 

activities of our 59 offices through that same Inspection 

Division, and they have a clear charge to go over this as well 

as -other matters. 

Senator Huddleston. Mr. Kelley, you pointed. out the 

difference in the approaches when gathering intelligence, in 

gathering evidence after a crime has been committed. 

Would there be any advantage, or would it be feasible to 

attempt to separate these functions within the Agency, in the 

departments, for instance, with not having a .nixing of 

gathering intelligence and gathering evidence? Are the techni ues 

definable'and different?~ 

Mr. Kelley. Senator, I think they are compatible. I 

see no objection to the way that they are now being handled 

on a management basis. I think, as a matter of fact, it is 

a very fine association whereby the intelligence, stemming as 

it does from a substantive violation, is a natural complement. 

Senator Huddleston. Now, another area, the FBI furnishes 

information'to numerous government agencies. 
( 

Is this properly restricted and controlled at the present 

time in your judgment as to just who c'an ask the FBI for '. 

information, what kind of information they can ask for, and 

Page 192 
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1 who might also be inclined to call the Director and ask him 

2 to do specific things? 
.' 

3 Could there be some clearcut understanding as to whether 
, 

4 or not the Director would be obligated to undertake any such 

5 project, that just any~ody at the White House might suggest? 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Mr. Kelley. It's very clear to me that any request must 

come from Mr. Buchen IS of£ice., and that it be, in any case, 

wherein it is a request for action, that it be followed with 

a letter so requesting. 

This has come up before during the Watergate hearings, as 

I think it has been placed very vividly in our minds, in 

take care that you just don't follow the request of some 

underling who does not truly reflect.the desire ot" the Preside t. 

Senator Huddleston. Just,. one more question about 
,. 

techniques, aside from the guidelines of authority on broad 

projects undertaken. 

Would it be feasible from time to time in a.Congressional 

oversight cOI]lffiittee, would be able to discuss with the Departm nt, 

with the Bureau various techniques so that they could have 
\ 

some input as to whether or not these actions are consistent 

with the overall guidelines, to start with, and consistent 

with the very protections? 

Mr. Kelley. Senator, I have already said to.the 

oversight committee of the Senate that" so far as I c~n now 

see, the only thing that would be withheld is the identity of . 
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1 probably even more important~y, what restrictions 'can be put 

2 on the use of that information once it has been supplied by 

3 the FBI?, 

4 Mr. Kelley. I think so, Senator. 

5 Senator Huddleston. You think there are proper restricti ns 

6 now? 

7 Mr. Kelley. I don't know that we can ourselves judge 

8 in all cases whether or not there is good and sufficient reaso 

l .. 
9 for an Agency to 1nqu1ry. I think that there should be a 

10 very close delineation by the agencies as to what they're 

11 going to ask for, but I think that we do have sufficien-t rules 

12 that at least to us we are satisfied. 
\ 

13 Senator Huddleston. You're confident that the informatio 

14 your agency supplies is not being misused, to the detriment 

15 of the rights of any individuals. 

16 Mr. Kelley. Senator, I'm only confident in what I 

17 do myself. -I would say that I am satisfied. 

18 Senator Huddleston. I was wondering whether some 

19 inclusion ought to be made in whatever charter is made as to 

20 who specifically can request, what limits ought to be "placed 

21 on what the request, and what they can do with it after they 

22 get it. 

23 Mr. Kelley. Yes. 

24 Senator Huddleston. I have some concern about. the fact 

25 that in intelligence gathering, you gather, you 'are just 
'-
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bound to gather a great deal of information about some 

individual that is useless as far as the intent of the intelli-
) 

gence gathering is concerned, but might be in some way embarras 

sing or harmful to the indi vidua'l, whether or not there's any 

effort to separate this kind of information out of a person's 

file that is really initiated for a purpos~, for a specific 

purpose unrelated to this information. 

Is there any effort, or could any direction be given to 
) 

doing that? 

Mr. Kelley. We would be very nappy to work under the 

11 guidelines or rules or anything else to purge material which 

12 is extraneous, irrelevant, or for any other reason objection-

13 able. 

14 Senator Huddleston. And how about the length of time 

15 that these files are kept in the agency? 

16 Mr. Kelley.. We are willing to work within that framework, 

17 too. 

18 Senator Huddleston. I think that might be done. 

19 Now, I think in developing the chain of command, so to 

20 speak, it certainly would be very difficult ~o prevent the 

( 

21 President of the United States from calling up the head of 

22 the FBI or anyone else and discussing any law enforcement 

23 problem he might so desire, and perhaps even give direction 

24 to the agency. 

25 But how about that? What about White House personnel 
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informants. We'll discuss techniques, we'll discuss our 
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'" .. 2 " ~ 
present activities. I think this is the only way that we can 

.. 
" 3 0 

~ 
exchange our opinions and get accomplished what you want to 

4 accomplish and what I want to accomplish. 

5 Senator Huddleston. I feel that is an important aspect 

6 
/ of it because even though you have a charter which gives broad 

7 direction for all the guidelines and to the types~of projects 

8 that -enter into it, if we don't get down to specifics, such 

9 things as how intelligence is to be collected, how evidence 

1O, is to be coll~cted, what is done after it is collected, this 

11 typ~ of thing, it seems to me we are leaving a wide gap 
.J 
::I 
< 12 II. again for the Bureau to assume that it has total instruction 
4$ 

0 
a: 13 0( 

and total permission to move in a certain direction and go 
:l: 

14 beyond what is intended or what was authorized. 

15 Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and Mr. Director. 

16 The Chairman. Senator Goldwater? 

17 Senator Goldwater. Mr. Kelley, as part of the FBI 

18 electronic surveillance of Dr. King, several tapes of 
M 
0 
0 

19 0 

'" 
specific conversations, and later a composite King tape were 

u 
c:i 
c 20 produced. 
E 
en 
c 

£1 21 
'" 

Are these tapes still in the possession of the FBI? 
;:: 
ui 22 vi Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir. 
OJ 
~ 
Vi 23 Senator Goldwater. Have they been reviewed by you? 
'" ~ 
ii: 
0 24 .... Mr. Kelley. No, sir. 
'<t 

25 Senator Goldwater. Have they been reviewed by any of you 
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1 staff, to your knowledge? 

2 Mr. Kelley. Senator, I think that they have been reviewed. 

3 I know that at least some have reviewed it within the area of 

4 this particular section. There has been no review of them 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

since I came to the FBI, I can tell you that. 

Senator Goldwater. \Would these tapes be available to 

the Committee if the Committee felt they would like to hear , 

them? 

Mr. Kelley. This, Senator Goldwater, is a matter which i 
\ . 

of, as I said before, some delicacy, and there would have to 
\ 

be a discussion of this in an execu~ive session. 

The Chairman. I milght say in that connection that the 

Committee staff gave some consideration to this matt~r and 

decided that it would compound the original error for the 

staff to review the tapes, because that would be a still 

further invasion of privacy, and so the staff refrained from 

insisting on obtaining the tapes, believing that it was 

unnecessary, and quite possibly improper, in lorder to get at 

what.we needed to know about the King case. 

So the staf~ did refrain, and for that reason the issue 

never came to a head. I just wanted to lay that information 

before the Senator. 

Senator Goldwater. I realize that's a prerogative of 

the staff, but it's also 'the prerogative of the Committee if, 

and I'm not advocating it, if we wanted to hear them to 
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ID 
.t 
<r 

1 II> ourselves whether Mr. Hoover was off on a wild goose chase 
N 
0 

'" '" 2 .. 
~ 

or whether there was, in effect, ?ome reason. Again, I am 

.. 
" 3 0 

a: 
not advocating it, I am merely asking a question. They would 

4 be available if the Committee took a vote to hear them and 

5 decided on it. 

6 Mr. Kelley. I don't think it would be within my juris-

7 diction to respond to this, Senator. It would have to be the 

8 Attorney General. 

9 Senator Goldwater. I see. 

10 Now, are these tapes and other products of surveillance 

11 routinely retained even ~ft~r an individual ceased to be a/ 
.J 
:l 
( 12 II. 

target of inquiry? 
o 

i! 
C 
It 13 ( 

Mr. Kelley. They are retained usually for ten years. 
~ 

14 Senator Goldwater. Ten years. 

15 Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir. 

J 16 Senator Goldwater. What is the future value, if any, 

17 to the Bureau of retaining suchinforrnation? 

18 Mr. Kelley. If there be guidelines that set out a 

'" 0 
0 
0 19 '" 

destruction or ,erasure,we will abide by it. We will, on those 
u 
ci 
,," 20 occasions where we think that matters might corne up within 
2 
CI 

.!: 
~ 21 
'" 

that period of time"which may need the retention of them, we 
~ 

w 22 j vi 
will express our opinion at that time, but other than that 

~ ., 
~ 
Ul 23 we would be guided by guidelines. 
~ 

'" ~ 
u:: 
0 24 ..... 

'Senator Goldwater. Is it your view that legitimate 
<r 

25 law enforcement needs should outweigh privacy considerations 
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with respect to retention of .such information, or do we need 

the clear guidelines on the destruction of these materials 

when the investigation purposes for wh.ich they were collected 

have been served? , 
l 

Mr. Kelley. We feel that there should be a good close 

look at the retention of material, and we would of course like 

to have an input. But we welcome consideration of this., 
, 

Senator Goldwater. That is all I have, Mr. Chairman. Th nk 

you v.ery much. 

The Chairman. Thank you, Senator. 
\ 

.~ Senator Mondale? 

Senator Mondale. Mr. Director, it seems to me that the 

most crucial question before the Congress is to accept the 

invitation of the FBI to draw congressionally imposed lines, 

limits of authority so the FBI will know clearly what you can 

and cannot do, so you will not be subject to later judgments, 

and the question is, where should that line be drawn? 

As you know, in 1924 when the FBI was, created, and 
) 

Mr. Stone later became the Chief Justice, he drew the line at 

criminal law enforcement. He said that never again will ~e 

go beyond the authority-imposed upon us to get into political 

lideas. We will stay in the area of law enforcement. 

Would you not think it makes a ·good deal of sense to 

draw the gu~delih~s in a way that your activities are 

restricted to the enfoncement of the law, investigations of 

UW~4955 Docld: 2989494 Page 199 

NW 65994 Docld:321165J.5 Page 131 



l 

10 smn 

0 
0 

2487 
0 
'Il 
'It 
'It 1 III crime, investigations of conspiracies to commit crime rather 
N 
0 
N .. 2 " ! 

than to leave this very difficul~ to define and control area 
) 

" c 3 0 

~ 
of political ideas? 

4 Mr. Kelley. I don't know whether I understand your last 

5 statement of involving the area of political ideas. I" say tha 

6 I feel that certainly we should be vested and should continue 

7 in the field of criminal investiga~i6ns as an investigatory 

8 objective. These are conclusions, of course, which are based 

9 on statutes in the so-called security field, nationaL or 

10 foreign. 

11 These are criminal violations). I feel that they should 
.J 
j 

< 12 A- be in tandem. I feel, having worked many years in this 
t) 

C 
c: 13 < 

atmosphere, that you have more ears and eyes and you have 
~ 

14 more personnel working together, covering the same fields. 

15 I do not think there should be a separation of the intelligenc 

16 matters, because it is a concomitant.. It naturally flows 
/ 

17 from the investigation of 'the security matters and the 

18 criminal. 
.., 
0 
0 
0 19 N 

Senator Mondale. Mr. Kelley, what"Mr~ Stone said was 
u 

,ci 
~ 20 this, that the Bureau of investigation is not concerned 
0 a. 
,E 
f;; 21 .. with political ot other-opinions of individuals. It is 
~ 

iii 22 vi 
concerned only with such conduct as is forbidden,by the laws 

'" ~ 
iii 23 of the united States. When the police system goes beyond 
~ c 
u: 
0 24 ... these limits, it is dangerous to proper administration of 
'It 

25 justice and human liberty. 
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Do. you object to that definition? 

N 
0 
(II ., 2 ., 
~ 

Mr. Kelley. I think that life has become much more 
., 

., 
c 3 0 

~ 
sophisticated and we have added to the so-called policeman's 

4 area of concern some matters which were probably not as, important 

5 at that time. I think that the fact that the FBI has been in 

6 touch with the security investigations and the gathering of 

7 intelligence is something which has proved to be at times 

8 troublesome and given us great concern, but it is a viable, 

9 productive procedure. 

10 I don't know what Mr. Stone was thinking of entirely 

11 of this course, but I can tell you about the proceduretoday~ 
.J 
~ 

: \ 12 Senator Mondale. You see, I think you recognize, if 
~ 

c 
II: 13 ( 

that further step is taken, as you're recommending here, that 
~ 

14 at that point it becomes so' difficult to guarantee, and in 

15 fact, in my opinion, impossible to guarantee that we won't 

16 see a recurrence of some of the abuses that we've seen in , 

17 the past, and I don't know how you establish any kind of 

18 meaningful oversight on a function as nebulous as the one 
.", 

0 
0 

19 0 
(II 

you've just defined. 
t.i 
ci 
c 20 If the FBI possesses the authority. to investigate 
£ 
'" .E 

21 £; 

'" 
ideas that they consider to be threats to.this nation's 

~ 

u.i 22 ui 
security, particularly in the light of the record that we have 

OJ 
~ 
Vi 23 

seen how that definition c~n be stretched to include pracii-
~ 

:; 
u: 
0 24 .... 

cally everybody, including moderate c~vil rights leaders, 
.,. 

25 
war dissenters and so on, how on earth can standards be develored 
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that would provide any basis for oversight? 

How can you, from among other things, be protected from 

criticism later on that you exceeded your authority or didn't 

do something that some politician tried to pressure you into 

doing? 

Mr. Kelley. It might well be, Senator, that ten years 

from now a Director of the FBI will be seated here and will be 

criticized for doing that which today is construed as very 

acceptable. 

Senator Mondale. Correct. And I have great sympathy 

for the predicament the FBI finds itself in. 

Mr. Kelley. And the Director. 

Senator Mondale. And the Director especially, and that is 

why I think it's in the interest of the FBI to get these lines 

as sharply defined as possible, so that when you are pre~sured 

to do things, or.when, after the fact, people with good 20/20 

hindsight can criticize you or the Bureau, that you can say 

well, here are the standards that you gave us, and they specifi -

ally say this, and that is your answer. We have to live by 

j 

the law. If we don't define .it specifically,it seems tome 

that these excesses could reoccur, because I don't think .it's 

possible to define them, and the FBI is inevitably going to 

be kicked back and forth, depending on per~onal notions of what 

you should have done. 

Don't you fear that? 
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1 Mr. Kelley. Not too much, Senator. I think we learned a 

2 great lesson by virtue of Waterga~e, the revelations that have 

3 come up as a result of this Committee's inquiries, the fact 

4 that I thin~ that we have a different type of spirit today 

5 in the Bureau, the fact that, as I said before. you came in, 

6 that I think the Bureau is a matchless organization, and they 

? are, eager to do that which is vital and proper, and the fact 

8 that we are getting a number of very fine young people in the 

9 organization, people of the other ethnic backgrounds than we 

10 had years ago. I think there is a greater understanding in 
~ 

11 the Bureau today of what is the proper type of conduct. 

12 We may not be able to project this on all occasions, 

13 because we must equate this with the need/and with our 

14 experience, but if the precise guidelines be the goal, you're 

15 going to have trouble. If, on the other hand, there be a 

16 flexibility, I think that we can work very well within those 

17 guidelines. 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

Senator Mondale. I think, as you know, I don't think 

there is a better trained or higher pro£essionally qualified 

law enforcement organization in the world than th~ FBI. I 

think we all agree it is superb. But the problem has been, 

from time tO,time, that when you go beyond the area of 

enforcing the law into the area .of political ideas, that. you 

are subject to and in fact you leave the criminal. field, you 

25 get into politics. And that is where, it seems to me, that th 
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1 great controversy exists, and.where you are almost inevitably 

2 going to be subjected to fierce criticism in the future, no 

3 matter how you do it. Once you get into politics " you. get 

4 into trouble. 

5 Mr. Kelley. I agree to that, and I point out that in almo t 

6 every branch of the government and in every part, as a matter 

7 of fact, every segment of our society, there are some who devia e 

8 from the normal course. I feel that within the Bureau there is 

9 less likelihood of this to happen, and I ~hink that wqrking 

10 with you we can at least make some achievements that will be 

11 significant . 

12 NOw, whether it be lasting, I don't think so, but I 

13 think we've made a good start. 

14 Senator Mondale. In your speech in Montreal on August 

15 9th, you said we must be willing to surrender a small measure 

16 of our liberties to preserve the great bulk of them. 

17 Which liberties did you have in mind? 

18 Mr. Kelley. Well, of course, this speech has been mis-

19 understood many, many times. 

20 Senator Mondale.) Well, I want you to have a chance to 

21 clear it up. 

22 Mr. Kelley. All that was intended here was a restatement 

23 of the approach which the courts historically have used in 

24 resolving most issues of Constitutional importance, and its 

25 recognition that rights are not susceptible to absolute 
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pr~tection. It's a matter of balance. Even in the Fourth 

Amendment, for example, which protects the right of privacy, it 

does not prohibit searshes and seizu~es. I mention, it only 

refers t9 thqse that are unreasonable. 

I came from the police fiea9' What is more restrictive 

to more people than traffic regulation? But what would be 

more chaotic is of you did not have traffic regulation. We 

do have to in order to love in the complexities and 

intricacies of today's li~e, have to give up some of our 

rights. 

Some may construe this as an extravagant statement. -If't 

is os, I wish to say that I-only was pointing out that there 

has to be a balance. 

Senator Mondale. So that when you say we have to give 

up some liberties, or as you just said, some rights, what you 

mean let me ask. Let me scratch. that and ask again, you 

have to give up some tights. Which rights would you have us 

give up? 

Mr. Kelly. Well, under the Fourth Amendment you would 

'have the right for search and seizure. 
.J 

Senator Mondale. You wouldn't gi~e pp the Fourth Amend-

22 ment right. 

23 Mr. Ke~ley. Oh, no not the right. 

24 Senator Mondale. What right do you have in mind? 

25 Mr. Kelley. The right to be free from search and s.eizu e. 
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1 senator Mondale. There's no such right in the Consti-

2 tution. You can have such seizures, but they must be reasonable, 

3 under court warrant. 

4 Did you mean to go beyond that? 

5 Mr. Kelley. That's right. 

6 Senator Mondale. That you should be able to go beyond 

? that'? 

8 Mr. Kelley. No, no. I do not mean that we should ever 

9 go beyond a Constitutional right guarantee. 

10 Senator Mondale. Well, would you say, Mr. Kelley, that 
<, 

11 that sentence might have been inartful in your speech? 

12 Mr. Kelley. I said that if it was misunderstood, I 

13 made a mistake, because I should never make a statement which 

14 yes, it was inartful. 

15 Senator Mondale. I think I know about your record in 

16 law enforcement well enough to tell you that I think you were 
'-

17 saying something different, that it was taken to mean somethinc 

18 different than I think you intended~ 

19 What you are saying is that in the exercise of your law 

20 enforcement powers, the rights of individuals is determined 

21 by the laws and the courts, but the courts, in the handling 

-
22 of those issues, have to balance rights and other values. 

23 That's what you're essentially saying, is that correct? 

24 Mr. Kelley. Senator, I ought to have you write my 

25 speeches so that I don t t have any misunderstandings. I 'didn't 
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understand that to be at the time anything that was unusual. 

I have to admit that maybe I made a mistake. 

Senator Mondale. What you are saying in effect is that 

in effect, the rights; of the American people can be determined 

not by the Director of the FBI but by the courts and by the 

law. 

You meant that. 

Mr. Kelley. Indeed, yes, sir. 

Senator Mondale. All right. 
.\ 

Thank you. 

I Uti 549.55 Docld: 989494 Paye 207 
~ 

NW 65994 Docld:32116535 Page 139 



I \;ARD:~SH 
CIA Open 

o 
l2/~O/7 5 

2495 

Tap~ 4 
11'1 1 The Chairman. Senator Hart. 
c:J 
o 
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2 Senator of Colorado. Mr. Kelley, in response to 

3 a question by Senaotr Mondale, one of his first questions about 

4 laying down guidelines, it seems to me what you were saying was 

5 we could work together. That is to say the Bureau and the 

6 Congress, lay down guidelines that would not unreasonably 

7 hamper you from investigations of crime control in the 

8 country. 

9 But I think implicit in his question was also an area 

10 that you didn't respond to, and that is how do you, what kind 

11 of guidelines do you lay down to protect you and the Bureau 
.J 
:l 
~ 12 from political pressure, the misuse of the Bureau by political 
oil 

~ 13 ,figures, particularly in the White House? 
< 
~ 

14 And.we've hadvindications that at least two of your 

15 predecessors, if not more, obviously were corrupted and Mr. 

16 Gray was under great pressure f~om the White House to use 

17 the facilities af the Bureau and their'capabilities to accomplish 

18 some plititcal end. 

'" 0 
0 

19 0 
N 

Well, it seems to me you were arguing in favor of fewer 
U 
ci 
c 20 restrictions so you could get on with your job, but that is 
E 
'" .£ 
t; 21 not what Senator Mondale and the rest of us are interested in. 
" !: 
ui 22 iii 

What .kind of restrictions can we lay down to protect you 
~ 

" ~ 
23 iil from political pressures? I'd be interested in that sign of the 

~ 
u: 
0 24 ... coin, if you would. 
or 

25 Mr. Kelley. I would welcome any guidelines which would , 
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J 

1 protect me or any successor from this type of thing. I ti1ink 

2 that would be splendid\ I have not revimved the guidelines 

3 as prepared to the present date by the Department. It might 

4 be that they are well defined in there. But I welcome any 

5 consideration of such directives. 

6 Senator Hart of Colorado. Do you think this is a problem 

7 Mr. Kelley. No, sir, not with me. 

8 Senator Hart of Colorado. Do you think that it has been 

9 a problem for the people that preceded you? 

10 Mr. Kelley. I think so. 

11 Senator Hart of Colqrado. And that's a problem the 
I 

12 Congress ought to address? 

13, Mr. Kelley. I think so. 

14 Senator Hart of Colorado. The Committee received a 

15 letter from the Department of Justice a couple of days, the 
I -, 

16 Assistant Attorney deneral askin~ our ~ooperation in carrying 

17 out the investigation or their efforts to review the investi-

18 gat ion conducted by the FBI into tile deeth of Martin Luther 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

King, Jr., in order to determine whether that investigation 

should be re-opened. They asked our cooperation, they asked 
\ 

for our transcripts, the testimony before the Committee, all 

material provided to the Committee by the FBI ,vhith relates 

to Dr. King and the Southern Christian Leadership Conferehce. 

I guess my question is this: Hhy is the Justice Depart-
/ ' 

25 ment asking this Comnittee for FBI files? 
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1 Hr. Kelley. I don't think they're asking for files. 

2 I think they're asking for .. That t~stimony was given by 

3 ~'litnesses 'i-lhose testimony has not been given up. I don't know. 

4 Senator Hart of Colorado. I'll quote it. !lAlld all 

5 material provided to the Committee by the FBI which relates 

6 to Dr. King and the Southern Christian Leadership Conference. II 

7 I repeat the question. ~'1hy is the Justice Depart!11.ent 

8 asking this Committee for material provided to us by the 

9 FBI? 

10 Mr. Kelley. Frankly, I don't know. Do you mind if I 

11 just ask --

12 (Pause) 

13 Mr. Kelley. I am informed, and I knew this one. 

14 Everything that was sent to you was sent through them. Did 

15 they have a copy also? Yes, they had a retained copy. I 

16 don't know why. 

17 Senator Hart of COlorado. So there's nothing you 

18 provided us· that's not available to the Justice Department? 

l 

19 Mr. Kelley. That's right. 

20 Senator Hart of Colorado. And you can't account for why 

21 an official of the Justic~ Department wou;Ld ask this Committee 

22 for your records? 

23 Mr. Kelley. No, sir. 

24 Senator Hart of Colorado. You released a statement on 

25 ?1ovemher the 18th of '74 regarding the/FBI's. counter-intel1igen e 
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1 
, 

program and you said you Iilade a detailed study of COHITELPRO 

2 activities and reached the follm"ing conclusions, and I quote: 

3 "The purpose of these counter-intelligence programs 'flas 

4 to prevent dangerously and potentially dead~y acts against 

5 individuals, organizations and institutions both public 
\ 

6 and private across the United States." 

7 Now we had an FBI informant in the other day before this 

8 'Committee and he stated he told the FBI on a number of 

9 occasions he planned violent acts against black people in 

10 groups. And yet, he said few, if any, instances in which the 

11 FBI actually prevented violence from taking place • 

12 How does his testimony square with your statement that 

13 I have quoted?-

14 Mr. Kelley. It doesn't, and Y don't know if any of 

15 his statements contrary to what \'le have said is the truth. 

16 ~-le don't subscribe to what he said. He have checked into it 

17 and we know of no instances where,. for example, 15 minutes 

18 and ·that type of thing has been substantiated. 

19 Senator Hart of Colorado. You're saying the testimony 

20 he gave us under oath was not accurate? 

21 Mr. Kelley. Right. 

22 Senator Hart of Colorado. You also said in that staternen 

23 and I quote: "I ""ant to assure you that Director Hoover did 

24 not conceal from superior authorities the fact that the F:31 
\ . 

25 was engaged in neutralizing and disruptive tactics against 
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Now the Committee has received testimony that the New 
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a: 
Left COINTELPRO programs was not in fact told to higher 

4 authorities, the Attorney Gereral and Congress. 

5 Do you have any information in this regard? 

6 I know in that statement you cite onw or two instances, 

7 but in terms of the bulk of COINTEL programs, the record 

8 seems to date at least to be clear that there was not systemati 

9 information flowing upward through the chain of command to 

10 Director Hoover's superiors ~ .. 

11 Mr. Kelley: May I ask that I be given the opportunity 
.J 
::l 
« 12 0. 

to substantiate that with documentation? 
til 

C 
a: 13 ( 

Senator Hart of Colorado. Sure. 
~ 

14 Mr. Kelley; Or respond to it. 

i5 Senator Hart of Colorado. Dorector Kelley, just in 

16 passing, do you agree with the statement made by President 

17 Ford that those responsible for harassing and trying to destroy 

18 Dr. King should be brought to justice. 

19 Mr. Kelley. Those who directly responsible and p.pon whcse orders 

20 the activities were taken responsible. I don't know f.f he intended to say 

21 that, but if he did not, I would say that it would be rrore proper. Insofar 

22 as IT\Y CMn opinion is concerned, that it be centered on those who said 

23 to do it and those who are responsible. 

24 I~took the responsibflity for any such program and I 

25 don't expect that those under me would be not acting in 
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1 accordance with "'hat they think is proper and may even have 

2 some reservation, but they do it on my orders. I accept that 

3 responsibility. 

4 ! think that it should reston those \'1ho instructed that 

5 that be done. 

6 Senator Hart of Colorado. But you agree that the people 

7 ,~ho give the orders should be brought to justice. 

8 Hr. Kelley. I do. 

9 The Chairman. Aren't they all dead? 

10 nr. Ii:elley. No. 
\-

11 The Chairman. Not quite? 

12 ~'!r . Kelley. :·10t quite. 

13 Senator Hart of Colorado. That's ~ll, nt. Chairman. 

14 The Chairman. Thank you, Senator. 

15 Director Kelley, in the Committee's review of the 

16 COIHTELPRO program and other political involvements of the J 

17 PBI, it seems to me that He have encountered t\-,ro or three 

18 basic qu~stions. 

19 Since the investigation is over insofar as the Committee 

20 is concerned, we're now turning our attention to reme~ies for 

21 the future, ~'lhat I ,,,ou1d think ,.,ould. be' our constructive 

22 legislative vlOrk, it is very important'that vie focus on ,-lhat 

~ 23 ,.,e learned in that investigation. 

24 And one thing tllat \·:e have learned is that Presidents of 

25 the United States have from time to time ordered the PElto 
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1 obtain for them certain kinds· of information by exercising the 

2 \ necessary surveillance to obtain . and to have a purely 

3 poli tical .character, that they simply ,,7anted to 21ave for their 

4 own personal purposes. 

5 I think that you would agree that that is not a proper 

6 function of the· FBI, . a:1d you agree. 

? Yet it's a,'lfully difficult for anyone in the FBI, 

8 including the Director, to turn dmm a President of the United 

9 States if he receives a direct order from the President. It 

10 is always possible, of course, to say no, and if you insist, 

11 I will resi~n. But that puts a very hard burden on any man 

12 serving in your position, particularly if the President puts 

13 a good face on the request and ~:Iill~es it sound plausible or 

14 even invents sone excuse. It is always easy for him to say, 

15 you knmv, I am considering Senator Ivhite for an important 

16 position in my administration, and I need to know ~ore about 

17 his activities, particularly of late. I've had some cause 

18 for concern and I \·rant to be certain ·that .there is nothing in 

19 his record that ,·lOuld later embarrass me, and I just "lant you 

20 to keep careful track of him and report to me on what he's 

21 been doing lately. 

22 It's difficult for you to say back to the President, Mr. 

23 President, that's a very questionable activity for the FBI, 

24 and I frankly don't believe that you've given me the real 

25 reason 't7hy you want this man follmved. I think his opposition 
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1 to your current policy is politically e~barrassing to you and 

2 ./ 

you want to get somet~ing on him .. 

3 I mean, you knm'l, the Director can hardly talk back that 

4 way, and 11m viondering \vhat we CQulil do in the way of protectin, 

5 ijour office and the FBI from political exploitation in this 

6 basic charter that ,ve ,,,rite. 

? Nov', I v7ant your suggestions, but let's begin vli th one 

8 or t\'lO of mine. I would like your response. 

9 If vIe were to write into the la,v that any order. given you 

10 either by the President or by the Attorney General should be 

11 transmitt~d in \'lriting und should clearly state the ohjective 

12 and purpose of the request and that the FBI would maintain 

13 those written orders and that furthermore they would be 

14 availuble·to any oversight conunittee of the Congress. If the 

15 joint committee on intellic;ence is established, that committee 

16 would have ac6ess to such a file. 

I? So that the committee' itself ,vould be satisfied that 

18 orders vlere not being given to the FBI that were improper or 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

unlawful. 

Nhat ,'lOuld you think of Hriting / a provision of that kind 

into a charter for the FBI? 
~ 

Hr. Kelley. I ,;rould say writing into the 1m" any order 

issued by. the President that is a request for action by Ble 

Attorney General should be in writing, is cerfainly, in my 
\ 

25 ·opinion, is a very plausible solution. I'm sure that in 
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contemplation of this there would be some that ~Till say yes 
.' 

or some that ~"iil say no, but I think ~"e could define an 

area where you are trying to cure the abuses and vTe could 

do that. 

NoV! as to the availability to any oversight committee 
v 

of Congress, I v-lould say generally that I certainly ~'lould have 

no objection to this, but I again, there may be some request 

for something of high confidentiality that the President might 

put in writing such as some national or foreign security 

matter. 

I would like to have such a consideration be given a 
- , 

great deal of thought and that the oversight conuni ttee revie\·, 

be conditioned ,·,i th that possibility. I don't think it ",auld 

present a problem. 

I have said previously that I feel I can discuss every-, 

thing except the identity of the informants to the oversight 

commi ttee. I ,.,elcome that. 

The Chairman. l'1el1, that has been of course the vlay 'de 

proceeded with this Cor:unittee. It has worked pretty well, 

I think. 

~lO\v Senator Gold\';ater brought up a question on the 

~lartin Luther King tapes. I would like to pursue that question 
':" \, 

If these tapes do not contain any· evidence that needs 

to be preserved for ongoing criminal investigations, and since 

Dr. King has long since been violently removed from the scen8, 
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'/1hy are they preserved? Hhy aren't they simply' destroyed? 

Is there a problem that vIe can help through ne,v law to enable 

the FBI to remove from its files so mUGh 6f this information 

that is has collected that it is no longer needed or may never 

have) connected the person vii th any criminal acti vi ty?' And 

yet, all of that information just stay~ there in the files 

year after year. 

Hhat can we do? Hm-l can a law be changed? If that's 
\ 

9 not the prohlem, then what is? \'7hy are these tapes still dm"7U 

10 tl1ere at the FBI? 

11 Mr. Kelley. Well, ·of cdurse, we do have the rule that 
::l / 

~ 12 they are hmintainec1 ten years. now \,rhy the rule is your 
(j 

o 
~ 13 question and ..,.;hy right nm'l are they maintained? Since He 
3: 

'" o 
o o 
N 
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~4 do naintain everything since the inquiry has started and until 

15 that's lifted, \'7e can't destroy anything. 

16 I would say that this is a proper area for guidelines 

17 ,or legislation and again, as I have said, there should be 

18 some flexibility and I }cnmv that I 5 a broad statement but there 

19 might be some areas wherein that the subject. of the investigatio 

20 himself may ..,.;ant them retained becC1use it shm'lS his innocence. 

21 I thinj~ you have to deliberate this very carefully I but 

22 it can be done and we are willing to be guided by those 

23 rules'. 

24 The Chairman. Let me ask you this. The FBI is conducting 

25 thousands of investigations every year on possible appointees 
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to Federal positions. As a matter of fact, the' only time I 

ever see an FBI agent is when he comes around and flashes his 

badge and asks me a question or t,vO about what I know of Hr. 

so and so, ~7ho' s being considered for an executive office. 

And we have a very brief conversation in \;Thich·I tell him that 

as far as I know, he's a loyal and patriotic citizen, and that 

is about the extent of it. 

Then when this file is completed and the person involved 

is either appointed or not appointed, \;That happens to that 

file? I know it's full of all kinds of gossip because it is 

in the nature of the investigation to go out to his old 

neighhorhoods and talk to everybody who might have known him. 

What happens to the file? Is that just retained forever? 

Mr. Kelley. We have some capability of destroying so~e 

files and they are rather lengthy insofar as retention. We 

have some archival rules ,·,hich govern the retention of mateial 

and is' developed in cases involving certain members of the 

Executive Branch of the government. 
/ 

I see no reason why this ~lOuld not be a proper area 

for consideration of legislation. 

The Chairman. Can'You give me any idea of how much --

do you hav~ records that would tell us how much tiDe and money 

is being spent by the FBI just in condbcting these thousands 

of routine investigations on possible Presidential qppoinbnents 

to Federal offices? 
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Hr. Kelley • I feel confiderit we can get it. I do not 

have it nm'!, but if you would like to have the annual cost 
\ 

for the investigation of Federal appointees --

The Chairman. Yes. Plus, you know, plus any other 

information that v70uld indicate to us ~,.,hat proportion of the 

time and effort of the FBI was apsorbed in this kind of 

activity. 

250 

Mr. Kelley. I can tell you it is relatively small, but 

I can get you, I think, the exact amount of time and the 

approximate expense. 
J 

The Chairman. I wish you "t:lOulc1 do that because this is 

a matter we need clore information about. And'when you supply 

that data to the Co:rnmittee, vlOuld you also supply the number 

14 of such ~nvestigations each year? 

15 You 1::nm1, I don't expect you to go back 20 0)::' 25 years, 

16 but give us a good idea of the last few years. For example, 

1'7 enough to' give us ,an idea of hm., much time and hm'! broad the 

18 reach of these investigations may be. 

19 Mr. Kelley. Through '70? 

20 The Chairman. That would be sufficient, I would think. 

21 The other matter that is connected to this same subject 
r 

22 that I would like your best judgment on is vhcther these 

23 investigations could. not be limite~ to offices of sensitivity. 

24 That is to say vThere legitimate national security interest might 

25 be involvec1 so that there is a reason to make a close ched; on 
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~ 13 past associations, attitudes and expressions o~ belief. 
'" '" 2 .. 
~ I have often \'londered ",hethe"r we couldn't eliminate 
co 
c 3 0 

& routine Federal offices that are not particularly sensitive 

4 in the national security sense from the reach of these FBI 

5 
checks. 

6 And so when you respond to the series of questions,I 

7 wish you "lould include the offices that are nmv covered by 

8 such ~hecksancl! give us an idea of hmv far down into the 

9 Federal bureaucracy this extends. 

10 Could you do that? 

11 
.J 

Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir . 
:l 
0( 12 II. 

.a The Chair0an. Fine • 
c 
0: 13 0( 

3: Nm7 there is a vote. The vote ilh7ays comes just at 

14 the \Vrong time, but Hr. Sch"larz ';vants to ask you SOille addi tiona 

15 questions for t~e record, and there may be other questions! 

16 too that i'loulc1 be posed by the staff, after ,\'hich I will ask 

17 Mr. Schwarz to adjourn the hearings. It looks like werre going 

18 
'" 

to be tied up on the floor with votes. 
0 
0 
0 19 '" u But before I leave I want to thank" you for your testimony, 
ci 
c 20 
0 a. 

Itt. Kelley, and to express my appreciation to you for the 
c 

~ 21 
'" ~ ,'laY you have cooperated i.,ith the Conunittee in the course of 
ui 22 vi its investigation during ·the pas t months. 
" ~ 
iil 23 
~ 

'" 
!·'1r. Kelley. ThanJ( you. 

~ u: 
0 24 .... 
'<t The Chairman. And I hope, as you (10, that as a result 

25 of the ';vork of the Carmeli ttee 'ive can write a generic la,,! for 
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encounter in the future. 

Thank you. 

L 25 
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1 Mr. Schwarz. Mr. Kelley, I'll try to be yery brief. 

2 On page 5 of your··statement 

3 Mr. Kelley. 'What? 

4 Mr. Schwarz. On page 5 of your statement, the third 

5 full paragraph, you said the following, and I ~ould like then 

6 to question about what you said. "We must recognize that 

7 situations have occurred ~n the past and will arise in the 

8 future where the Government may well be expected to depart from 

9 its traditional role, in the FBI's case, as an investigative 

10 and intelligence-gathering agency, and take affirmative steps 

11 which are needed to meet an imminent threat to human life or 

12 property. It 

13 Now, by that you mean to take) what kind of steps in what 

14 kind of situation? 

15 And can you give some concrete examples under your general 

16 principles statement? 

17 Mr. Kelley. I think that Mr. Adams addressed himself to 
\ 

18 that the other day, where you have an extremist who is an 

19 employee at the waterworks, and he makes a statement that he's 

20 going to do something which is devastating to the city, and you 

21 have no way to attack this under the ordinary procedures, and 

22 so therefore you must take some steps to meet that imminent 

23 threat to human life or property. 

24 Mr. Schwarz. So let us take that case as a test of the 

25 principle. You are saying the extremist has said he is going 

LUff 54955 Docld: 3" 989494 Paye 222 

NW-6"5'9194DOCld:32176"5J5-Page ,-~ 



I I 

2511 
SlIm 2 

0 
10 

.t 
lOt 

1 In to do something to the waterworks, poison it or something, and 
N 
0 

'" " 2 " $ 
he is on the way down there with the poison in his car. 

" c: 3 0 

a: 
Is that the presumption? J 

,. 

4 Mr. Kelley. We hadn't gone that far, but all right, you 

5 can extent it. 

6 Mr. Schwarz. All right, now, in that case you have the 

7 traditional law enforcement tool, which is the power of arrest. 

8 Mr. Kelley. Not under probable caus~ w~ere he has not 

9. gone down there .. The hypothetical we gave was one wh~re he had 

10 not taken any overt acts in perpetration of this. 

11 Mr. Schwarz. Well, if he hasn't taken any overt acts, 
.J 
:l 
( 12 Q. 

are you then in what you would call in imminent threat of 
oil 

0 
a: 13 ( 

human life or property? 
3: 

14 Mr. Kelley. I think so. 

15 Mr. Schwarz. How so? Unless he has taken an overt- act' 

16 to buy the poison or to get in the car with the poison, there 

17 is not by definition any threat to life or property. 

18 Mr. Kelley. Mr. Schwarz, I've been around in this busines 

'" o 
~ 19 ,~a long time. I've-heard a number of threats which were issued, 

20 and they thereafter materialized into actions. I don't think -

21 take these threats as being empty ones, because so many times 

22 they have been acted upon. 

23 I was cri tid.zed one time when there was a threat made to 

24 kill me, and it was said later on, it's not rhetoric, it's 

25 not rhetoric to me, because when they say they're going to 
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1 kill me, that just means one thing. 

2 Mr. Schwarz. But I'm not disagreeing with you • 

3 Mr. Kelley. But you are disagreeing with me. )Du're sayins 

4 on the basis of experience that you cannot detect a possible 

5 threat. That's the whole area of concern that we have here, whEre 

6 we don't lose the capability of doing something •... We don't 

7 say we should initiate ourselves. We say that we should go to 

8 the Attorney General. We do not subscribe to the idea that 

9 
I 

we should act independently because maybe we don't ha~e the 

10 judicial review, the capability of determining, but we do 

11 think.that we should report it and thereafter see what can 

12 be done. 

./ 

13 Mr. Schwarz. Well, have you changed in the course of 

14 our discussion the standard on page 5. 

15 On page 5 you're talking about an imminent threat. 

16 Mr. Kelley. Yes. 

'" 17 Mr. Schwarz. And I hear you now as saying a possible 

18 threat. 

19 Mr. Kelley. An imminent possible threat. 

20 Mr. Schwarz. An imminent possible threat. All right. 

21 NoW, would a fair standard for either.action, other than 

22 arrest, I don't know what you have in mind, but something to 

23 prevent the person from carrying out his acti vi t,ies, other 

24 than arrest, for instance, what is an example of ~'lhat you have 

25 in mind? 
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1 Mr. Kelley. Removing him' from his position or whatever 

2 is necessary in order to make it ~mpossible or at least as 

3 impossible as possible to perpetuate this thing. 

4 Mr. Schwarz. You mean have him lose his job or --

5 Mr. Kelley. I don't know what it would be. 

6 Mr. Schwarz. Isolate him in some fashion. 

7· Mr. Kelley. In some fashion perhaps. 

8 Mr. Schwarz. Now, for such activity and for opening 

9 an inVestigation into a domestic group, could you/live with 

10 a standard which said you would have to have an immediate 

11 threat that someone was likely to commit a serious federal 

12 crime involving violence? 

13 Mr. Kelley. I ,think that this thing could be worked out 

14 so that there could be an adequate basis for an evaluation. 

15 Mr. Schwarz. So those words, without trying to commit 

16 you entirely to them, do not seem to you to depart far from 

17 what you think would be an acceptable standard. 

18 Mr. Kelley. Well, an imminent, immediate threat might 

19 be, by virtue of the word "immediate" that he's going to 

20 do it the next minute. In that case it may be necessary for 

21 you to, not with the presence or the possibility, not able 

22 to do anything except put him under arrest or anything. 

23 Mr. Schwarz. Of course, of course. 

24 And nobody would at all disagree'with that kind of action. 

25 Mr. Kelley. I don't think they would either. 
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Mr. Schwarz. But on the .questien, let's take the epening 
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~ 
ef an investigatio.n into. a do.mestic gro.up. 

" " 3 0 

&. 
Is it basically co.nsistent with practicality to. make the 

4 test immediate threat ef a serio.us Federal crime invelving 

5 vielence? 

6 Mr.Kelley. To. epen a demestic security case. 

7 Mr. Schwarz. Yes. 

8 Mr. Kelley. It appears to. me that this is a terrerist 

9 activity, in effect. We certainly have terrerist activities 

10 under cur jurisdictien as a threat against the United States. 

11 Mr. Schwarz. New, are there ether circumstances where 
.J 
j 

< 12 Q. it is justifiable to. epen an investigatien ef the demestic 
41 
C 
a: 13 « greup where yeu de net have an immediate threat of serious 
~ 

14 federal crime involving vielence? 

15 Mr. Kelley. Oh, I think there are ether criteria, and 

16 they have been well defined as to. what is the possible 

1'7 epening, the basis fer a pcssible cpening. We haven't been 

18 discussing that, we have been discussing particular instances, 

'" 0 
0 

1"9 0 
N 

but there are ether criteria that are used, yes. 
ci 
0 
r! 20 Mr. Schwarz. What weuld the ether criteria b~? 
E 
'" " ~ 21 
" 

Mr. Kelley. Well, the pcssible statutery vio.lations 
~ 

w 22 vi 
ever which we have jurisdictio.n are, generally speaking, the 

l' 

~ 2:: ,. mcst used ef the basis, and then yeu have, of course, some 

h: 
0 24 .... 

intelligence investigaticns which should, ef ceurse, be of .. 
25 shert duratien. If there is no. shewing of this into. action 
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Mr~ Schwarz. So that's what you're looking for in the 

., 
c 3 0 

& 
intelligence investigation? 

o 

4 Mr. Kelle~ •. By intelligence investigation, yes, you 

5 are looking to prevent. 

6 Mr. Schwarz. And what you are looking to prevent, and / 

7 what you're looking to find is a likelihood of action combined 

8 with an intent to take an issue? 

9 Mr. Kelley. And the capability. 

10 Mr. Schwarz. And the capability. 

11 All right. I just have two o~her lines, Mr. Kelley, and 
oJ 
:l 
~ 12 I appreciate very much your time. 
o!S 

~ 13 'Mr. Kelley. That's all right. 
~ 
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14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Mr. Schwarz. 'Assuming a legitimate investigation l has' 

been started into a domestic intelligence matter, is it legiti-

mate for the FBI, in addition to obtaining info~ation that 

relates to what we've just been-talking about, the likelihood 

of violent action, is it also legitimate for the FBI to 

collect, A, retain, B, disseminate, C, information concerning 

let's say the sex life of a person on the one hand, and the 
J 

political views of a person on the other? 

Mr. Kelley. I think, Mr. Schwarz, that this is just what 

many of our problems and perhaps the guidelines can define 

i 
this type of thing. I think probably you will agree that' 

within the determination of the deviations possibly of sex 
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1 lives, there might be something that is relevant. I would say 

2 ordinarily it's not. And so far as political views, yes, I 

3 think that this could be, if he is espousing some cause or 

4 some view that advocates violence or the overthrow of the 

5 government. , 

6 Mr. Schwarz. Would those be the two limits on political 

7 views? 

8 Mr. Kelley. What? 

9 Mr. Schwarz. Would those be the only limits on political 

10 views that you think are okay to collect, advocants of violence 

11 or advocants of overthrow? 

12 Mr. Kelley. Well, I don't think because he's a Democrat 

13 or a Republican it would be anything that would be damaging, 

14 but it might on the other hand counter the report that he's 

15 a member of some other organization. 

16 Mr. Schwarz. Is the standard you used on collection of 

1'7 sex life information, might be r.elevant? I suppose anything 

18 might be relevant, but don't you. :think that as a function of 

19 balance,_it has to have a high degreefof relevance before it's 

20 justifiable to collect that kind of information on American 

21 citizens who are not suspected of having committed crimes? 

22 Mr. Kelley. Insofar as doing it presently, it has been 

23 included in some reports as a result of the requirement that 

24 that is what is required by our rules, that when a person 

/ 

25 reports something to us, we do a repor.t of the complaint. Inso ar 
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1 III as a determination by guidelines that might be prepared later, 
N 
0 
N 

'" 2 " ~ 
I think that we can certainly deli.berate on this to see whether 

" " 3 0 

~ 
or not this is something we should retain, and we would not 

\ 4 object to anythin~ reasonable in that regard. 0 

5 Mr. schwarz. I just have one final question. 

6 Taking the current manual and trying to underst.and its 

? applicability laid against the facts in the Martin Luther King-

8 case, under Section 87 there is a -- permission is granted to 

9 open investigations of the infiltration of non-subversive 

10 grollps, and the first sentence reads: "When information is 

11 received indicating that a subversive group is seeking to 
J 
::l 
< 12 II. 

systematically infiltrate and cdntrol a non-subversive group 
011 

0 
a: 13 c( 

or organization, an investigation can be opened." 
;C 

14 NOw, I take it that is the same standard that was used 

15 in opening the investigation of the Southern Christian Leadersh p 

\ 

16 Conference in the 1960s,so that inv~stigation could still be 

17 open today under the FBI manual, the current FBI manual. 

18 Mr. Kelley. We are interested in the infiltration of 

'" 0 
0 
0 19 N 

clearly subversive groups into non-subversive groups inasmuch 
u 
ci 
c 20 as this is a ploy that is used many times, and having infil-
E 
'" 

_. 
c 

~ 21 .. trated, they then get control, and they have a self-laundered 
3: 
u.i 22 vi 

organization which they can use, and not, certainly, to the 

~ e 
iii 23 benefit of the country. .. 
'" ~ 
u:: 
0 24 .... 

Mr. Schwarz. But is the answer to my question yes, that 
<t 

25 under that standard, the SCLC investigation could still be"O 
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Mr. Kelley. I think so. 

'" c 3 0 

~ 
Mr. Schwarz. All right, then, just one final question. , 

4 Do you agree that special care needs to be taken not only 

5 of the standards for initially opening an investigation of a 

6 group, but perhaps extra care needs to be taken when the invest'-

? gation goes beyond the initial targe~ group to individuals 

8 or people who come into contact witn it? 

9 Mr. Kelley. I don't know if I agree with that entirely. f 

10 you mean that we go in.to the non-subversive group ,that we 

11 tren investigate peop~e in that non-subversive group, not the 
.J 
;:) 

~ 12 infiltrators, but the non, that we conduct a lengthy investigat'on 
til 

~ 13 of them without any basis for doing so other than that they 
~ 
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14 are in an, infiltrated group, I would likely have said -- but 

15 off the top of my head I would say probably that's not necessar • 

16 Mr. Schwarz. Thank you very much. 

1'7 Mr. Smothers. Just a couple of very brief lines of 

18 inquiry, Mr. Kelley. 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

I think that the questions of the Chief Counsel. was 

raising is one that goes further into your statement, when you 
} 

talk about the difficulty of setting out the line between 

intelligence gathering and law enforcement kinds of functions. 

Nevertheless, though, I ,think that you have made an effort, 

24 indeed, the Bureau's organizational sc~eme reflects ;';':, (: 

25 to distinguish some' of this has been made. 
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putting aside for one mo~ent the counterespionage 

effort, and looking strictly at what we have "been calling the 

Domestic Intelligence, is it your view that th~ retention of 

this function in the Bureau is critical to the'Bureau's 

law enforcement position? 

Mr. Kelley. My personal opinion is that the Bureau does 

a splendid job in this area. I feel further that the backgroun 

of criminal investigatory activities and experiences which 

all counterintelligence people have is very helpful. It is hel -

ful not only in gathering knowledge and experience, it also 

enters into this f,j~eld, a person with a broad understanding 

of the rights and privileges, and'you don't have so much that 

spy type, that cloak and dagger, that very, very secret type 

of an operation. 

I subscribe to the present system heartily. 
, 

Mr. Smothers. Would it be of assistance to your mission 

if within the Bureau guidelines were established that 

effectively limited access or controlled dissemination of 

the intelligence product? In other words, if we had a 

situation where the intelligence product is critical to assist 

the law enforcement effort, I do~'t think there's any question 

that there should be access to it. 

Isn't our problem one of controlling the use of that 

intelligence product and preventing the kind of murky c~ossing 

of lines there with theinforrnation legitimately needed for 
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2520 

law enforcement? 

Mr. Keliey. There is always a problem when there is wide 

dissemination, because that just numerically increases_the 

possibility of misuse, abuse or slander, libel, or anything 

of that matter, and I think that it would be well worthwhile 

to review the dissemination rules to make them subject to 

close gu;dance in the guidelines that we're speaking of. 

Mr. Smothers. Let me just raise one final area with you. 

We talked a little bit about, or a question was ~aised abolt 

the investigation now being conducted by the Justice Department 

regarding the improper actions on the COINTELPRO, and the 

King case in particular. 

As we look at allegations of impropriety by your personnel 

I think it would be helpful for our record here to have some 

insight into the procedure the Bureau would normally follow. 

What does the Bureau do .when you get an allegation that. 

an agent or administrative official in the Bureau has behaved 

improperly? 

Is an investigation conducted internally, or is it 

routinely referred to the Justice Department? 

Mr. Kelley. There may be a revision in this type of 

procedure as a result of the establishment of the Council for 

Professional Responsibility. At present it would be in the 

great majority of the cases turned over to our Investigative 

Division for investigation. There might, on some unusual 

~ 54955 Docld' 3 9 ... " Page 232 

NW 65994 Docld:32116535 Page 164 



r , • smn 12 2521 
o 
o 
o .., 
.t 
-.: 
It) 

N o 
N .. 
" ~ 
" t: 
o 
~ 

.J 
j 

< 
II. 

lIS 

C 
II: 
< 
3: 

'" o 
o 
o 
'" U 
ci 
c 
o 
;;, 
t: 

~ 
3 
ui 
vi 

1 occasion, be a designation of ,a special task force made up, 

I 

2 perhaps, of division heads. That is most unlikely, but it is 

3 handled internally at present. 

4 Mr. Smothers. \ Would these, internal determinations be 

5 reviewed by Justice, or do you think that is a necessary 

6 step? 

7 I guess what weare searching for here is, first of all, 

8 I think you answered that, well, to what extent does the 

9 Bureau police itself; and then secondly, is the Department of 

I 

10 Justice involved in the police determinations? 

11 For instance, what if the Attorney General disagreed with 

12 the assertion that only the higher up officials who ordered 
I 

13 the action against King should be the subject of investigation 

14 and maybe prosecution? 

15 How does the interplay work there between you and Justice? 

16 Mr. Kelley. We do report to the Attorney General those 

17 activities which we construe as impr,oper or possibly. illegal. 

18 There is a possibility that the Department, having been'advised 

19 of the situation, might take it on their own to do their own 

20 investigating, and ~his is something that we feel is a 

21 decision to be made only rather rarely, because we feel we 

22 have within our own organization sufficient capability to 

23· handle.that. But we do not protest it. It is handled 

~4 independently of us. 

25 Mr. Smothers. Thank you. 
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Mr. Schwarz. Thank you • 
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(~hereupon, at 12:12 o'clock p.m., the Committee recessed 
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